****

**Ministry of Finance**

Republic of Maldives

**BIDDING DOCUMENT**

**For**

**Supply & Delivery of Fire & Rescue Equipment’s for MNDF**

**TES/2021/G-001**

**March 3, 2021**

National Tender

Ministry of Finance

Republic of Maldives

This document is subject to copyright.

This document may be used and reproduced for non-commercial purposes only. Any commercial use, including without limitation reselling, charging to access, redistribute, or for derivative works such as unofficial translations based on this document is not allowed.

**Revisions**

**August 2020**

This revision dated August, 2020 incorporates contractual provisions on social aspects. A few edits have also been made.

**October 2017**

This revision dated October, 2017 incorporates new provisions on beneficial ownership and Direct Payment.

**January 2017**

This revision dated January, 2017 includes a template for notification of intention to award a contract. A few editorial enhancements have also been made.

**July 2016**

This revision dated July, 2016 incorporates a number of changes reflecting the Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers, July 2016.

**April 2015**

This revision dated April, 2015 expands paragraph (j) of Section IV Letter of Bid on eligibility of Bidders.

**March 2013**

This revision dated March, 2013 incorporates a number of changes reflecting the experience of the Bank in using previous versions of this document (last updated version was dated May 2010), corrects inconsistencies within document clauses, and incorporates the changes as per the Guidelines for Procurement of Goods, Works and Non-Consulting Services, issued in January, 2011.

**May 2010**

The revision dated May, 2010 is, inter alia, to modify the Eligibility and Fraud and Corruption clauses to align their text with that of the May 2010 corrigendum to the Procurement Guidelines, reflecting the changes related to Fraud and Corruption as per the Agreement for Mutual Enforcement of Debarment Decisions between the Multilateral Development Banks, to which the World Bank Group is a signatory. This revision is applicable to Procurement of Goods funded under IBRD- or IDA- financed projects whose Legal Agreement makes reference to (a) the *Guidelines for Procurement under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits,* dated May 2004, revised October 2006, or (b) the *Guidelines for Procurement under IBRD Loans and IDA Credits,* dated May 2004, revised October 2006 and May 2010.

**May 2007**

This revision dated May, 2007 is to modify sub-clauses 3.1, 4.4, and 21.7 of Section I Instructions to Bidders; and clauses 3 and 11 of Section VII General Conditions of Contract, to align their text with that of the corrigenda of the Procurement Guidelines, issued in October, 2006, to reflect the changes related to Fraud and Corruption as per the World Bank’s Sanctions Reform package approved by the Board of Directors in August, 2006.

(Note: references to clauses reflect the numbering at the time of the 2007 amendment)

**September 2006**

(i) Export Restriction clause added to General Conditions of Contract (GCC 37)

**May 2005**

1. ITB 14.2 revised to remove information related to evaluation.
2. ITB 26.1 “power of attorney” included
3. ITB 27.2 revised to state that withdrawal of Bid without proper documentation not be accepted.
4. ITB 36.3 (a) choice regarding evaluation by items or as lots, and corresponding clarification in BDS how a responsive Bid with a missing item will be compared when evaluation is done for lots.
5. SCC referring to GCC 13.1 on Shipping documents:

(Note: references to ITBs reflect the numbering at the time of the 2005 amendment)

**May 2004**

The features of May, 2004 Procurement Guidelines have been incorporated.

**Foreword**

This Standard Procurement Document (SPD) for Goods has been prepared by the World Bank. This SPD derives from the Master bidding document for the procurement of Goods, prepared by the participating Multilateral Development Banks and International Financing Institutions.

This SPD has been updated to reflect the World Bank’s *Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers,* July, 2016 as amended from time to time. This SPD is applicable to the procurement of Goods funded by IBRD or IDA financed projects whose Legal Agreement refers to the *Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers*.

**Preface**

This Standard Procurement Document (SPD) for Goods has been prepared for use in contracts financed by the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) and the International Development Association (IDA).[[1]](#footnote-2) This SPD is to be used for the procurement of goods through international competitive procurement using a Request for Bids (RFB) method, one (1) envelope process in projects that are financed in whole, or in part, by the World Bank through Investment Project Financing.

To obtain further information on procurement under World Bank funded projects or for question regarding the use of this SPD, contact:

Chief Procurement Officer

Standards, Procurement and Financial Management Department

The World Bank

1818 H Street, NW

Washington, D.C. 20433 U.S.A.

http://www.worldbank.org

Standard Procurement Document

Summary

Specific Procurement Notice

**Specific Procurement Notice - Request for Bids** **(RFB)**

The template attached is the Specific Procurement Notice for Request for Bids, one-envelope Bidding process. This is the form to be used by the Borrower.

**Request for Bids – Goods (One-Envelope Bidding Process)**

**PART 1 – BIDDING PROCEDURES**

**Section I - Instructions to Bidders (ITB)**

This Section provides information to help Bidders prepare their Bids. It is based on a one-envelope Bidding process. Information is also provided on the submission, opening, and evaluation of Bids and on the award of Contracts. **Section I contains provisions that are to be used without modification.**

**Section II - Bid Data Sheet (BDS)**

This Section includes provisions that are specific to each procurement and that supplement Section I, Instructions to Bidders.

**Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria**

This Section specifies the criteria to determine the Most Advantageous Bid.

**Section IV - Bidding Forms**

This Section includes the forms for the Bid submission, Price Schedules, Bid Security, and the Manufacturer’s Authorizationto be completed and submitted by the Bidder as part of its Bid.

**Section V - Eligible Countries**

This Section contains information regarding eligible countries.

**Section VI - Fraud and Corruption**

This section includes the fraud and corruption provisions which apply to this Bidding process.

**PART 2 – SUPPLY REQUIREMENTS**

**Section VII - Schedule of Requirements**

This Section includes the List of Goods and Related Services, the Delivery and Completion Schedules, the Technical Specifications and the Drawings that describe the Goods and Related Services to be procured.

**PART 3 – CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT AND CONTRACT FORMS**

**Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract (GCC)**

This Section includes the general clauses to be applied in all contracts. **The text of the clauses in this Section shall not be modified.**

Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)

This Section contains the Special Conditions of Contract (SCC). The contents of this Section modify or supplement the General Conditions and shall be prepared by the Purchaser.

**Section X - Contract Forms**

This Section contains the Letter of Acceptance, Contract Agreement and other relevant forms.

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| TES/2021/G-001 | Project Number: | (IUL)13-K/13/2021/27 | Reference Number: |

Specific Procurement Notice

Request for Bids

(One-Envelope Bidding Process)

**Country:** Republic of Maldives

**Name of Project:** Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project (163957)

**Contract Title:** Supply and Delivery of Fire and Rescue Equipment’s for MNDF

**Loan No./Credit No./ Grant No.:** IDA-65370 and IDA-D5540

**RFB Reference No.:** MV-MNPI-153457-GO-RFB

The Republic of Maldives has received financing from the World Bank toward the cost of the Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project and intends to apply part of the proceeds toward payments under the contract for Procurement of Fire and Rescue Equipment’s for MNDF.

The Republic of Maldives has received financing from the World Bank toward the cost of the Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project and intends to apply part of the proceeds toward payments under the contract for Procurement of Fire and Rescue Equipment’s for MNDF.

The Ministry of Finance on behalf of Ministry of National Planning, Housing and Infrastructure now invites sealed Bids from eligible Bidders for Supply and Delivery of Fire and Rescue Equipment’s for MNDF.

The latest delivery date for the goods is 150 Days. Margin of Preference is not applicable. Eligible Bidders can submit their bid for more than one Lot. Eligible bidders are required to quote for 100% of items in each Lot. Each Lot will be evaluated separately.

Bidding will be conducted through international competitive procurement using a Request for Bids (RFB) as specified in the World Bank’s “Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers” July 2016 Revised November 2017 and August 2018 (“Procurement Regulations”), and is open to all eligible Bidders as defined in the Procurement Regulations.

Interested eligible Bidders may obtain further information from Ms. Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed, Procurement Executive, National Tender, Ministry of Finance at the address given below.

Interested bidders shall register with the Ministry of Finance, from **18th February 2021 to 31st  March 2021** by a payment of a non-refundable Registration fee of **MVR 1,500.00 (Maldivian Rufiyaa One Thousand Five Hundred) or USD 100.00 (United States Dollar One Hundred)**, through our online payment portal - **Ban'deyri Pay** (<https://bandeyripay.finance.gov.mv/>), or by electronic transfer to a designated bank account, information of which can be requested through email to below given email addresses, and;

Once the payment has been confirmed, the proposer shall be registered upon submitting in person or by electronic mail, the following information:

* + - Name and Address of the Proposer
    - Name, Email address and contact number of the Contact Person(s)
    - Copy of the Payment/Transaction Receipt.

Bids must be delivered to the address below on or before 1st April 2021, 1100 hours. Electronic Bidding will not be permitted. Late Bids will be rejected. Bids will be publicly opened immediately in the presence of the Bidders’ designated representatives and anyone who chooses to attend at the address below.

All Bids must be accompanied by a Bid Security.

The amount and currency of the Bid Security shall be;

Lot 1: Structural Firefighting and Hazmat Equipment: USD 3,750

Lot 2: High-Rise Rescue Equipment: USD 350

Lot 3: Extrication Tools: USD 950

The address(es) referred to above is (are):

Ms. Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed,

Procurement Executive,

National Tender,

Ministry of Finance,

20376, Male', Maldives,

Tel: (960) 3349147, (960)3349296,

e-mail: ahmed.ikram@finance.gov.mv,

cc to: [tender@finance.gov.mv](mailto:tender@finance.gov.mv)

17th February 2021

**Standard Procurement Document**

**Table of Contents**

[PART 1 – Bidding Procedures 3](#_Toc454620898)

[Section I - Instructions to Bidders 5](#_Toc454620899)

[Section II - Bid Data Sheet (BDS) 35](#_Toc454620900)

[Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria 41](#_Toc454620901)

[Section IV - Bidding Forms 49](#_Toc454620902)

[Section V - Eligible Countries 63](#_Toc454620903)

[Section VI - Fraud and Corruption 65](#_Toc454620904)

[PART 2 – Supply Requirements 69](#_Toc454620905)

[Section VII - Schedule of Requirements 71](#_Toc454620906)

[PART 3 - Contract 117](#_Toc454620907)

[Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract 118](#_Toc454620908)

[Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract 141](#_Toc454620909)

[Section X - Contract Forms 145](#_Toc454620910)

PART 1 – Bidding Procedures

|  |
| --- |
| Section I - Instructions to Bidders |

**Contents**

[A. General 7](#_Toc46417105)

[1. Scope of Bid 7](#_Toc46417106)

[2. Source of Funds 7](#_Toc46417107)

[3. Fraud and Corruption 8](#_Toc46417108)

[4. Eligible Bidders 8](#_Toc46417109)

[5. Eligible Goods and Related Services 11](#_Toc46417110)

[B. Contents of Request for Bids Document 11](#_Toc46417111)

[6. Sections of Bidding Document 11](#_Toc46417112)

[7. Clarification of Bidding Document 12](#_Toc46417113)

[8. Amendment of Bidding Document 12](#_Toc46417114)

[C. Preparation of Bids 13](#_Toc46417115)

[9. Cost of Bidding 13](#_Toc46417116)

[10. Language of Bid 13](#_Toc46417117)

[11. Documents Comprising the Bid 13](#_Toc46417118)

[12. Letter of Bid and Price Schedules 14](#_Toc46417119)

[13. Alternative Bids 14](#_Toc46417120)

[14. Bid Prices and Discounts 14](#_Toc46417121)

[15. Currencies of Bid and Payment 17](#_Toc46417122)

[16. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Conformity of the Goods and Related Services 17](#_Toc46417123)

[17. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder 18](#_Toc46417124)

[18. Period of Validity of Bids 18](#_Toc46417125)

[19. Bid Security 19](#_Toc46417126)

[20. Format and Signing of Bid 21](#_Toc46417127)

[D. Submission and Opening of Bids 22](#_Toc46417128)

[21. Sealing and Marking of Bids 22](#_Toc46417129)

[22. Deadline for Submission of Bids 22](#_Toc46417130)

[23. Late Bids 23](#_Toc46417131)

[24. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids 23](#_Toc46417132)

[25. Bid Opening 23](#_Toc46417133)

[E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids 25](#_Toc46417134)

[26. Confidentiality 25](#_Toc46417135)

[27. Clarification of Bids 25](#_Toc46417136)

[28. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions 26](#_Toc46417137)

[29. Determination of Responsiveness 26](#_Toc46417138)

[30. Nonconformities, Errors and Omissions 27](#_Toc46417139)

[31. Correction of Arithmetical Errors 27](#_Toc46417140)

[32. Conversion to Single Currency 28](#_Toc46417141)

[33. Margin of Preference 28](#_Toc46417142)

[34. Evaluation of Bids 28](#_Toc46417143)

[35. Comparison of Bids 29](#_Toc46417144)

[36. Abnormally Low Bids 30](#_Toc46417145)

[37. Qualification of the Bidder 30](#_Toc46417146)

[38. Purchaser’s Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids 30](#_Toc46417147)

[39. Standstill Period 31](#_Toc46417148)

[40. Notification of Intention to Award 31](#_Toc46417149)

[F. Award of Contract 31](#_Toc46417150)

[41. Award Criteria 31](#_Toc46417151)

[42. Purchaser’s Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award 32](#_Toc46417152)

[43. Notification of Award 32](#_Toc46417153)

[44. Debriefing by the Purchaser 33](#_Toc46417154)

[45. Signing of Contract 33](#_Toc46417155)

[46. Performance Security 34](#_Toc46417156)

[47. Procurement Related Complaint 34](#_Toc46417157)

|  |
| --- |
| **Section I. Instructions to Bidders** |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| 1. General | | |
| 1. Scope of Bid | * 1. In connection with the Specific Procurement Notice, Request for Bids (RFB), specified **in the Bid Data Sheet (BDS),** the Purchaser, as specified **in the BDS,** issues this bidding document for the supply of Goods and, if applicable, any Related Services incidental thereto, as specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. The name, identification and number of lots (contracts) of this RFB are **specified in the BDS.**   2. Throughout this bidding document:  the term “in writing” means communicated in written form (e.g. by mail, e-mail, fax, including if **specified in the BDS**, distributed or received through the electronic-procurement system used by the Purchaser) with proof of receipt;if the context so requires, “singular” means “plural” and vice versa; and“Day” means calendar day, unless otherwise specified as “Business Day”. A Business Day is any day that is an official working day of the Borrower. It excludes the Borrower’s official public holidays. | |
| 1. Source of Funds | * 1. The Borrower or Recipient (hereinafter called “Borrower”) **specified in the BDS** has applied for or received financing (hereinafter called “funds”) from the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development or the International Development Association (hereinafter called “the Bank”) in an amount **specified in the BDS,** toward the project named **in the BDS.** The Borrower intends to apply a portion of the funds to eligible payments under the contract for which this bidding document is issued.   2. Payment by the Bank will be made only at the request of the Borrower and upon approval by the Bank in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Loan (or other financing) Agreement. The Loan (or other financing) Agreement prohibits a withdrawal from the Loan account for the purpose of any payment to persons or entities, or for any import of goods, if such payment or import is prohibited by decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations. No party other than the Borrower shall derive any rights from the Loan (or other financing) Agreement or have any claim to the proceeds of the Loan (or other financing). | |
| 1. Fraud and Corruption | * 1. The Bank requires compliance with the Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in the WBG’s Sanctions Framework, as set forth in Section VI.   2. In further pursuance of this policy, Bidders shall permit and shall cause their agents (where declared or not), subcontractors, subconsultants, service providers, suppliers, and their personnel, to permit the Bank to inspect all accounts, records and other documents relating to any initial selection process, prequalification process, bid submission, proposal submission, and contract performance (in the case of award), and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank. | |
| 1. Eligible Bidders | * 1. A Bidder may be a firm that is a private entity, a state-owned enterprise or institution subject to ITB 4.6, or any combination of such entities in the form of a joint venture (JV) under an existing agreement or with the intent to enter into such an agreement supported by a letter of intent. In the case of a joint venture, all members shall be jointly and severally liable for the execution of the entire Contract in accordance with the Contract terms. The JV shall nominate a Representative who shall have the authority to conduct all business for and on behalf of any and all the members of the JV during the Bidding process and, in the event the JV is awarded the Contract, during contract execution. Unless specified **in the BDS**, there is no limit on the number of members in a JV.   2. A Bidder shall not have a conflict of interest. Any Bidder found to have a conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A Bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest for the purpose of this Bidding process, if the Bidder:  directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by or is under common control with another Bidder; orreceives or has received any direct or indirect subsidy from another Bidder; orhas the same legal representative as another Bidder; orhas a relationship with another Bidder, directly or through common third parties, that puts it in a position to influence the Bid of another Bidder, or influence the decisions of the Purchaser regarding this Bidding process; oror any of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the works that are the subject of the Bid; oror any of its affiliates has been hired (or is proposed to be hired) by the Purchaser or Borrower for the Contract implementation; orwould be providing goods, works, or non-consulting services resulting from or directly related to consulting services for the preparation or implementation of the project specified in the BDS ITB 2.1 that it provided or were provided by any affiliate that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with that firm; orhas a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Borrower (or of the project implementing agency, or of a recipient of a part of the loan) who: (i) are directly or indirectly involved in the preparation of the bidding document or specifications of the Contract, and/or the Bid evaluation process of such Contract; or (ii) would be involved in the implementation or supervision of such Contract unless the conflict stemming from such relationship has been resolved in a manner acceptable to the Bank throughout the Bidding process and execution of the Contract.  * 1. A firm that is a Bidder (either individually or as a JV member) shall not participate in more than one Bid, except for permitted alternative Bids. This includes participation as a subcontractor. Such participation shall result in the disqualification of all Bids in which the firm is involved. A firm that is not a Bidder or a JV member, may participate as a subcontractor in more than one Bid.   2. A Bidder may have the nationality of any country, subject to the restrictions pursuant to ITB 4.8. A Bidder shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if the Bidder is constituted, incorporated or registered in and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country, as evidenced by its articles of incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association) and its registration documents, as the case may be. This criterion also shall apply to the determination of the nationality of proposed subcontractors or subconsultants for any part of the Contract including related Services.   3. A Bidder that has been sanctioned by the Bank, pursuant to the Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines, in accordance with its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in the WBG’s Sanctions Framework as described in Section VI paragraph 2.2 d., shall be ineligible to be prequalified for, initially selected for, bid for, propose for, or be awarded a Bank-financed contract or benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or otherwise, during such period of time as the Bank shall have determined. The list of debarred firms and individuals is available at the electronic address specified in the BDS.   4. Bidders that are state-owned enterprises or institutions in the Purchaser’s Country may be eligible to compete and be awarded a Contract(s) only if they can establish, in a manner acceptable to the Bank, that they (i) are legally and financially autonomous (ii) operate under commercial law, and (iii) are not under supervision of the Purchaser.   5. A Bidder shall not be under suspension from Bidding by the Purchaser as the result of the operation of a Bid–Securing Declaration or Proposal-Securing Declaration.   6. Firms and individuals may be ineligible if so indicated in Section V and (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, the Borrower’s country prohibits commercial relations with that country, provided that the Bank is satisfied that such exclusion does not preclude effective competition for the supply of goods or the contracting of works or services required; or (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Borrower’s country prohibits any import of goods or contracting of works or services from that country, or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country.   7. A Bidder shall provide such documentary evidence of eligibility satisfactory to the Purchaser, as the Purchaser shall reasonably request.   8. A firm that is under a sanction of debarment by the Borrower from being awarded a contract is eligible to participate in this procurement, unless the Bank, at the Borrower’s request, is satisfied that the debarment;  1. relates to fraud or corruption; and 2. followed a judicial or administrative proceeding that afforded the firm adequate due process. | |
| 1. Eligible Goods and Related Services | * 1. All the Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract and financed by the Bank may have their origin in any country in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries.   2. For purposes of this ITB, the term “goods” includes commodities, raw material, machinery, equipment, and industrial plants; and “related services” includes services such as insurance, installation, training, and initial maintenance.   3. The term “origin” means the country where the goods have been mined, grown, cultivated, produced, manufactured or processed; or, through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components. | |
| B. Contents of Request for Bids Document | | |
| 1. Sections of Bidding Document | * 1. The bidding document consist of Parts 1, 2, and 3, which include all the sections indicated below, and should be read in conjunction with any Addenda issued in accordance with ITB 8.   **PART 1 Bidding Procedures**   * Section I - Instructions to Bidders (ITB) * Section II - Bidding Data Sheet (BDS) * Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria * Section IV - Bidding Forms * Section V - Eligible Countries * Section VI - Fraud and Corruption | |
|  | **PART 2 Supply Requirements**   * Section VII - Schedule of Requirements   **PART 3 Contract**   * Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract (GCC) * Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) * Section X - Contract Forms | |
|  | * 1. The Specific Procurement Notice, Request for Bids (RFB), issued by the Purchaser is not part of this bidding document.   2. Unless obtained directly from the Purchaser, the Purchaser is not responsible for the completeness of the document, responses to requests for clarification, the Minutes of the pre-Bid meeting (if any), or Addenda to the bidding document in accordance with ITB 8. In case of any contradiction, documents obtained directly from the Purchaser shall prevail.   3. The Bidder is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the bidding document and to furnish with its Bid all information or documentation as is required by the bidding document. | |
| 1. Clarification of Bidding Document | * 1. A Bidder requiring any clarification of the bidding document shall contact the Purchaser in writing at the Purchaser’s address specified **in the** **BDS**. The Purchaser will respond in writing to any request for clarification, provided that such request is received prior to the deadline for submission of Bids within a period specified **in the BDS.** The Purchaser shall forward copies of its response to all Bidders who have acquired the bidding document in accordance with ITB 6.3, including a description of the inquiry but without identifying its source. If so specified **in the BDS**, the Purchaser shall also promptly publish its response at the web page identified **in the BDS**. Should the clarification result in changes to the essential elements of the bidding document, the Purchaser shall amend the bidding document following the procedure under ITB 8 and ITB 22.2. | |
| 1. Amendment of Bidding Document | * 1. At any time prior to the deadline for submission of Bids, the Purchaser may amend the bidding document by issuing addenda.   2. Any addendum issued shall be part of the bidding document and shall be communicated in writing to all who have obtained the bidding document from the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 6.3. The Purchaser shall also promptly publish the addendum on the Purchaser’s web page in accordance with ITB 7.1.   3. To give prospective Bidders reasonable time in which to take an addendum into account in preparing their Bids, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of Bids, pursuant to ITB 22.2. | |
| C. Preparation of Bids | | |
| 1. Cost of Bidding | * 1. The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its Bid, and the Purchaser shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the Bidding process. | |
| 1. Language of Bid | * 1. The Bid, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Bid exchanged by the Bidder and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified **in the BDS.** Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Bid may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages into the language specified **in the** **BDS,** in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, such translation shall govern. | |
| 1. Documents Comprising the Bid | * 1. The Bid shall comprise the following:  **Letter of Bid** prepared in accordance with ITB 12;  * + 1. **Price Schedules**: completed in accordance with ITB 12 and ITB 14;  **Bid Security** or **Bid-Securing Declaration**, in accordance with ITB 19.1;**Alternative Bid**: if permissible, in accordance with ITB 13;**Authorization**: written confirmation authorizing the signatory of the Bid to commit the Bidder, in accordance with ITB 20.3;**Qualifications**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 17 establishing the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the Contract if its Bid is accepted;**Bidder’s Eligibility**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 17 establishing the Bidder’s eligibility to bid;**Eligibility of Goods and Related Services:** documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 16, establishing the eligibility of the Goods and Related Services to be supplied by the Bidder;**Conformity**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITB 16 and 30, that the Goods and Related Services conform to the bidding document; andany other document required **in the BDS.**  * 1. In addition to the requirements under ITB 11.1, Bids submitted by a JV shall include a copy of the Joint Venture Agreement entered into by all members. Alternatively, a letter of intent to execute a Joint Venture Agreement in the event of a successful Bid shall be signed by all members and submitted with the Bid, together with a copy of the proposed Agreement.   2. The Bidder shall furnish in the Letter of Bid information on commissions and gratuities, if any, paid or to be paid to agents or any other party relating to this Bid. | |
| 1. Letter of Bid and Price Schedules | * 1. The Letter of Bid and Price Schedules shall be prepared using the relevant forms furnished in Section IV, Bidding Forms. The forms must be completed without any alterations to the text, and no substitutes shall be accepted except as provided under ITB 20.3. All blank spaces shall be filled in with the information requested. | |
| 1. Alternative Bids | * 1. Unless otherwise specified **in the** **BDS,** alternative Bids shall not be considered. | |
| 1. Bid Prices and Discounts | * 1. The prices and discounts quoted by the Bidder in the Letter of Bid and in the Price Schedules shall conform to the requirements specified below.   2. All lots (contracts) and items must be listed and priced separately in the Price Schedules.   3. The price to be quoted in the Letter of Bid in accordance with ITB 12.1 shall be the total price of the Bid, excluding any discounts offered.   4. The Bidder shall quote any discounts and indicate the methodology for their application in the Letter of Bid, in accordance with ITB 12.1.   5. Prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed during the Bidder’s performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account, unless otherwise specified **in the BDS.** A Bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation shall be treated as nonresponsive and shall be rejected, pursuant to ITB 29. However, if in accordance with **the BDS**, prices quoted by the Bidder shall be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract, a Bid submitted with a fixed price quotation shall not be rejected, but the price adjustment shall be treated as zero.   6. If so specified in ITB 1.1, Bids are being invited for individual lots (contracts) or for any combination of lots (packages). Unless otherwise specified **in the BDS,** prices quoted shall correspond to 100 % of the items specified for each lot and to 100% of the quantities specified for each item of a lot. Bidders wishing to offer discounts for the award of more than one Contract shall specify in their Bid the price reductions applicable to each package, or alternatively, to individual Contracts within the package. Discounts shall be submitted in accordance with ITB 14.4 provided the Bids for all lots (contracts) are opened at the same time.   7. The terms EXW, CIP, and other similar terms shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms, published by the International Chamber of Commerce**,** as specified **in the** **BDS.**   8. Prices shall be quoted as specified in each Price Schedule included in Section IV, Bidding Forms. The disaggregation of price components is required solely for the purpose of facilitating the comparison of Bids by the Purchaser. This shall not in any way limit the Purchaser’s right to contract on any of the terms offered. In quoting prices, the Bidder shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible country, in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries. Similarly, the Bidder may obtain insurance services from any eligible country in accordance with Section V, Eligible Countries. Prices shall be entered in the following manner:  For Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country:  * + - 1. the price of the Goods quoted EXW (ex-works, ex-factory, ex warehouse, ex showroom, or off-the-shelf, as applicable), including all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of the Goods;       2. any Purchaser’s Country sales tax and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the Contract is awarded to the Bidder; and       3. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods to their final destination (Project Site) specified **in the** **BDS.**  For Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be imported:  * + - 1. the price of the Goods, quoted CIP named place of destination, in the Purchaser’s Country, as specified **in the** **BDS;**       2. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods from the named place of destination to their final destination (Project Site) specified **in the** **BDS;**  For Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported:  * + - 1. the price of the Goods, including the original import value of the Goods; plus any mark-up (or rebate); plus any other related local cost, and custom duties and other import taxes already paid or to be paid on the Goods already imported;       2. the custom duties and other import taxes already paid (need to be supported with documentary evidence) or to be paid on the Goods already imported;       3. the price of the Goods, obtained as the difference between (i) and (ii) above;       4. any Purchaser’s Country sales and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the Contract is awarded to the Bidder; and       5. the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods to their final destination (Project Site) specified **in the** **BDS.**  for Related Services, other than inland transportation and other services required to convey the Goods to their final destination, whenever such Related Services are specified in the Schedule of Requirements, the price of each item comprising the Related Services (inclusive of any applicable taxes). | |
| 1. Currencies of Bid and Payment | * 1. The currency(ies) of the Bid and the currency(ies) of payments shall be the same. The Bidder shall quote in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country the portion of the Bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country, unless otherwise specified **in the BDS.**   2. The Bidder may express the Bid price in any currency. If the Bidder wishes to be paid in a combination of amounts in different currencies, it may quote its price accordingly but shall use no more than three foreign currencies in addition to the currency of the Purchaser’s Country. | |
| 1. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Conformity of the Goods and Related Services | * 1. To establish the eligibility of the Goods and Related Services in accordance with ITB 5, Bidders shall complete the country of origin declarations in the Price Schedule Forms, included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   2. To establish the conformity of the Goods and Related Services to the bidding document, the Bidder shall furnish as part of its Bid the documentary evidence that the Goods conform to the technical specifications and standards specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.   3. The documentary evidence may be in the form of literature, drawings or data, and shall consist of a detailed item by item description of the essential technical and performance characteristics of the Goods and Related Services, demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the Goods and Related Services to the technical specification, and if applicable, a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Section VII, Schedule of Requirements.   4. The Bidder shall also furnish a list giving full particulars, including available sources and current prices of spare parts, special tools, etc., necessary for the proper and continuing functioning of the Goods during the period **specified in the** **BDS** following commencement of the use of the goods by the Purchaser.   5. Standards for workmanship, process, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers specified by the Purchaser in the Schedule of Requirements, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The Bidder may offer other standards of quality, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers, provided that it demonstrates, to the Purchaser’s satisfaction, that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence or are superior to those specified in the Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. | |
| 1. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder | * 1. To establish Bidder’s eligibility in accordance with ITB 4, Bidders shall complete the Letter of Bid, included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   2. The documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications to perform the Contract if its Bid is accepted shall establish to the Purchaser’s satisfaction:      1. that, if required **in the BDS**, a Bidder that does not manufacture or produce the Goods it offers to supply shall submit the Manufacturer’s Authorization using the form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms to demonstrate that it has been duly authorized by the manufacturer or producer of the Goods to supply these Goods in the Purchaser’s Country;      2. that, if required **in the BDS**, in case of a Bidder not doing business within the Purchaser’s Country, the Bidder is or will be (if awarded the Contract) represented by an Agent in the country equipped and able to carry out the Supplier’s maintenance, repair and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications; and      3. that the Bidder meets each of the qualification criterion specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. | |
| 1. Period of Validity of Bids | * 1. Bids shall remain valid until the date **specified in the BDS** or any extended date if amended by the Purchaser in accordance with ITP 8. A Bid that is not valid until the date **specified in the BDS**, or any extended date if amended by the Purchaser in accordance with ITP 8, shall be rejected by the Purchaser as nonresponsive.   2. In exceptional circumstances, prior to the expiry of the Bid validity, the Purchaser may request Bidders to extend the period of validity of their Bids. The request and the responses shall be made in writing. If a Bid Security is requested in accordance with ITB 19, it shall also be extended for a corresponding period. A Bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its Bid Security. A Bidder granting the request shall not be required or permitted to modify its Bid, except as provided in ITB 18.3.   3. If the award is delayed by a period exceeding fifty-six (56) days beyond the expiry of the initial Bid validity period, the Contract price shall be determined as follows:      1. in the case of fixed price contracts, the Contract price shall be the Bid price adjusted by the factor specified **in the** **BDS**;      2. in the case of adjustable price contracts, no adjustment shall be made;      3. in any case, Bid evaluation shall be based on the Bid price without taking into consideration the applicable correction from those indicated above. | |
| 1. Bid Security | * 1. The Bidder shall furnish as part of its Bid, either a Bid-Securing Declaration or a Bid Security, as specified **in the** **BDS,** in original form and, in the case of a Bid Security**,** in the amount and currency specified **in the BDS.**   2. A Bid Securing Declaration shall use the form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms.   3. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, the Bid Security shall be a demand guarantee in any of the following forms at the Bidder’s option:  an unconditional guarantee issued by a bank or non-bank financial institution (such as an insurance, bonding or surety company);an irrevocable letter of credit;a cashier’s or certified check; oranother security specified **in the BDS**, from a reputable source, and an eligible country. If an unconditional guarantee is issued by a non-bank financial institution located outside the Purchaser’s Country, the issuing non-bank financial institution shall have a correspondent financial institution located in the Purchaser’s Country to make it enforceable unless the Purchaser has agreed in writing, prior to Bid submission, that a correspondent financial institution is not required. In the case of a bank guarantee, the Bid Security shall be submitted either using the Bid Security Form included in Section IV, Bidding Forms, or in another substantially similar format approved by the Purchaser prior to Bid submission. The Bid Security shall be valid for twenty-eight (28) days beyond the original date of expiry of the Bid validity, or beyond any extended date if requested under ITB 18.2.   * 1. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, any Bid not accompanied by a substantially responsive Bid Security shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non-responsive.   2. If a Bid Security is specified pursuant to ITB 19.1, the Bid Security of unsuccessful Bidders shall be returned as promptly as possible upon the successful Bidder’s signing the Contract and furnishing the Performance Security pursuant to ITB 46.   3. The Bid Security of the successful Bidder shall be returned as promptly as possible once the successful Bidder has signed the Contract and furnished the required Performance Security.   4. The Bid Security may be forfeited:  if a Bidder withdraws its Bid prior to the expiry date of Bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid or any extended date provided by the Bidder; orif the successful Bidder fails to:sign the Contract in accordance with ITB 45; orfurnish a Performance Security in accordance with ITB 46.  * 1. The Bid Security or Bid- Securing Declaration of a JV must be in the name of the JV that submits the Bid. If the JV has not been legally constituted into a legally enforceable JV at the time of Bidding, the Bid Security or Bid-Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future members as named in the letter of intent referred to in ITB 4.1 and ITB 11.2.   2. If a Bid Security is not required in the BDS, pursuant to ITB 19.1, and   3. if a Bidder withdraws its Bid during the period of Bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid, or any extended date provided by the Bidder; or   4. if the successful Bidder fails to: sign the Contract in accordance with ITB 45; or furnish a performance security in accordance with ITB 46;   the Borrower may, if provided for **in the BDS**, declare the Bidder ineligible to be awarded a contract by the Purchaser for a period of time as stated **in the BDS**. | |
| 1. Format and Signing of Bid | * 1. The Bidder shall prepare one original of the documents comprising the Bid as described in ITB 11 and clearly mark it “Original.” Alternative Bids, if permitted in accordance with ITB 13, shall be clearly marked “Alternative.” In addition, the Bidder shall submit copies of the Bid, in the number specified in the BDS and clearly mark them “Copy.” In the event of any discrepancy between the original and the copies, the original shall prevail.   2. Bidders shall mark as “CONFIDENTIAL” information in their Bids which is confidential to their business. This may include proprietary information, trade secrets, or commercial or financially sensitive information.   3. The original and all copies of the Bid shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Bidder. This authorization shall consist of a written confirmation as specified in the BDS and shall be attached to the Bid. The name and position held by each person signing the authorization must be typed or printed below the signature. All pages of the Bid where entries or amendments have been made shall be signed or initialed by the person signing the Bid.   4. In case the Bidder is a JV, the Bid shall be signed by an authorized representative of the JV on behalf of the JV, and so as to be legally binding on all the members as evidenced by a power of attorney signed by their legally authorized representatives.   5. Any inter-lineation, erasures, or overwriting shall be valid only if they are signed or initialed by the person signing the Bid. | |
| D. Submission and Opening of Bids | | |
| 1. Sealing and Marking of Bids | * 1. The Bidder shall deliver the Bid in a single, sealed envelope (one-envelope Bidding process). Within the single envelope the Bidder shall place the following separate, sealed envelopes:      1. in an envelope marked “Original”, all documents comprising the Bid, as described in ITB 11; and      2. in an envelope marked “Copies”, all required copies of the Bid; and,      3. if alternative Bids are permitted in accordance with ITB 13, and if relevant:   i. in an envelope marked “Original -Alternative”, the alternative Bid; and  ii. in the envelope marked “Copies – Alternative Bid” all required copies of the alternative Bid.   * 1. The inner and outer envelopes, shall:  bear the name and address of the Bidder;be addressed to the Purchaser in accordance with ITB 22.1;bear the specific identification of this Bidding process indicated in ITB 1.1; andbear a warning not to open before the time and date for Bid opening.  * 1. If all envelopes are not sealed and marked as required, the Purchaser will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the Bid. | |
| 1. Deadline for Submission of Bids | * 1. Bids must be received by the Purchaser at the address and no later than the date and time specified **in the** **BDS.** When so specified in the BDS, Bidders shall have the option of submitting their Bids electronically. Bidders submitting Bids electronically shall follow the electronic Bid submission procedures specified in the BDS.   2. The Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of Bids by amending the bidding document in accordance with ITB 8, in which case all rights and obligations of the Purchaser and Bidders previously subject to the deadline shall thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended. | |
| 1. Late Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall not consider any Bid that arrives after the deadline for submission of Bids, in accordance with ITB 22. Any Bid received by the Purchaser after the deadline for submission of Bids shall be declared late, rejected, and returned unopened to the Bidder. | |
| 1. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids | * 1. A Bidder may withdraw, substitute, or modify its Bid after it has been submitted by sending a written notice, duly signed by an authorized representative, and shall include a copy of the authorization (the power of attorney) in accordance with ITB 20.3, (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies). The corresponding substitution or modification of the Bid must accompany the respective written notice. All notices must be:  1. prepared and submitted in accordance with ITB 20 and 21 (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies), and in addition, the respective envelopes shall be clearly marked “Withdrawal,” “Substitution,” or “Modification;” and 2. received by the Purchaser prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of Bids, in accordance with ITB 22.    1. Bids requested to be withdrawn in accordance with ITB 24.1 shall be returned unopened to the Bidders.    2. No Bid may be withdrawn, substituted, or modified in the interval between the deadline for submission of Bids and the expiration of the period of Bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Letter of Bid or any extension thereof. | |
| 1. Bid Opening | * 1. Except as in the cases specified in ITB 23 and ITB 24.2, the Purchaser shall, at the Bid opening, publicly open and read out all Bids received by the deadline at the date, time and place specified **in the** **BDS** in the presence of Bidders’ designated representatives and anyone who chooses to attendAny specific electronic Bid opening procedures required if electronic bidding is permitted in accordance with ITB 22.1, shall be as specified **in the** **BDS.**   2. First, envelopes marked “Withdrawal” shall be opened and read out and the envelope with the corresponding Bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. If the withdrawal envelope does not contain a copy of the “power of attorney” confirming the signature as a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Bidder, the corresponding Bid will be opened. No Bid withdrawal shall be permitted unless the corresponding withdrawal notice contains a valid authorization to request the withdrawal and is read out at Bid opening.   3. Next, envelopes marked “Substitution” shall be opened and read out and exchanged with the corresponding Bid being substituted, and the substituted Bid shall not be opened, but returned to the Bidder. No Bid substitution shall be permitted unless the corresponding substitution notice contains a valid authorization to request the substitution and is read out at Bid opening.   4. Next, envelopes marked “Modification” shall be opened and read out with the corresponding Bid. No Bid modification shall be permitted unless the corresponding modification notice contains a valid authorization to request the modification and is read out at Bid opening.   5. Next, all remaining envelopes shall be opened one at a time, reading out: the name of the Bidder and whether there is a modification; the total Bid Prices, per lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts and alternative Bids; the presence or absence of a Bid Security, if required; and any other details as the Purchaser may consider appropriate.   6. Only Bids, alternative Bids and discounts that are opened and read out at Bid opening shall be considered further in the evaluation. The Letter of Bid and the Price Schedules are to be initialed by representatives of the Purchaser attending Bid opening in the manner specified **in the** **BDS.**   7. The Purchaser shall neither discuss the merits of any Bid nor reject any Bid (except for late Bids, in accordance with ITB 23.1).   8. The Purchaser shall prepare a record of the Bid opening that shall include, as a minimum:   (a) the name of the Bidder and whether there is a withdrawal, substitution, or modification;  (b) the Bid Price, per lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts;  (c) any alternative Bids;  (d) the presence or absence of a Bid Security or Bid-Securing Declaration, if one was required.   * 1. The Bidders’ representatives who are present shall be requested to sign the record. The omission of a Bidder’s signature on the record shall not invalidate the contents and effect of the record. A copy of the record shall be distributed to all Bidders. | |
| E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids | | |
| 1. Confidentiality | * 1. Information relating to the evaluation of Bids and recommendation of contract award, shall not be disclosed to Bidders or any other persons not officially concerned with the Bidding process until the information on Intention to Award the Contract is transmitted to all Bidders in accordance with ITB 40.   2. Any effort by a Bidder to influence the Purchaser in the evaluation or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of its Bid.   3. Notwithstanding ITB 26.2, from the time of Bid opening to the time of Contract Award, if any Bidder wishes to contact the Purchaser on any matter related to the Bidding process, it should do so in writing. | |
| 1. Clarification of Bids | * 1. To assist in the examination, evaluation, comparison of the Bids, and qualification of the Bidders, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, ask any Bidder for a clarification of its Bid. Any clarification submitted by a Bidder in respect to its Bid and that is not in response to a request by the Purchaser shall not be considered. The Purchaser’s request for clarification and the response shall be in writing. No change, including any voluntary increase or decrease, in the prices or substance of the Bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted, except to confirm the correction of arithmetic errors discovered by the Purchaser in the Evaluation of the Bids, in accordance with ITB 31.   2. If a Bidder does not provide clarifications of its Bid by the date and time set in the Purchaser’s request for clarification, its Bid may be rejected. | |
| 1. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions | * 1. During the evaluation of Bids, the following definitions apply:  1. “Deviation” is a departure from the requirements specified in the bidding document; 2. “Reservation” is the setting of limiting conditions or withholding from complete acceptance of the requirements specified in the bidding document; and 3. “Omission” is the failure to submit part or all of the information or documentation required in the bidding document. | |
| 1. Determination of Responsiveness | * 1. The Purchaser’s determination of a Bid’s responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the Bid itself, as defined in ITB 11.   2. A substantially responsive Bid is one that meets the requirements of the bidding document without material deviation, reservation, or omission. A material deviation, reservation, or omission is one that:  if accepted, would:affect in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Goods and Related Services specified in the Contract; orlimit in any substantial way, inconsistent with the bidding document, the Purchaser’s rights or the Bidder’s obligations under the Contract; orif rectified, would unfairly affect the competitive position of other Bidders presenting substantially responsive Bids.  * 1. The Purchaser shall examine the technical aspects of the Bid submitted in accordance with ITB 16 and ITB 17, in particular, to confirm that all requirements of Section VII, Schedule of Requirements have been met without any material deviation or reservation, or omission.   2. If a Bid is not substantially responsive to the requirements of bidding document, it shall be rejected by the Purchaser and may not subsequently be made responsive by correction of the material deviation, reservation, or omission. | |
| 1. Nonconformities, Errors and Omissions | * 1. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser may waive any nonconformities in the Bid.   2. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser may request that the Bidder submit the necessary information or documentation, within a reasonable period of time, to rectify nonmaterial nonconformities or omissions in the Bid related to documentation requirements. Such omission shall not be related to any aspect of the price of the Bid. Failure of the Bidder to comply with the request may result in the rejection of its Bid.   3. Provided that a Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser shall rectify quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities related to the Bid Price. To this effect, the Bid Price shall be adjusted, for comparison purposes only, to reflect the price of a missing or non-conforming item or component, by adding the average price of the item or component quoted by substantially responsive Bidders. If the price of the item or component cannot be derived from the price of other substantially responsive Bids, the Purchaser shall use its best estimate. | |
| 1. Correction of Arithmetical Errors | 1. Provided that the Bid is substantially responsive, the Purchaser shall correct arithmetical errors on the following basis:  if there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the line item total that is obtained by multiplying the unit price by the quantity, the unit price shall prevail and the line item total shall be corrected, unless in the opinion of the Purchaser there is an obvious misplacement of the decimal point in the unit price, in which case the line item total as quoted shall govern and the unit price shall be corrected;if there is an error in a total corresponding to the addition or subtraction of subtotals, the subtotals shall prevail and the total shall be corrected; andif there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in which case the amount in figures shall prevail subject to (a) and (b) above.  1. Bidders shall be requested to accept correction of arithmetical errors. Failure to accept the correction in accordance with ITB 31.1, shall result in the rejection of the Bid. | |
| 1. Conversion to Single Currency | * 1. For evaluation and comparison purposes, the currency(ies) of the Bid shall be converted in a single currency as specified **in the** **BDS.** | |
| 1. Margin of Preference | * 1. Unless otherwise specified **in the** **BDS,** a margin of preference shall not apply. | |
| 1. Evaluation of Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in this ITB and Section III, Evaluation and Qualification criteria. No other evaluation criteria or methodologies shall be permitted. By applying the criteria and methodologies, the Purchaser shall determine the Most Advantageous Bid. This is the Bid of the Bidder that meets the qualification criteria and whose Bid has been determined to be:   (a) substantially responsive to the bidding document; and  (b) the lowest evaluated cost.   * 1. To evaluate a Bid, the Purchaser shall consider the following:  evaluation will be done for Items or Lots (contracts), as specified **in the** **BDS;** andthe Bid Price as quoted in accordance with ITB 14;price adjustment for correction of arithmetic errors in accordance with ITB 31.1;price adjustment due to discounts offered in accordance with ITB 14.4;converting the amount resulting from applying (a) to (c) above, if relevant, to a single currency in accordance with ITB 32;price adjustment due to quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities in accordance with ITB 30.3; andthe additional evaluation factors are specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.  * 1. The estimated effect of the price adjustment provisions of the Conditions of Contract, applied over the period of execution of the Contract, shall not be taken into account in Bid evaluation.   2. If this bidding document allows Bidders to quote separate prices for different lots (contracts), the methodology to determine the lowest evaluated cost of the lot (contract) combinations, including any discounts offered in the Letter of Bid, is specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.   3. The Purchaser’s evaluation of a Bid will exclude and not take into account:  in the case of Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the goods if a contract is awarded to the Bidder;in the case of Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported or to be imported, customs duties and other import taxes levied on the imported Good, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder;any allowance for price adjustment during the period of execution of the contract, if provided in the Bid.  * 1. The Purchaser’s evaluation of a Bid may require the consideration of other factors, in addition to the Bid Price quoted in accordance with ITB 14. These factors may be related to the characteristics, performance, and terms and conditions of purchase of the Goods and Related Services. The effect of the factors selected, if any, shall be expressed in monetary terms to facilitate comparison of Bids, unless otherwise specified **in the BDS** from amongst those set out in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. The criteria and methodologies to be used shall be as specified in ITB 34.2(f). | |
| 1. Comparison of Bids | * 1. The Purchaser shall compare the evaluated costs of all substantially responsive Bids established in accordance with ITB 34.2 to determine the Bid that has the lowest evaluated cost. The comparison shall be on the basis of CIP (place of final destination) prices for imported goods and EXW prices, plus cost of inland transportation and insurance to place of destination, for goods manufactured within the Borrower’s country, together with prices for any required installation, training, commissioning and other services. The evaluation of prices shall not take into account custom duties and other taxes levied on imported goods quoted CIP and sales and similar taxes levied in connection with the sale or delivery of goods. | |
| 1. Abnormally Low Bids | An Abnormally Low Bid is one where the Bid price, in combination with other constituent elements of the Bid, appears unreasonably low to the extent that the Bid price raises material concerns with the Purchaser as to the capability of the Bidder to perform the Contract for the offered Bid price.In the event of identification of a potentially Abnormally Low Bid, the Purchaser shall seek written clarification from the Bidder, including a detailed price analyses of its Bid price in relation to the subject matter of the contract, scope, delivery schedule, allocation of risks and responsibilities and any other requirements of the bidding document.After evaluation of the price analyses, in the event that the Purchaser determines that the Bidder has failed to demonstrate its capability to perform the contract for the offered Bid price, the Purchaser shall reject the Bid. | |
| 1. Qualification of the Bidder | * 1. The Purchaser shall determine, to its satisfaction, whether the eligible Bidder that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated cost and substantially responsive Bid, meets the qualifying criteria specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.   2. The determination shall be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications submitted by the Bidder, pursuant to ITB 17. The determination shall not take into consideration the qualifications of other firms such as the Bidder’s subsidiaries, parent entities, affiliates, subcontractors (other than specialized subcontractors if permitted in the bidding document), or any other firm(s) different from the Bidder.   3. An affirmative determination shall be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Bidder. A negative determination shall result in disqualification of the Bid, in which event the Purchaser shall proceed to the Bidder who offers a substantially responsive Bid with the next lowest evaluated cost to make a similar determination of that Bidder’s qualifications to perform satisfactorily. | |
| 1. Purchaser’s Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids | * 1. The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any Bid, and to annul the Bidding process and reject all Bids at any time prior to Contract Award, without thereby incurring any liability to Bidders. In case of annulment, all Bids submitted and specifically, bid securities, shall be promptly returned to the Bidders. | |
| 1. Standstill Period | * 1. The Contract shall not be awarded earlier than the expiry of the Standstill Period. The Standstill Period shall be ten (10) Business Days unless extended in accordance with ITB 44. The Standstill Period commences the day after the date the Purchaser has transmitted to each Bidder the Notification of Intention to Award the Contract. Where only one Bid is submitted, or if this contract is in response to an emergency situation recognized by the Bank, the Standstill Period shall not apply. | |
| 1. Notification of Intention to Award | * 1. The Purchaser shall send to each Bidder the Notification of Intention to Award the Contract to the successful Bidder. The Notification of Intention to Award shall contain, at a minimum, the following information:  1. the name and address of the Bidder submitting the successful Bid; 2. the Contract price of the successful Bid; 3. the names of all Bidders who submitted Bids, and their Bid prices as readout, and as evaluated; 4. a statement of the reason(s) the Bid (of the unsuccessful Bidder to whom the notification is addressed) was unsuccessful, unless the price information in c) above already reveals the reason; 5. the expiry date of the Standstill Period; 6. instructions on how to request a debriefing and/or submit a complaint during the standstill period. | |
| F. Award of Contract | | |
| 1. Award Criteria | 41.1 Subject to ITB 38, the Purchaser shall award the Contract to the Bidder offering the Most Advantageous Bid. The Most Advantageous Bid is the Bid of the Bidder that meets the qualification criteria and whose Bid has been determined to be:  (a) substantially responsive to the bidding document; and  (b) the lowest evaluated cost. | |
| 1. Purchaser’s Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award | 42.1 At the time the Contract is awarded, the Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of Goods and Related Services originally specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements, provided this does not exceed the percentages specified **in the BDS,** and without any change in the unit prices or other terms and conditions of the Bid and the bidding document. | |
| 1. Notification of Award | 43.1 Prior to the date of expiry of the Bid validity and upon expiry of the Standstill Period, specified in ITB 39.1 or any extension thereof, and upon satisfactorily addressing any complaint that has been filed within the Standstill Period, the Purchaser shall notify the successful Bidder, in writing, that its Bid has been accepted. The notification of award (hereinafter and in the Contract Forms called the “Letter of Acceptance”) shall specify the sum that the Purchaser will pay the Supplier in consideration of the execution of the Contract (hereinafter and in the Conditions of Contract and Contract Forms called “the Contract Price”).  43.2 Within ten (10) Business Days  after the date of transmission of the Letter of Acceptance, the Purchaser shall publish the Contract Award Notice which shall contain, at a minimum, the following information:   1. name and address of the Purchaser; 2. name and reference number of the contract being awarded, and the selection method used; 3. names of all Bidders that submitted Bids, and their Bid prices as read out at Bid opening, and as evaluated; 4. names of all Bidders whose Bids were rejected either as nonresponsive or as not meeting qualification criteria, or were not evaluated, with the reasons therefor; 5. the name of the successful Bidder, the final total contract price, the contract duration and a summary of its scope; and 6. successful Bidder’s Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form, if specified in BDS ITB 45.1.   43.3 The Contract Award Notice shall be published on the Purchaser’s website with free access if available, or in at least one newspaper of national circulation in the Purchaser’s Country, or in the official gazette. The Purchaser shall also publish the contract award notice in UNDB online.  43.4 Until a formal Contract is prepared and executed, the Letter of Acceptance shall constitute a binding Contract. | |
| 1. Debriefing by the Purchaser | | 44.1 On receipt of the Purchaser’s Notification of Intention to Award referred to in ITB 40.1, an unsuccessful Bidder has three (3) Business Days to make a written request to the Purchaser for a debriefing. The Purchaser shall provide a debriefing to all unsuccessful Bidders whose request is received within this deadline.   * 1. Where a request for debriefing is received within the deadline, the Purchaser shall provide a debriefing within five (5) Business Days, unless the Purchaser decides, for justifiable reasons, to provide the debriefing outside this timeframe. In that case, the standstill period shall automatically be extended until five (5) Business Days after such debriefing is provided. If more than one debriefing is so delayed, the standstill period shall not end earlier than five (5) Business Days after the last debriefing takes place. The Purchaser shall promptly inform, by the quickest means available, all Bidders of the extended standstill period   2. Where a request for debriefing is received by the Purchaser later than the three (3)-Business Day deadline, the Purchaser should provide the debriefing as soon as practicable, and normally no later than fifteen (15) Business Days from the date of publication of Public Notice of Award of contract. Requests for debriefing received outside the three (3)-day deadline shall not lead to extension of the standstill period.   3. Debriefings of unsuccessful Bidders may be done in writing or verbally. The Bidders shall bear their own costs of attending such a debriefing meeting. |
| 1. Signing of Contract | | * 1. The Purchaser shall send to the successful Bidder the Letter of Acceptance including the Contract Agreement, and, if specified in the BDS, a request to submit the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form providing additional information on its beneficial ownership. The Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form, if so requested, shall be submitted within eight (8) Business Days of receiving this request.   2. The successful Bidder shall sign, date and return to the Purchaser, the Contract Agreement within twenty-eight (28) days of its receipt.   3. Notwithstanding ITB 45.2 above, in case signing of the Contract Agreement is prevented by any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, to the country of the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, where such export restrictions arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, the Bidder shall not be bound by its Bid, always provided however, that the Bidder can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser and of the Bank that signing of the Contact Agreement has not been prevented by any lack of diligence on the part of the Bidder in completing any formalities, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. |
| 1. Performance Security | | * 1. Within twenty-eight (28) days of the receipt of Letter of Acceptance from the Purchaser, the successful Bidder, if required, shall furnish the Performance Security in accordance with the GCC 18, using for that purpose the Performance Security Form included in Section X, Contract Forms, or another Form acceptable to the Purchaser. If the Performance Security furnished by the successful Bidder is in the form of a bond, it shall be issued by a bonding or insurance company that has been determined by the successful Bidder to be acceptable to the Purchaser. A foreign institution providing a bond shall have a correspondent financial institution located in the Purchaser’s Country, unless the Purchaser has agreed in writing that a correspondent financial institution is not required.   2. Failure of the successful Bidder to submit the above-mentioned Performance Security or sign the Contract shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Bid Security. In that event the Purchaser may award the Contract to the Bidder offering the next Most Advantageous Bid. |
| 1. Procurement Related Complaint | | * 1. The procedures for making a Procurement-related Complaint are as specified in the BDS. |

Section II - Bid Data Sheet (BDS)

The following specific data for the goods to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Instructions to Bidders (ITB). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in ITB.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **ITB Reference** | **A. General** |
| **ITB 1.1** | The reference number of the Request for Bids (RFB) is: MV-MNPI-153457-GO-RFB  The Purchaser is: Ministry of National Planning, Housing and Infrastructure  The name of the RFB is: Supply and Delivery of Fire and Rescue Equipment’s for MNDF  The number and identification of lots (contracts)comprising this RFB is: **Lot 1: Structural Firefighting and Hazmat Equipment**  **Lot 2: High-Rise Rescue Equipment**  **Lot 3: Hydraulic Extrication Tools** |
| **ITB 1.2(a)** | The term “in writing” means communicated in written form (e.g. by letter, mail, e-mail, fax) |
| **ITB 2.1** | The Borrower is: ***The Government of the Republic of Maldives***  Loan or Financing Agreement amount: ***US$ 16.5 Million***  The name of the Project is: ***Maldives Urban Development and Reliance Project. (MUDRP)*** |
| **ITB 4.1** | Maximum number of members in the Joint Venture (JV) shall be: ***NA*** |
| ITB 4.5 | A list of debarred firms and individuals is available on the Bank’s external website: <http://www.worldbank.org/debarr.> |
|  | **B. Contents of Bidding Document** |
| **ITB 7.1** | For **Clarification of Bid purposes** only, the Purchaser’s address is:  *Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed*  *Procurement Executive,*  *National Tender,*  *Ministry of Finance,*  *20376, Male', Maldives,*  *Tel: (960) 3349147, (960)3349296,*  *e-mail:*[*ahmed.ikram@finance.gov.mv*](mailto:ahmed.ikram@finance.gov.mv)  *cc to:*[*tender@finance.gov.mv*](mailto:tender@finance.gov.mv)  Requests for clarification should be received by the Purchaser no later than: ***10th March, 2021 before 13:30 hrs.***  Web page: <http://www.finance.gov.mv/tenders> |
|  | **C. Preparation of Bids** |
| **ITB 10.1** | The language of the Bid is: ***English*** |
| **ITB 11.1 (j)** | The Bidder shall submit the following additional documents in its Bid: Certificate of incorporation of the bidder or/and ManufacturerManufacturer's authorization for local Agents representing foreign BiddersRegistration details of Local Bidders and Agents including Certificates and major shareholder’s information of non-public companies and business establishmentsList of essential spare parts that would likely be required, in the routine operations and maintenance of the equipment in the next five years.Schedule of works detailing major manufacturing milestonesConfirmation of origin of goods specified in the Price Schedule shall be confirmed by Certificate of Origin at the time of shipmentDisclosures of any negative instances that may have resulted unfavorable action against the bidder during the last five yearsPower of Attorney to confirm authorization of the signatory of the Bid to commit the Bidder, in accordance with ITT Clause 20.2.Business Registration Certificate.GST Registration Certificate.  * + 1. Product Broacher including all the information (Spec of the proposed product) required in the specification.  International foreign companies who are already engaged in any work in Maldives, or have re-registered their entity in the Maldives, or have incorporated a company in Maldives shall be eligible to pay local taxes under tax regulations of the Maldives. For more information please visit: <https://www.mira.gov.mv/> |
| **ITB 13.1** | Alternative Bids ***shall not be*** considered. |
| **ITB 14.5** | The prices quoted by the Bidder **shall not** be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract. |
| **ITB 14.6** | Prices quoted for each lot (contract) shall correspond at least **to *100*** percent of the items specified for each lot (contract).  Prices quoted for each item of a lot shall correspond at least to ***100*** percent of the quantities specified for this item of a lot. |
| **ITB 14.7** | The Incoterms edition is: ***Incoterms 2010 -*** *ICC Official Rules for the Interpretation of Trade Terms published in mid-September 2010 by the International Chamber of Commerce, 38 Cours Albert 1er, 75008 Paris, France.* |
| **ITB 14.8 (b)(i)** | Place of destination: ***CIP, Ministry of Defence (MNDF)*** |
| **ITB 14.8 (a)(iii), (b)(ii) and (c)(v)** | Final Destination (Project Site):  Ministry of Defence  Male’  Maldives |
| **ITB 15.1** | The Bidder **is** required to quote in the currency of the Purchaser’s Country the portion of the Bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in that currency. |
| **ITB 16.4** | Period of time the Goods are expected to be functioning (for the purpose of spare parts): ***Five Year*** |
| **ITB 17.2 (a)** | Manufacturer’s authorization is: Required |
| ITB 17.2 (b) | After sales service: Refer to Section VII- Technical Specifications |
| **ITB 18.1** | The Bid validity period shall be ***120*** days. |
| **ITB 18.3 (a)** | The Bid price shall be adjusted by the following factor(s): **Not Applicable** |
| **ITB 19.1** | A *Bid Security* ***shall be*** required.  The amount and currency of the Bid Security shall be;  Lot 1: Structural Firefighting and Hazmat Equipment: USD 3,750  Lot 2: High-Rise Rescue Equipment: USD 350  Lot 3: Extrication Tools: USD 950 |
| **ITB 19.3 (d)** | Other types of acceptable securities: ***None*** |
| **ITB 19.9** | **Not Applicable** |
| **ITB 20.1** | In addition to the original of the Bid, the number of copies is**: *One Original (01), One Hard copy (01) and One soft copy (01)*** |
| **ITB 20.3** | The written confirmation of authorization to sign on behalf of the Bidder shall consist of**: *Power of Attorney*** |
|  | **D. Submission and Opening of Bids** |
| **ITB 22.1** | For **Bid submission purposes** only, the Purchaser’s address is:    *National Tender,*  *Ministry of Finance,*  *20376, Male', Maldives,*  *Tel: (960) 3349147, (960)3349296,*  **The deadline for Bid submission is:**  Date: **April 1st, 2021**  Time: **1100 hrs**  Bidders ***shall not*** have the option of submitting their Bids electronically. |
| **ITB 25.1** | The Bid opening shall take place at:  *National Tender,*  *Ministry of Finance,*  *20376, Male', Maldives,*  *Tel: (960) 3349115, (960)3349296,*  Date: **April 1st, 2021**  Time: **1100 hrs** |
| **ITB 25.6** | The Letter of Bid and Price Schedules shallbe initialed by 1 representatives of the Purchaser conducting Bid opening*.* ***Each Bid shall be initialed by all representatives and shall be numbered, any modification to the unit or total price shall be initialed by the Representative of the Purchaser, etc.]*** |
| **E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids** | |
| **ITB 30.3** | The adjustment shall be based on the ***average*** price of the item or component as quoted in other substantially responsive Bids. If the price of the item or component cannot be derived from the price of other substantially responsive Bids, the Purchaser shall use its best estimate. |
| **ITB 32.1** | The currency that shall be used for Bid evaluation and comparison purposes to convert at the selling exchange rate all Bid prices expressed in various currencies into a single currency is: United States Dollars  The source of exchange rate shall be: Maldives Monetary Authority  The date for the exchange rate shall be: 7 days prior to bid submission |
| **ITB 33.1** | A margin of domestic preference shall not apply. |
| **ITB 34.2(a)** | Evaluation will be done as one whole bid. If a Price Schedule shows items listed but not priced, their prices shall be assumed to be included in the prices of other items. An item not listed in the Price Schedule shall be assumed to be not included in the bid, and provided that the bid is substantially responsive, the average price of the item quoted by substantially responsive bidders will be added to the bid price and the equivalent total cost of the bid so determined will be used for price comparison. |
| **ITB 34.6** | The adjustments shall be determined using the following criteria, from amongst those set out in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria: ***[refer to Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria]***   1. Deviation in Delivery schedule: ***NO*** 2. Deviation in payment schedule: ***NO*** 3. the cost of major replacement component, mandatory spare parts, and service: ***NO*** 4. the availability in the Purchaser’s Country of spare parts and after-sales services for the equipment offered in the Bid: ***YES (In case of goods manufactured outside the purchaser’s country, the winning bidder should make an arrangement with a local service provider for after sales service)*** 5. Life cycle costs: the costs during the life of the goods or equipment: ***NO*** 6. the performance and productivity of the equipment offered: ***NO*** 7. Compliance to Technical Requirements: **The Technical Requirements specified in Section VII- Specification will be evaluated on a pass/fail (compliance basis)** |
| **ITB 39.1**  **Standstill Period** | The Standstill Period is **10** Business Days from the date the Employer has transmitted to all Bidders that submitted Bids, the Notification of its Intention to Award the Contract to the successful Bidder. |
|  | **F. Award of Contract** |
| **ITB 42** | The maximum percentage by which quantities may be increased is: ***Not Applicable***  The maximum percentage by which quantities may be decreased is: ***Not Applicable*** |
| **ITB 45. 1** | The successful Bidder *is not required to submit* the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form. |
| **ITB 47.1** | The procedures for making a Procurement-related Complaint are detailed in the “[Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers](http://www.worldbank.org/en/projects-operations/products-and-services/brief/procurement-new-framework) (Annex III).” If a Bidder wishes to make a Procurement-related Complaint, the Bidder should submit its complaint following these procedures, in writing (by the quickest means available, that is either by email or fax), to:  **For the attention**: *Ms. Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed*  **Title/position**: *Procurement Executive- National Tender/Ministry of Finance*  **Purchaser**: *Ministry of Defense*  **Email address***:* [*ahmed.ikram@finance.gov.mv*](mailto:ahmed.ikram@finance.gov.mv)  **CC***:* [*tender@finance.gov.mv*](mailto:tender@finance.gov.mv)  In summary, a Procurement-related Complaint may challenge any of the following:   1. the terms of the Bidding Documents; and 2. the Purchaser’s decision to award the contract. |

Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria

This Section contains the criteria that the Purchaser shall use to evaluate a Bid and qualify the Bidders. No other factors, methods or criteria shall be used other than specified in this bidding document.

**[The Purchaser shall select the criteria deemed appropriate for the procurement process, insert the appropriate wording using the samples below or other acceptable wording, and delete the text in italics]**

**Contents**

[1. Margin of Preference (ITB 33) 42](#_Toc47522344)

[2. Evaluation (ITB 34) 43](#_Toc47522345)

[3. Qualification (ITB 37) 44](#_Toc47522346)

1. Margin of Preference (ITB 33) (Not Applicable)

If the Bidding Data Sheet so specifies, the Purchaser will grant a margin of preference to goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country for the purpose of Bid comparison, in accordance with the procedures outlined in subsequent paragraphs.

Substantially responsive Bids will be classified in one of three groups, as follows:

(a) **Group A:** Bids offering goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country, for which (i) labor, raw materials, and components from within the Purchaser’s Country account for more than thirty (30) percent of the EXW price; and (ii) the production facility in which they will be manufactured or assembled has been engaged in manufacturing or assembling such goods at least since the date of Bid submission;

(b) **Group B:** All other Bids offering Goods manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country;

(c) **Group C:** Bids offering Goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country that have been already imported or that will be imported*.*

To facilitate this classification by the Purchaser, the Bidder shall complete whichever version of the Price Schedule furnished in the bidding document is appropriate provided, however, that the completion of an incorrect version of the Price Schedule by the Bidder shall not result in rejection of its Bid, but merely in the Purchaser’s reclassification of the Bid into its appropriate Bid group.

The Purchaser will first review the Bids to confirm the appropriateness of, and to modify as necessary, the Bid group classification to which Bidders assigned their Bids in preparing their Bid Forms and Price Schedules.

The Bids in each group will then be compared to determine the Bid with the lowest evaluated cost in that group. The lowest evaluated cost Bid from each group shall then be compared with each other and if as a result of this comparison a Bid from Group A or Group B is the lowest, it shall be selected for the award.

If as a result of the preceding comparison, a Bid from Group C is the lowest evaluated cost, all Bids from Group C shall be further compared with the Bid with the lowest evaluated cost from Group A after adding to the evaluated costs of goods offered in each Bid from Group C, for the purpose of this further comparison only, an amount equal to 15% (fifteen percent) of the respective CIP Bid price for goods to be imported and already imported goods. Both prices shall include unconditional discounts and be corrected for arithmetical errors. If the Bid from Group A is the lowest, it shall be selected for award. If not, the lowest evaluated cost from Group C shall be selected.

**Most Advantageous Bid**

The Purchaser shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in Section 2 and 3 below to determine the Most Advantageous Bid. The Most Advantageous Bid is the Bid of the Bidder that meets the qualification criteria and whose Bid has been determined to be:

(a) substantially responsive to the bidding document; and

(b) the lowest evaluated cost.

2. Evaluation (ITB 34)

**2.1. Evaluation Criteria (ITB 34.6)**

The Purchaser’s evaluation of a Bid may take into account, in addition to the Bid Price quoted in accordance with ITB 14.8, one or more of the following factors as specified in ITB 34.2(f) and in BDS referring to ITB 34.6**,** usingthe following criteria and methodologies.

(a) Delivery schedule. (As per Incoterms specified in the BDS)

*NOT APPLICABLE*

(b) Deviation in payment schedule. *[insert one of the following]*

*NOT APPLICABLE*

(c) Cost of major replacement components, mandatory spare parts, and service. *[insert one of the following]*

*NOT APPLICABLE*

(d) Availability in the Purchaser’s Country of spare parts and after sales services for equipment offered in the Bid*.*

*NOT APPLICABLE*

(e) Life Cycle Costs

*NOT APPLICABLE*

(f) Performance and productivity of the equipment: *[insert one of the following]*

*NOT APPLICABLE*

(g) Specific additional criteria

The Technical Requirements specified in Section VII- Specification will be evaluated on a pass/fail (compliance basis)

**2.2. Multiple Contracts (ITB 34.4)**

If in accordance with ITB 1.1, Bids are invited for individual lots or for any combination of lots, the contract will be awarded to the Bidder or Bidders offering a substantially responsive Bid(s) and the lowest evaluated cost to the Purchaser for combined lots, after considering all possible combination of lots, subject to the selected Bidder(s) meeting the required qualification criteria (this Section III, Sub-Section ITB 37 Qualification Requirements) for a lot or combination of lots as the case may be.

In determining Bidder or Bidders that offer the total lowest evaluated cost to the Purchaser for combined lots, the Purchaser shall apply the following steps in sequence:

(a) evaluate individual lots to determine the substantially responsive Bids and corresponding evaluated costs;

(b) for each lot, rank the substantially responsive Bids starting from the lowest evaluated cost for the lot;

(c) apply to the evaluated costs listed in b) above, any applicable discounts/price reductions offered by a Bidder (s) for the award of multiple contracts based on the discounts and the methodology for their application offered by the respective Bidder; and

(d) determine contract award on the basis of the combination of lots that offer the total lowest evaluated cost to the Purchaser.

**2.3. Alternative Bids (ITB 13.1)**

*NOT APPLICABLE*

3. Qualification (ITB 37)

**3.1 Qualification Criteria (ITB 37.1)**

After determining the substantially responsive Bid which offers the lowest-evaluated cost in accordance with ITB 34, and, if applicable, the assessment of any Abnormally Low Bid (in accordance with ITB 36) the Purchaser shall carry out the post-qualification of the Bidder in accordance with ITB 37, using only the requirements specified. Requirements not included in the text below shall not be used in the evaluation of the Bidder’s qualifications.

**Lot 1**

(a) If the Bidder is a manufacturer:

(i) Financial Capability

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it meets the following financial requirement(s):

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it has an average annual Sales turnover of at least **MVR 2.5 Million** or equivalent, in each of the last three years to qualify for the award of the contract.

(ii) Experience and Technical Capacity

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that it meets the following experience requirement(s):

(1) During the last five (5) years the bidder must have successfully completed the supply of at least **three (3) contracts greater than MVR 1,000,000.00 each.**

(2) The bidder shall furnish data to support that it has the financial and production capacity to perform the contract and complete the supplies within the stipulated delivery period. In the case of the bidder not being the manufacturer, this requirement applies to the manufacturer.

(3) Further, bidder should be in continuous business of supplying, and after sale services of products similar to that specified in this bidding document during the **last Five (5) years** prior to bid opening. (Legal status, place of registration and principal place of business of the company or firm or partnership, etc.)

(4) The documentary evidence of the bidder's eligibility to bid shall establish to the Purchaser's satisfaction that the bidder, at the time of submission of its bid, is from an eligible country as defined under ITB Clause

(iii) Documentary Evidence

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that the Goods it offers meet the following usage requirement:

Bidders shall furnish documentary evidence (Client's certificate) in support of the satisfactory services of the goods as specified above.

(b) If Bidder is not a manufacturer:

If a Bidder is not a manufacturer, but is offering the Goods on behalf of the Manufacturer under Manufacturer's Authorization Form (Section IV, Bidding Forms), the Manufacturer shall demonstrate the above qualifications (i), (ii), (iii) and the Bidder shall demonstrate that it has successfully completed at least *5 contracts with value not less than* ***MVR 600,000*** of similar goods such as firefighting equipment etc.in the past 5 years.

**Lot 2**

(a) If the Bidder is a manufacturer:

(i) Financial Capability

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it meets the following financial requirement(s):

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it has an average annual Sales turnover of at least **MVR 300,000** or equivalent, in each of the last three years to qualify for the award of the contract.

(ii) Experience and Technical Capacity

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that it meets the following experience requirement(s):

(1) During the last five (5) years the bidder must have successfully completed the supply of at least **three (3) contracts greater than MVR 250,000.00 each.**

(2) The bidder shall furnish data to support that it has the financial and production capacity to perform the contract and complete the supplies within the stipulated delivery period. In the case of the bidder not being the manufacturer, this requirement applies to the manufacturer.

(3) Further, bidder should be in continuous business of supplying, and after sale services of products similar to that specified in this bidding document during the **last Five (5) years** prior to bid opening. (Legal status, place of registration and principal place of business of the company or firm or partnership, etc.)

(4) The documentary evidence of the bidder's eligibility to bid shall establish to the Purchaser's satisfaction that the bidder, at the time of submission of its bid, is from an eligible country as defined under ITB Clause

(iii) Documentary Evidence

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that the Goods it offers meet the following usage requirement:

Bidders shall furnish documentary evidence (Client's certificate) in support of the satisfactory services of the goods as specified above.

(b) If Bidder is not a manufacturer:

If a Bidder is not a manufacturer, but is offering the Goods on behalf of the Manufacturer under Manufacturer's Authorization Form (Section IV, Bidding Forms), the Manufacturer shall demonstrate the above qualifications (i), (ii), (iii) and the Bidder shall demonstrate that it has successfully completed at least 2 *contracts with value not less than* ***MVR 100,000*** of similar goods such as firefighting equipment etc.in the past 5 years.

**Lot 3**

(a) If the Bidder is a manufacturer:

(i) Financial Capability

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it meets the following financial requirement(s):

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence that it has an average annual Sales turnover of at least **MVR 800,000** or equivalent, in each of the last three years to qualify for the award of the contract.

(ii) Experience and Technical Capacity

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that it meets the following experience requirement(s):

(1) During the last five (5) years the bidder must have successfully completed the supply of at least **three (3) contracts greater than MVR 400,000.00 each.**

(2) The bidder shall furnish data to support that it has the financial and production capacity to perform the contract and complete the supplies within the stipulated delivery period. In the case of the bidder not being the manufacturer, this requirement applies to the manufacturer.

(3) Further, bidder should be in continuous business of supplying, and after sale services of products similar to that specified in this bidding document during the **last Five (5) years** prior to bid opening. (Legal status, place of registration and principal place of business of the company or firm or partnership, etc.)

(4) The documentary evidence of the bidder's eligibility to bid shall establish to the Purchaser's satisfaction that the bidder, at the time of submission of its bid, is from an eligible country as defined under ITB Clause

(iii) Documentary Evidence

The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence to demonstrate that the Goods it offers meet the following usage requirement:

Bidders shall furnish documentary evidence (Client's certificate) in support of the satisfactory services of the goods as specified above.

(b) If Bidder is not a manufacturer:

If a Bidder is not a manufacturer, but is offering the Goods on behalf of the Manufacturer under Manufacturer's Authorization Form (Section IV, Bidding Forms), the Manufacturer shall demonstrate the above qualifications (i), (ii), (iii) and the Bidder shall demonstrate that it has successfully completed at least 2 *contracts with value not less than* ***MVR 200,000*** of similar goods such as firefighting equipment etc.in the past 5 years.

|  |
| --- |
| Section IV - Bidding Forms |

**Table of Forms**

Letter of Bid 50

Bidder Information Form 53

Bidder’s JV Members Information Form 54

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be Imported 56

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported 57

Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured in the Purchaser’s Country Error! Bookmark not defined.

Price and Completion Schedule - Related Services 58

Form of Bid Security 59

Form of Bid Security (Bid Bond) Error! Bookmark not defined.

Form of Bid-Securing Declaration 61

Manufacturer’s Authorization 61

**Letter of Bid**

|  |
| --- |
| *INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS: DELETE THIS BOX ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE DOCUMENT*  *The Bidder must prepare this Letter of Bid on stationery with its letterhead clearly showing the Bidder’s complete name and business address.*  *Note: All italicized text is to help Bidders in preparing this form.* |

**Date of this Bid submission**:

**RFB No.:** MV-MNPI-153457-GO-RFB

To: **Ms. Fathimath Rishfa Ahmed**

**National Tender**

**Ministry of Finance**

1. **No reservations:** We have examined and have no reservations to the bidding document, including Addenda issued in accordance with Instructions to Bidders (ITB 8);
2. **Eligibility**: We meet the eligibility requirements and have no conflict of interest in accordance with ITB 4;
3. **Bid/Proposal-Securing Declaration**: We have not been suspended nor declared ineligible by the Purchaser based on execution of a Bid/Proposal Securing Declaration in the Purchaser’s Country in accordance with ITB 4.7;
4. **Conformity:** We offer to supply in conformity with the bidding document and in accordance with the Delivery Schedules specified in the Schedule of Requirements the following Goods: [*insert a brief description of the Goods and Related Services*];
5. **Bid Price**: The total price of our Bid, excluding any discounts offered in item (f) below is:

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Lot No.** | **Description** | **Bidding Price**  **In (MVR)** | **GST 6%** | **Total Bidding Price In (MVR)** |
| ***Lot 1*** | ***Structural Firefighting and Hazmat Equipment*** |  |  |  |
| ***Lot 2*** | ***High-Rise Rescue Equipment*** |  |  |  |
| ***Lot 3*** | ***Extrication Tools*** |  |  |  |

1. **Discounts**: The discounts offered and the methodology for their application are:

(i) The discounts offered are: [*Specify in detail each discount offered.*]

(ii) The exact method of calculations to determine the net price after application of discounts is shown below: [*Specify in detail the method that shall be used to apply the discounts*];

1. **Bid Validity Period**: Our Bid shall be valid for the period specified in BDS 18.1 (as amended, if applicable) from the date fixed for the Bid submission deadline specified in BDS 22.1 (as amended, if applicable), and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period;
2. **Performance Security**: If our Bid is accepted, we commit to obtain a performance security in accordance with the bidding document;
3. **One Bid per Bidder**: We are not submitting any other Bid(s) as an individual Bidder, and weare not participating in any other Bid(s) as a Joint Venture member, or as a subcontractor, and meet the requirements of ITB 4.3, other than alternative Bids submitted in accordance with ITB 13;
4. **Suspension and Debarment**: We, along with any of our subcontractors, suppliers, consultants, manufacturers, or service providers for any part of the contract, are not subject to, and not controlled by any entity or individual that is subject to, a temporary suspension or a debarment imposed by the World Bank Group or a debarment imposed by the World Bank Group in accordance with the Agreement for Mutual Enforcement of Debarment Decisions between the World Bank and other development banks. Further, we are not ineligible under the Purchaser’s Country laws or official regulations or pursuant to a decision of the United Nations Security Council;
5. **State-owned enterprise or institution**: [*select the appropriate option and delete the other*] [*We are not a state-owned enterprise or institution*] / [*We are a state-owned enterprise or institution but meet the requirements of ITB 4.6*];
6. **Commissions, gratuities, fees:** We have paid, or will pay the following commissions, gratuities, or fees with respect to the Bidding process or execution of the Contract: [*insert complete name of each Recipient, its full address, the reason for which each commission or gratuity was paid and the amount and currency of each such commission or gratuity*]

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Name of Recipient | Address | Reason | Amount |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |

(If none has been paid or is to be paid, indicate “none.”)

1. **Binding Contract**: We understand that this Bid, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your Letter of Acceptance, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed;
2. **Purchaser Not Bound to Accept**: We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated cost Bid, the Most Advantageous Bid or any other Bid that you may receive; and
3. **Fraud and Corruption**: We hereby certify that we have taken steps to ensure that no person acting for us or on our behalf engages in any type of Fraud and Corruption.

**Name of the Bidder**: \*[*insert complete name of the Bidder*]

**Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**: \*\*[*insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Bid*]

**Title of the person signing the Bid**: [*insert complete title of the person signing the Bid*]

**Signature of the person named above**: [*insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above*]

**Date signed** [*insert date of signing*] **day of** [*insert month*], [*insert year*]

**\***: In the case of the Bid submitted by a Joint Venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder.

\*\*: Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder. The power of attorney shall be attached with the Bid Schedules.

Bidder Information Form

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. No alterations to its format shall be permitted and no substitutions shall be accepted.]*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission*]

RFB No.: *[insert number of RFB process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

Page \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_ pages

|  |
| --- |
| 1. Bidder’s Name *[insert Bidder’s legal name]* |
| 2. In case of JV, legal name of each member: *[insert legal name of each member in JV]* |
| 3. Bidder’s actual or intended country of registration: *[insert actual or intended country of registration]* |
| 4. Bidder’s year of registration: *[insert Bidder’s year of registration]* |
| 5. Bidder’s Address in country of registration: *[insert Bidder’s legal address in country of registration]* |
| 6. Bidder’s Authorized Representative Information  Name: *[insert Authorized Representative’s name]*  Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s Address]*  Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert Authorized Representative’s telephone/fax numbers]*  Email Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s email address]* |
| 7. Attached are copies of original documents of *[check the box(es) of the attached original documents]*  🞎 Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association), and/or documents of registration of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITB 4.4.  🞎 In case of JV, letter of intent to form JV or JV agreement, in accordance with ITB 4.1.  🞎 In case of state-owned enterprise or institution, in accordance with ITB 4.6 documents establishing:   * Legal and financial autonomy * Operation under commercial law * Establishing that the Bidder is not under the supervision of the Purchaser   8. Included are the organizational chart, a list of Board of Directors, and the beneficial ownership. *[If required under BDS ITB 45.1, the successful Bidder shall provide additional information on beneficial ownership, using the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form.]* |

Bidder’s JV Members Information Form

*[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. The following table shall be filled in for the Bidder and for each member of a Joint Venture].*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission*]

RFB No.: *[insert number of Bidding process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

Page \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ of\_ \_\_\_\_\_\_ pages

|  |
| --- |
| 1. Bidder’s Name: *[insert Bidder’s legal name]* |
| 2. Bidder’s JV Member’s name: *[insert JV’s Member legal name]* |
| 3. Bidder’s JV Member’s country of registration: *[insert JV’s Member country of registration]* |
| 4. Bidder’s JV Member’s year of registration: *[insert JV’s Member year of registration]* |
| 5. Bidder’s JV Member’s legal address in country of registration: *[insert JV’s Member legal address in country of registration]* |
| 6. Bidder’s JV Member’s authorized representative information  Name: *[insert name of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Address: *[insert address of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert telephone/fax numbers of JV’s Member authorized representative]*  Email Address: *[insert email address of JV’s Member authorized representative]* |
| 7. Attached are copies of original documents of *[check the box(es) of the attached original documents]*  🞎 Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association), and/or registration documents of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITB 4.4.  🞎 In case of a state-owned enterprise or institution, documents establishing legal and financial autonomy, operation in accordance with commercial law, and that they are not under the supervision of the Purchaser, in accordance with ITB 4.6.  8. Included are the organizational chart, a list of Board of Directors, and the beneficial ownership. *[If required under BDS ITB 45.1, the successful Bidder shall provide additional information on beneficial ownership for each JV member using the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form.]* |

Price Schedule Forms

*[The Bidder shall fill in these Price Schedule Forms in accordance with the instructions indicated. The list of line items in column 1 of the* ***Price Schedules*** *shall coincide with the List of Goods and Related Services specified by the Purchaser in the Schedule of Requirements.]*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, to be Imported | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|  | | | | (Group C Bids, goods to be imported)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | | | 9 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Country of Origin | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price  cip *[insert place of destination]*  in accordance with ITB 14.8(b)(i) | CIP Price per line item  (Col. 5x6) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the Goods to their final destination specified in BDS | | | Total Price per Line item  (Col. 7+8) |
| *LOT 1* | *Structural Firefighting and Hazmat Equipment.* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* | *01 Nos* | *[insert unit price CIP per unit]* | *[insert total CIP price per line item]* | *[insert the corresponding price per line item]* | | | *[insert total price of the line item]* |
| *LOT 2* | *High-Rise Rescue Equipment.* |  |  |  |  |  |  | | |  |
| *LOT 3* | *Extrication Tools.* |  |  |  |  |  |  | | |  |
|  | | | | | | | | Total Price |  | |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[Insert Date]* | | | | | | | | | | |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price Schedule: Goods Manufactured Outside the Purchaser’s Country, already imported\* | | | | | | | | | | | |
|  | | | (Group C Bids, Goods already imported)  Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | | |
| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 | 11 | 12 |
| Line Item  N° | Description of Goods | Country of Origin | Delivery Date as defined by Incoterms | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price including Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid, in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(i) | Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid per unit in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(ii) , [to be supported by documents] | Unit Price net of custom duties and import taxes, in accordance with ITB 14.8 (c) (iii)  (Col. 6 minus Col.7) | Price per line item net of Custom Duties and Import Taxes paid, in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(i)  (Col. 5×8) | Price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the goods to their final destination, as specified in BDS in accordance with ITB 14.8 (c)(v) | Sales and other taxes paid or payable per item if Contract is awarded (in accordance with ITB 14.8(c)(iv) | Total Price per line item  (Col. 9+10) |
| *LOT 1* | *Structural Firefighting and Hazmat Equipment.* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* |  | *[insert unit price per unit]* | *[insert custom duties and taxes paid per unit]* | *[insert unit price net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[ insert price per line item net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[insert price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per line item]* |
| *LOT 2* | *High-Rise Rescue Equipment.* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* |  | *[insert unit price per unit]* | *[insert custom duties and taxes paid per unit]* | *[insert unit price net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[ insert price per line item net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[insert price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per line item]* |
| *LOT 3* | *Extrication Tools.* | *[insert country of origin of the Good]* | *[insert quoted Delivery Date]* |  | *[insert unit price per unit]* | *[insert custom duties and taxes paid per unit]* | *[insert unit price net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[ insert price per line item net of custom duties and import taxes]* | *[insert price per line item for inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country]* | *[insert sales and other taxes payable per item if Contract is awarded]* | *[insert total price per line item]* |
|  | | | | | | | | | | Total Bid Price |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | | | | | |

\* *[For previously imported Goods, the quoted price shall be distinguishable from the original import value of these Goods declared to customs and shall include any rebate or mark-up of the local agent or representative and all local costs except import duties and taxes, which have been and/or have to be paid by the Purchaser. For clarity the Bidders are asked to quote the price including import duties, and additionally to provide the import duties and the price net of import duties which is the difference of those values.]*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Price and Completion Schedule - Related Services | | | | | | | |
|  | | Currencies in accordance with ITB 15 | | | | Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  RFB No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Alternative No: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_  Page N° \_\_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_\_ | |
| 1 | 2 | | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 |
| Service  N° | Description of Services (excludes inland transportation and other services required in the Purchaser’s Country to convey the goods to their final destination) | | Country of Origin | Delivery Date at place of Final destination | Quantity and physical unit | Unit price | Total Price per Service  (Col. 5\*6 or estimate) |
| *[insert number of the Service ]* | *[insert name of Services]* | | *[insert country of origin of the Services]* | *Ministry of Defence*  *Male’*  *Maldives* | *[insert number of units to be supplied and name of the physical unit]* | *[insert unit price per item]* | *[insert total price per item]* |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | | | | | Total Bid Price | |  |
| Name of Bidder *[insert complete name of Bidder]* Signature of Bidder *[signature of person signing the Bid]* Date *[insert date]* | | | | | | | |

Form of Bid Security

**(Bank Guarantee)**

*[The bank shall fill in this Bank Guarantee Form in accordance with the instructions indicated.]*

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[Purchaser to insert its name and address]*

**RFB No.:** *[Purchaser to insert reference number for the Request for Bids]*

**Alternative No***.: [Insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

**Date:** *[Insert date of issue]*

**BID GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that \_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert name of the Bidder, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture (whether legally constituted or prospective) or the names of all members thereof]* (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has submitted or will submit to the Beneficiary its Bid (hereinafter called "the Bid") for the execution of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ under Request for Bids No. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ \_ (“the RFB”).

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the Beneficiary’s conditions, Bids must be supported by a Bid guarantee.

At the request of the Applicant, we, as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_) upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand, supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that either the Applicant:

(a) has withdrawn its Bid prior to the Bid validity expiry date set forth in the Applicant’s Letter of Bid, or any extended date provided by the Applicant; or

(b) having been notified of the acceptance of its Bid by the Beneficiary prior to the expiry date of the Bid validity or any extension thereof provided by the Applicant has failed to: (i) sign the contract agreement, or (ii) furnish the performance security, in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders (“ITB”) of the Beneficiary’s bidding document.

This guarantee will expire: (a) if the Applicant is the successful Bidder, upon our receipt of copies of the Contract agreement signed by the Applicant and the performance security issued to the Beneficiary in relation to such Contract agreement; or (b) if the Applicant is not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of a copy of the Beneficiary’s notification to the Applicant of the results of the Bidding process; or (ii)twenty-eight days after the expiry date of the Bid validity.

Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at the office indicated above on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758.

**\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_**

*[Signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

Manufacturer’s Authorization

*[The Bidder shall require the Manufacturer to fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated. This* *letter of authorization should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Manufacturer. The Bidder shall include it in its Bid, if so indicated in the* ***BDS.****]*

Date: *[insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid submission]*

RFB No.: *[insert number of RFB process]*

Alternative No.: *[insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]*

To: *[insert complete name of Purchaser]*

WHEREAS

We *[insert complete name of Manufacturer],* who are official manufacturers of*[insert type of goods manufactured],* having factories at [insert full address of Manufacturer’s factories], do hereby authorize *[insert complete name of Bidder]* to submit a Bid the purpose of which is to provide the following Goods, manufactured by us *[insert name and or brief description of the Goods],* and to subsequently negotiate and sign the Contract.

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty in accordance with Clause 28 of the General Conditions of Contract, with respect to the Goods offered by the above firm.

We confirm that we do not engage or employ forced labor or persons subject to trafficking or child labor, in accordance with Clause 14 of the General Conditions of Contract.

Signed: *[insert signature(s) of authorized representative(s) of the Manufacturer]*

Name: *[insert complete name(s) of authorized representative(s) of the Manufacturer]*

Title: *[insert title]*

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ *[insert date of signing]*

Section V - Eligible Countries

**Eligibility for the Provision of Goods, Works and Non Consulting Services in   
Bank-Financed Procurement**

In reference to ITB 4.8 and ITB 5.1, for the information of the Bidders, at the present time firms, goods and services from the following countries are excluded from this Bidding process:

Under ITB 4.8(a) and ITB 5.1: *[insert a list of the countries following approval by the Bank to apply the restriction or state “none”].*

Under ITB 4.8(b) and ITB 5.1: *[insert a list of the countries following approval by the Bank to apply the restriction or state “none”]*

Section VI - Fraud and Corruption

**(Section VI shall not be modified)**

1. **Purpose**
   1. The Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and this annex apply with respect to procurement under Bank Investment Project Financing operations.
2. **Requirements**
3. The Bank requires that Borrowers (including beneficiaries of Bank financing); bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors and suppliers; any sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers; any agents (whether declared or not); and any of their personnel, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process, selection and contract execution of Bank-financed contracts, and refrain from Fraud and Corruption.
4. To this end, the Bank:
5. Defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:
6. “corrupt practice” is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;
7. “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;
8. “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;
9. “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;
10. “obstructive practice” is:
11. deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede a Bank investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive, or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing, or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation; or
12. acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 2.2 e. below.
13. Rejects a proposal for award if the Bank determines that the firm or individual recommended for award, any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/ or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;
14. In addition to the legal remedies set out in the relevant Legal Agreement, may take other appropriate actions, including declaring misprocurement, if the Bank determines at any time that representatives of the Borrower or of a recipient of any part of the proceeds of the loan engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices during the procurement process, selection and/or execution of the contract in question, without the Borrower having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Bank to address such practices when they occur, including by failing to inform the Bank in a timely manner at the time they knew of the practices;
15. Pursuant to the Bank’s Anti- Corruption Guidelines, and in accordance with the Bank’s prevailing sanctions policies and procedures, may sanction a firm or individual, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, including by publicly declaring such firm or individual ineligible (i) to be awarded or otherwise benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or in any other manner;[[2]](#footnote-3) (ii) to be a nominated[[3]](#footnote-4) sub-contractor, consultant, manufacturer or supplier, or service provider of an otherwise eligible firm being awarded a Bank-financed contract; and (iii) to receive the proceeds of any loan made by the Bank or otherwise to participate further in the preparation or implementation of any Bank-financed project;
16. Requires that a clause be included in bidding/request for proposals documents and in contracts financed by a Bank loan, requiring (i) bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors, and suppliers, and their sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers, suppliers, agents personnel, permit the Bank to inspect[[4]](#footnote-5) all accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank.

PART 2 – Supply Requirements

|  |
| --- |
| Section VII - Schedule of Requirements |

**Contents**

1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule Error! Bookmark not defined.

2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule 83

3. Technical Specifications 84

4. Drawings 115

5. Inspections and Tests 116

## Notes for Preparing the Schedule of Requirements

The Schedule of Requirements shall be included in the bidding document by the Purchaser, and shall cover, at a minimum, a description of the goods and services to be supplied and the delivery schedule.

The objective of the Schedule of Requirements is to provide sufficient information to enable Bidders to prepare their Bids efficiently and accurately, in particular, the Price Schedule, for which a form is provided in Section IV. In addition, the Schedule of Requirements, together with the Price Schedule, should serve as a basis in the event of quantity variation at the time of award of contract pursuant to ITB 42.1.

The date or period for delivery should be carefully specified, taking into account (a) the implications of delivery terms stipulated in the Instructions to Bidders pursuant to the *Incoterms* rules (i.e., EXW, or CIP, FOB, FCA terms—that “delivery” takes place when goods are delivered **to the carriers**), and (b) the date prescribed herein from which the Bidder’s delivery obligations start (i.e., notice of award, contract signature, opening or confirmation of the letter of credit).

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule  [The Purchaser shall fill in this table, with the exception of the column “Bidder’s offered Delivery date” to be filled by the Bidder]  LOT 1- Structural Fire Fighting and Hazmat Equipment | | | | | | | | |
| **Line Item**  **N°** | **Description of Goods** | **Quantity** | **Physical unit** | **Final Destination (Project Site) as specified in BDS** | **Delivery (as per Incoterms) Date** | | |
| **Earliest Delivery Date** | **Latest Delivery Date** | **Bidder’s offered Delivery date [*to be provided by the Bidder*]** |
| *[insert item No]* | *[insert description of Goods]* | *[insert quantity of item to be supplied]* | *[insert physical unit for the quantity]* | *[insert place of Delivery]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* |
| SFHE 1 | SELF CONTAINED BREATHING APPARATUS (complete set) | 38 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 2 | SCBA AIR CYLINDER (CARBON FIBRE) | 20 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 3 | SCBA AIR CYLINDER (STEEL) | 15 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 4 | DISTRESS SIGNAL UNIT (DSU) [other names: PERSONAL ALERT SAFETY SYSTEM (PASS)] | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 5 | PERSONAL LINE (used with SCBA) | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 6 | DELIVERY HOSE (2 ½”) | 90 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 7 | DELIVERY HOSE (1 ½”) | 20 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 8 | CIRCULAR SAW | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 9 | THERMAL IMAGING CAMERA | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 10 | REMOTE AREA LIGHTING | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 11 | ROOF LADDER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 12 | HIGH EXPANSION FOAM GENERATOR | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 13 | MEDIUM EXPANSION FOAM BRANCHPIPE | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 14 | POSITIVE PRESSURE VENTILATION FAN (SMOKE EXTRACTOR) | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 15 | HALLIGAN BAR (forcible entry tool) | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 16 | ESCAPE BREATHING APPARATUS | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 17 | PORTABLE MULTI GAS DETECTOR | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 18 | CALIBRATION KIT FOR GAS DETECTOR | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 19 | SMOKE DETECTOR TESTER | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 20 | HEAT DETECTOR TESTER | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 21 | LASER DISTANCE METER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 22 | CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL C) | 20 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 23 | CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL A) | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 24 | GAS MASK WITH CANISTER | 10 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 25 | SCBA CYLINDER COMPRESSOR | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 26 | AIR-LINE BREATHING APPARATUS | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 27 | TRAILER-MOUNTED FIRE PUMP | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| SFHE 28 | TRAILER PUMP (HIGH VOLUME) | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| *LOT 2- High-Rise Rescue Equipment* | | | | | | | |
| **Line Item**  **N°** | **Description of Goods** | **Quantity** | **Physical unit** | **Final Destination (Project Site) as specified in BDS** | **Delivery (as per Incoterms) Date** | | |
| **Earliest Delivery Date** | **Latest Delivery Date** | **Bidder’s offered Delivery date [*to be provided by the Bidder*]** |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| *[insert item No]* | *[insert description of Goods]* | *[insert quantity of item to be supplied]* | *[insert physical unit for the quantity]* | *[insert place of Delivery]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* |
| *HRRE 1* | *RESCUE SEAT HARNESS*  *(SIZES: small and medium)* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 2* | *MULTI-PURPOSE ASCENDER/ DESCENDER DEVICE* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 3* | *CARABINERS* | 30 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 4* | *FIGURE-8 DESCENDER* | 10 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 5* | *OVAL CARABINER* | 20 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 6* | *DOUBLE SHEAVE PULLEY* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 7* | *BRAKE BAR RACK* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 8* | *HANDHELD ASCENDER (Both Hands)* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE 9* | *SELF-BRAKING DESCENDER* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE10* | *ANCHOR PLATE* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE11* | *ANCHOR STRAP* | 7 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE12* | *RESCUE TRIPOD (full kit)* | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE13* | *RESCUE ROPE (11mm)* | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE14* | *RESCUE ROPE (12mm)* | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE15* | *RESCUE ROPE (11mm, 300 ft)* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE16* | *RESCUE ROPE (13mm, 100ft)* | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE17* | *SAFETY CORDS* | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE18* | *WEB TAPE* | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE19* | *SAFETY ROPE* | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE20* | *EDGE PROTECTIOR* | 20 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE21* | *HEAD PROTECTION* | 21 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE22* | *RAPPELLING GLOVES* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE23* | *RIGGER GLOVES* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE24* | *HEAD LIGHT* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE25* | *ROPE BAG* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE26* | *PULLEY SYSTEM* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE27* | *CERVICAL COLLAR* | 4 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE28* | *STRETCHER* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE29* | *BACKBOARDS/SPINE BOARDS* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE30* | *LITTER HARNESS* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE31* | *LITTER STRETCHER* | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE32* | *ROPE PROTECTOR* | 8 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE33* | *MANIKINS (65.8 kg)* | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |
| *HRRE34* | *MANIKINS (74.8 kg)* | 1 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *60 days* | *120 days* |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| *LOT 3- Hydraulic Extrication Tool* | | | | | | | |
| **Line Item**  **N°** | **Description of Goods** | **Quantity** | **Physical unit** | **Final Destination (Project Site) as specified in BDS** | **Delivery (as per Incoterms) Date** | | |
| **Earliest Delivery Date** | **Latest Delivery Date** | **Bidder’s offered Delivery date [*to be provided by the Bidder*]** |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| *[insert item No]* | *[insert description of Goods]* | *[insert quantity of item to be supplied]* | *[insert physical unit for the quantity]* | *[insert place of Delivery]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* | *[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness of the Contract]* |
| HET 1 | HYDRAULIC CUTTER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 2 | HYDRAULIC SPREADER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 3 | HYDRAULIC CONMBINATION TOOL | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 4 | HYDRAULIC PUMP | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 5 | RAM | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 6 | GLASS BRAKER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 7 | PNEUMATIC LIFTTING BAG | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 8 | PNEUMATIC LIFTTING BAG | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 9 | PNEUMATIC LIFTTING BAG | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 10 | AIR CONTROL SET | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 11 | AIR BOTTLE | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 12 | CHOCKS AND BLOCKS | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 13 | DOOR OPENER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 14 | HYDRAULIC HOSE | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 15 | HAND PUMP | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |
| HET 16 | SHARP EDGE PROTECTION COVER | 2 |  | *Ministry of Defence (MNDF)* | *90 days* | *150 days* |  |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule  *[This table shall be filled in by the Purchaser. The Required Completion Dates should be realistic, and consistent with the required Goods Delivery Dates (as per Incoterms)]* | | | | | |
| **Service** | **Description of Service** | **Quantity1** | **Physical Unit** | **Place where Services shall be performed** | **Final Completion Date(s) of Services** |
|
| *[****insert Service No****]* | *[****insert description of Related Services****]* | *[****insert quantity of items to be supplied****]* | *[****insert physical unit for the items****]* | *[****insert name of the Place****]* | *[****insert required Completion Date(s)****]* |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 1. If applicable | | | | | |

3. Technical Specifications

*The purpose of the Technical Specifications (TS), is to define the technical characteristics of the Goods and Related Services required by the Purchaser. The Purchaser shall prepare the detailed TS take into account that:*

* *The TS constitute the benchmarks against which the Purchaser will verify the technical responsiveness of Bids and subsequently evaluate the Bids. Therefore, well-defined TS will facilitate preparation of responsive Bids by Bidders, as well as examination, evaluation, and comparison of the Bids by the Purchaser.*
* *The TS shall require that all goods and materials to be incorporated in the goods be new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided for otherwise in the contract.*
* *The TS shall make use of best practices. Samples of specifications from successful similar procurements in the same country or sector may provide a sound basis for drafting the TS.*
* *The Bank encourages the use of metric units.*
* *Standardizing technical specifications may be advantageous, depending on the complexity of the goods and the repetitiveness of the type of procurement. Technical Specifications should be broad enough to avoid restrictions on workmanship, materials, and equipment commonly used in manufacturing similar kinds of goods.*
* *Standards for equipment, materials, and workmanship specified in the bidding document shall not be restrictive. Recognized international standards should be specified as much as possible. Reference to brand names, catalogue numbers, or other details that limit any materials or items to a specific manufacturer should be avoided as far as possible. Where unavoidable, such item description should always be followed by the words “or substantially equivalent.” When other particular standards or codes of practice are referred to in the TS, whether from the Borrower’s or from other eligible countries, a statement should follow other authoritative standards that ensure at least a substantially equal quality, then the standards mentioned in the TS will also be acceptable.*
* *Reference to brand names and catalogue numbers should be avoided as far as possible; where unavoidable the words “or at least equivalent” shall always follow such references.*
* *Technical Specifications shall be fully descriptive of the requirements in respect of, but not limited to, the following:*
  + 1. *Standards of materials and workmanship required for the production and manufacturing of the Goods.*
    2. *Any sustainable procurement technical requirements shall be clearly specified. Please refer to the Bank’s Procurement Regulations and Sustainable procurement guidance for further information. To encourage bidders’ innovation in addressing sustainable procurement requirements, as long as the bid evaluation criteria specify the mechanism for monetary adjustments for the purpose of bid comparisons, bidders may be invited to offer Goods that exceeds the specified minimum sustainable procurement requirements.*
    3. *Detailed tests required (type and number).*
    4. *Other additional work and/or Related Services required to achieve full delivery/completion.*
    5. *Detailed activities to be performed by the Supplier, and participation of the Purchaser thereon.*
    6. *List of detailed functional guarantees covered by the Warranty and the specification of the liquidated damages to be applied in the event that such guarantees are not met.*
* *The TS shall specify all essential technical and performance characteristics and requirements, including guaranteed or acceptable maximum or minimum values, as appropriate. Whenever necessary, the Purchaser shall include an additional ad-hoc Bidding form (to be an Attachment to the Letter of Bid), where the Bidder shall provide detailed information on such technical performance characteristics in respect to the corresponding acceptable or guaranteed values.*

*When the Purchaser requests that the Bidder provides in its Bid a part or all of the Technical Specifications, technical schedules, or other technical information, the Purchaser shall specify in detail the nature and extent of the required information and the manner in which it has to be presented by the Bidder in its Bid.*

*If a summary of the Technical Specifications (TS) has to be provided, the Purchaser shall insert information in the table below. The Bidder shall prepare a similar table to justify compliance with the requirements*

*“****Summary of Technical Specifications****. The Goods and Related Services shall comply with following Technical Specifications and Standards:*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| ***Item No*** | ***Name of Goods or Related Service*** | ***Technical Specifications and Standards*** |
| *[insert item No]* | *[insert name]* | *[insert TS and Standards]* |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |

**Detailed Technical Specifications and Standards** *[insert whenever necessary].*

*[Insert detailed description of TS]*

**Detailed Technical Specifications and Standards**

***LOT 1: STRUCTURAL FIREFIGHTING AND HAZMAT EQUIPMENT***

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| ***Item No*** | ***Name of Goods or Related Service*** | ***Technical Specifications and Standards*** |
| *SFHE 1* | *SELF CONTAINED BREATHING APPARATUS (complete set)* | **Specification (or Better)**   * Self-contained, positive pressure, open-circuit breathing apparatus * A complete set includes 1. Back plate; 1. Face mask; and 1. Air cylinder * CE marked in accordance with EN137:1998   **Design & Features:**  ***Backplate and harnesses***   * Impact resistant, anti-static & non-conductive polyamide composite light weight material. * Ergonomically shaped for optimal load distribution and balance with minimal profile allowing for ease of movement. * Materials that exceed the heat and flame requirements of NFPA 1981 and EN137 Class 3. * Fully adjustable 100% Kevlar cylinder band with centre catch with safety locking feature. * The shoulder and waist padding must be constructed from a high abrasion resistant, high puncture resistant water-resistant compression formed EVA and will be chemical resistant and fire retardant. * The harness webbing will be constructed of a strong, hard wearing material and also will be inherently flame retardant so that the cleaning processes will not remove the same i.e, the inherent flame-retardant properties. * Hoses will be routed in hose channels inside the back frame to reduce the risk of snagging and entanglement that results in improved security whilst entering working in confined space. * The backframe shall include an over-the-center, adjustable fixture and strap and a double-locking latch assembly to secure 30, 45, 60 or 75-minute cylinders. * The harness should not contain any screws or bolts that may cause tearing or perforations of other personal protective equipment.   ***Pneumatics***   * Compact positive pressure demand valve featuring servo assisted, tilting diaphragm mechanism with low inspiratory resistance and responsive dynamic performance, automatic first-breath actuation and hands-free bypass facility. * Components injection moulded from polyamide and acetyl with rubber seals and diaphragms. * First-breath activation: -20 to -30 mbar. * Peak flow performance: in excess of 500 litres per minute. * Bypass flow: 150 litres per minute nominal. * Static positive pressure: 1-4 mbar. * Outlet pressure: 200 bar inlet- 5.5 bar to 9.5 bar. * Pressure gauge: Bourdon tube type dial indicator with heat and impact resistant Polycarbonate lens * Pressure reducing valve: First stage pressure reducing valve featuring non-adjustable, spring loaded piston mechanism and outlet supply protected by pressure relief valve. * Valve body and cap machined from nickel-plated brass with stainless steel spring and hose retainer U-clips. * Medium pressure hose: maximum working pressure-: 16 bar; minimum burst pressure-: 80 bar * High pressure hose: maximum working pressure-: 450 bar; minimum burst pressure-: 800 bar * The pressure gauge should be encased by a protective rubber cover. * Two end-of-service indicators/alarms should be contained in the SCBA, one on which shall be located in the facepiece-mounted regulator. This alarm should indicate both low cylinder pressure and/or a malfunction of the primary pressure-reducing valve. This primary alarm should combine an audible signal with simultaneous vibration of the facepiece. The secondary indicator should be a Heads-Up Display within the facepiece or facepiece-mounted regulator, should be powered by the SCBA’s single power supply, mounted in the user’s field of vision and display color-coded increments of supply available with 33% (red)   ***Facemask***   * Mask constructed from non-dermatitic silicone, Neoprene or TPE materials. * Shaped to provide excellent peripheral vision. * The nose cup of the facepiece should reduce CO2 to an average value of less than 1 % by volume and also should be replaced or removed easily for ease of cleaning or disinfecting. * The face mask shall be designed so that air from the cylinder passes over the face mask lens prior to inhalation to prevent fogging on the inside of the lens. * The speech diaphragm will be integrated with the mask. * The mask has the provision to incorporate/attach with the communication system for connecting with the existing or newly supplied VHF Walkie Talkie. * All electronic components shall be approved as intrinsically safe. * The facepiece shall have a large diameter inlet serving as half of a quarter (1/4) turn coupling which mates with the positive pressure breathing regulator. * The facepiece shall be approved for use with multiple respiratory applications to enable the same user to switch from one application another without the use of tools and without taking off the facepiece. * The full facepiece assembly shall fit persons of varying facial shapes and sizes with minimal visual interference, should be latex free and should be available in color-coded sizes (S, M, L). * The facepiece shall contain inhalation valves that are readily visible to enable quick visual inspection. * The lens shall be a single, replaceable, modified cone configuration constructed of a non-shatter type polycarbonate material that meets appropriate standards for penetration and impact. As well, the lens should be abrasion resistant, chemical resistant and anti-fogging. |
| *SFHE 2* | *SCBA AIR CYLINDER (CARBON FIBRE)* | **Specification (or Better)**   * Carbon fiber fully wrapped aluminum composite cylinder * CE and BS specification * Air cylinder: carbon fiber composite, 9 liters, 207bars * Cylinder life 15 years * Cylinder valve incorporating safety locking hand wheel. * 1800 liters’ free air capacity providing total duration of 45 minutes * Charging pressure 207 bars * Empty capacity 9 liters * The cylinder valve shall be a “fail open” type, constructed of forged aluminum and designed such that no stem packing is required. It should include and upper and lower seat to prevent air leakage past the stem. No adjustment should be necessary during the life of the valve. |
| *SFHE 3* | *SCBA AIR CYLINDER (STEEL)* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Steel cylinder * CE and BS specification * Painted to BS specification * Cylinder valve fitted with safety locking hand wheel. * 1800 liters’ free air capacity providing total duration of 45 minutes * Charging pressure 207 bars * Empty capacity 9 liters * The cylinder valve shall be a “fail open” type, constructed of forged aluminum and designed such that no stem packing is required. It should include and upper and lower seat to prevent air leakage past the stem. No adjustment should be necessary during the life of the valve. |
| *SFHE 4* | DISTRESS SIGNAL UNIT (DSU) [other names: PERSONAL ALERT SAFETY SYSTEM (PASS)] | ***Specification (or Better)***   * A personal safety device used primarily by firefighters entering a hazardous (IDLH) environment such as a burning building. * Emits an audible alarm when firefighter is motionless * Alarm activated manually when injured * Heat sensor alarm activation * Intrinsically safe * Stainless-steel grip-clip / D-Ring * Highly visible LED status indicator lights * Ruggedized body and/or silicone cover for device protection * Downloadable data logging for 5000 PASS status changes on non-volatile memory with data and time stamp.   ***Sounders***   * Brass Piezo electric sounders * Pre alarm – 84-102 Leq DBa * Full alarm – 102-112 Leq DBa * Heat Sensor alarm activation * 176oC – 6 minutes * 149oC– 8 minutes * 121oC– 10 minutes * 93oC– 12 minutes   ***Battery***   * v (Duracell MN1604 recommended) * Battery life: 180 hours in sensing mode * Battery life: 8-10 hours in alarm mode * Low battery alarm * 20% capacity giving minimum of 1 hour in alarm mode. |
| *SFHE 5* | PERSONAL LINE (used with SCBA) | *Specification (or Better)*   * Safety line used when navigating unknown structures with obscured visibility * 50 ft length * With 2 bright orange auto-lock carabiners with keeper pins * Material: Nylon, polyester or para-aramid * Construction: Kernmantle or double braid * Minimum breaking strength: 40kN * Elongation: Static * Diameter: 11-13mm. Shall appropriately fit with other elements of the safety line system, such as pulleys, attachment points, raising/lowering devices, etc., and enable the ability to grip the rope. * Weight: Maximum 4.0kg/100ft * Colour: High visibility for day light and low light conditions. Should be distinguishable in colour or patterning from other safety ropes. * Heat resistance: High melting point from causes such as environment or friction. Minimum 225 degrees C. * Sheath factors: Tight patterned braid highly resistant to abrasion with low potential for sheath slippage. |
| *SFHE 6* | *DELIVERY HOSE (2 ½”)* | **Specification (or Better)**   * Made from high grade synthetic rubber, extruded through a polyamide woven jacket to give a non-kinking construction and excellent rubber to textile adhesion. * Red colored. * Diameter: 2 ½ inches. * Compliant with BS EN ISO 9001 quality management systems and is Kitemarked to BS 6391 Type 3. * 30m length. * Instantaneous interlocking couplings (male & female) [BS 336:2010 compatible] |
| *SFHE 7* | *DELIVERY HOSE (1 ½”)* | *Specification (or Better)*   * Made from high grade synthetic rubber, extruded through a polyamide woven jacket to give a non-kinking construction and excellent rubber to textile adhesion. * Red colored. * Diameter: 1 ½ inches. * Compliant with BS EN ISO 9001 quality management systems and is Kitemarked to BS 6391 Type 3. * 30m length. * Instantaneous interlocking couplings (male & female) [BS 336:2010 compatible] |
| *SFHE 8* | *CIRCULAR SAW* | *Specification (or Better)*   * Rescue circular saw (94cc) * 25 lbs.(maximum) * 14" Chrome blade guard w/ welded D-ring for attaching saw sling. * 5" Max cutting depth. * Constant on "Ready Start" ignition switch * Carrying sling * Diamond tipped / jagged carbide rescue saw blades 12”, 14” and 16” (sold separately*)* * High visibility safety blade shroud * Safe ground start with footing to raise blade off ground. |
| *SFHE 9* | *THERMAL IMAGING CAMERA* | *Specification (or Better)*   * Image quality - high-definition 320x240 core. * NFPA-compliant third-party-certified for fire ground-rugged product design. * Class 1, Division 2 Intrinsic Safety for increased protection within potentially explosive environments. * Fire ground-tough product design, waterproof, shock-resistant. * Patented dual-handle design for easy handoff on the fire ground. * 6 color palettes offer flexibility to view thermal information intuitively. * 2x/4x zoom for closer looks at areas of interest. * Video/picture capture saves pictures and video for future review and training purposes. JPEG and MPEG-4 to internal flash memory with option to video stream via micro-USB. * View – 51 degrees by 38 degrees (minimum) with 1m (minimum) to infinity depth of field providing 2.8 mrad or better spatial resolution. * Operating time – 4 hours with typical use (minimum) with 3 hour charging time to 100% (maximum) * Sensor – must be maintenance free with thermal sensitivity of 30 mK (minimum) at 30 degrees C. * Display – minimum 4” / 10cm * Must include carrying case and battery charger |
| *SFHE 10* | *REMOTE AREA LIGHTING* | *Specification (or Better)*   * Dual telescoping LED light heads * 12000 Lumens (6,000 per light head) * Housed in a Pelican™ Protector Case™ housing * Silent operation * Cool operating temperatures * No exhaust * Full time battery level indication with low level flashing indicator * Upright and lie flat pole brackets * RoHS and CE Compliant * 12volt power port including a dual USB adapter provides power for multiple peripheral devices * Light temperature – 4500K, white light * Bulb life expectancy – 40,000 hours (minimum) * Cable/cord – safe for all-weather use and extra cord insulation |
| *SFHE 11* | *ROOF LADDER* | *Specification (or Better)*   * Ladders that are specifically designed for rooftop work. These are fitted with hooks at the top and bearer bars to spread the weight evenly across and prevent damage to roofing. * Ladder with double end roof hooks * Length 12’ 8”. * Meets/exceeds N.F.P.A. 1931 * *Butt spurs on both ends* |
| *SFHE 12* | *HIGH EXPANSION FOAM GENERATOR* | *Specification (or Better)*   * Designed to produce large quantities of high expansion foam, up to 200 cubic meters (7,000 cu. ft) per minute. * Extract smoke at the rate of 285 m3 * Body constructed from yellow chemically resistant UV stabilized GRP resin * Aero foil fan and net retainer constructed from black thermoplastic coated aluminum alloy * By-pass system allows performance to be maintained when working against high back pressures. Under suitable conditions foam can be produced to heights of around 8-10m (26-33 ft). with the by-pass open. * Control of both inlet pressure and by-pass valve, the type of foam produced can be varied in the range of 500-1100:1 expansion ratio. 500:1 * Expandable foam ducting -30m (100ft) * Smoke extraction ducting- 7.6m (25ft) |
| *SFHE 13* | *MEDIUM EXPANSION FOAM BRANCHPIPE* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Fabricated from tough, lightweight stainless steel * Produce foam stream at low pressure, high volume for rapid coverage of large area. * Approximate expansion ratio: 55:1 * Approximate throw distance: 8m * Branch pressure: 2.5 bar * Flowrate: 285 liters per minute * K factor (flowrate/pressure): 180 * Output: 15.6 m3/min |
| *SFHE 14* | *POSITIVE PRESSURE VENTILATION FAN (SMOKE EXTRACTOR)* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Gasoline powered positive pressure ventilation fan * Electro polished stainless-steel frame * Direct-driven PPV * Retractable handles (minimum 2) and locking tires for easy maneuverability * Strong thermoplastic shroud * Air duct hose attachments on both fan housing faces * Single suspended fiberglass-reinforced fan blades * Effective air output (injector principle): > 56.000m3/h * Fan diameter: 21 inch (533mm) * Fan blades: anti-static, glass reinforced, polyamide blades * Motor: / 4.1kW (5,6hp), Air cooled, 4-stroke, recoil start * Dimensions (mm): L 650-670 x W620-625 x H 480-500 * Angle adjustment: -17o- + 20o * Weight: 36kg * Duct: 6m L x 533mm diameter (fan width) polyester with neoprene (or similar) and continuous spring steel wire helix for support. Must include adapter matched to smoke ejector and storage back * Must include full fan cover / storage bag |
| *SFHE 15* | HALLIGAN BAR (forcible entry tool) | ***Specification (or Better)***   * *Drop forged, one-piece construction, of stainless alloy steel* * *The fork, adz and point are designed with the appropriate lengths, widths and tapers to enable the firefighter for effective, easy penetration and maximum leverage* * *Length:36”* * Rockwell hardness of 35 (minimum) and tensile strength of 150,000 psi (minimum) * Forks and adz to be indexed for identifying typical door jamb penetration of 1.75” |
| *SFHE 16* | ESCAPE BREATHING APPARATUS | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Cylinder volume: 2.2L,3L * Working pressure: 21 Mpa * Storing air: 400L,600L * Supply airflow: ≥35L/min * Usage time: ≥10min, ≥15min * Service life: 15 years |
| *SFHE 17* | PORTABLE MULTI GAS DETECTOR | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Multi-gas detector capable of measuring up to 6 gases simultaneously * Detects combustible gases in LEL and/or volume percentage range, oxygen, carbon monoxide, carbon dioxide, hydrogen sulfide, sulfur dioxide, ammonia, chlorine, VOCs * 10' Line, 1' Probe * SO2, NO2, Cl2, and NH3 Sensors for expanded monitoring applications * Sensor response and clear times in less than 15 seconds for most common sensor configurations * Bump test in less than 15 seconds for most common sensor configurations * Span calibration time of 60 seconds for most common sensor configurations * Strong signal stability and repeatability under changing or extreme environmental conditions * End-of-sensor-life warning * Motion Alert feature - “man-down” alarm * Instant Alert feature - manual alarm * Weight – 350g (maximum) * Operating time – 10 hours continuous (minimum) / 30 hours pulse (minimum) * Size – should be wearable with shock-proof, dust-resistant body with resistance to electromagnetic interference. * Data logger – 500 hours (minimum) * Alarm – visual and audible * Must include carrying case * Interchangeable use with rechargeable or standard alkaline batteries. |
| *SFHE 18* | *CALIBRATION KIT FOR GAS DETECTOR* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Must be compatible with the gas detector, preferably from the same manufacturer/vendor * Capable of recalibrating all sensors on the gas detector. |
| *SFHE 19* | *SMOKE DETECTOR TESTER* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Durable construction and lightweight * UL listed * Universal: suitable for detectors up to 100mm/4" in diameter * Sealed housing and spring-loaded mechanism for optimized aerosol delivery and minimalized waste * Transparent test cup enables clear view of the detector LED while testing * Suitable for use on suspended ceiling tiles * Swing frame *allows for use at/from angles* |
| *SFHE 20* | *HEAT DETECTOR TESTER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  ***Cordless Heat Detector Tester Kit***   * Battery powered (includes 2 Battery Batons and UL listed fast charger) * Suits fixed temperature, rate-of-rise and combination detectors up to 90°C * Lightweight and simple to use * Universal design suits widest range of detectors * Transparent test cup for clear view of detector LED |
| *SFHE 21* | *LASER DISTANCE METER* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * IR activation and Cross Air Technology * Measuring range: 0.05 to 100M * Accuracy: ±2mm (0.079inch) * Laser class: Class II * Power supply: 2 x 1.5V AAA battery * No cables, trailing leads or hanging wires * Battery powered (includes 2 Battery Batons and UL listed fast charger) * Suits fixed temperature, rate-of-rise and combination detectors up to 90°C * Lightweight and simple to use * Universal design suits widest range of detectors * Transparent test cup for clear view of detector LED * Designed for use at height, angles or low levels * Beam colour: Green |
| *SFHE 22* | *CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL C)* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * polyethylene coated garment * splash protection from acids and other liquid chemicals * Lightweight splash protection from many acids and other liquid chemicals. * Heat-sealed seams for increased holdout of liquids and dry particulates. * Sizes: small (5 nos), medium (10 nos), large (5 nos) * Conforms to NFPA 1991 |
| *SFHE 23* | CHEMICAL PROTECTION SUIT (LEVEL A) | ***Specification (or Better****)*   * Fully encapsulated, vapor-protective suit (Level A) * Double storm flap with Velcro® * 2-layer face shield (10 mil Teflon®/40mil PVC) * 3-layer glove combination of Butyl®, North® Silvershield® and outer knit Kevlar® * 2 Pirelli® valves * Attached sock boots with boots * 1.5'' waist belt with 3 belt loops sewn (inside) and sealed. * Garment MUST offer Level A protection. * Size: medium * Conforms to NFPA 1991 |
| *SFHE 24* | *GAS MASK WITH CANISTER* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Canisters/cartridges should be consistent with the brand/type selected for the single-cylinder self-contained breathing apparatus. * Canisters/cartridge adapters for SCBA facemask to be included   ***MASK:***   * Soft inner orinasal * Quick release harness with six adjustable straps * Controlled air flow prevents fogging of the visor. * Extremely durable polycarbonate visor has been tested to resist a one-inch steel ball, that was propelled at 335 MPH without cracking or damaging the face shield * The mask was also tested for heat resistance and will not catch fire or melt at 800 Degrees C (1472 F) for 5 Sec. or 200 degrees C (372 F) for a duration of 6 Min * Full face masks meet the requirements of EN 136 and are CE marked full face masks can be used with all standard 40mm NATO threaded filters in compliance with EN 148-1 (DIN 3183) and with powered respirators and airlines * Visor is made of impact resistant Polycarbonate * Inner mask is made of anallergic silicone and rubber face seal * Total weight is 530 grams * Produced under strict ISO 9002 quality standards for maximum reliability & safety. When used with NBC rated filters, this mask is certified by the manufacturer to provide NBC protection.   ***CANISTER:***   * Designed for law enforcement / First Responder use against Chemical/Biological/Nuclear Particulates * NIOSH approved for use with DP (Domestic Preparedness) Gas Mask & Tactical DP (Domestic Preparedness) Gas Mask * NIOSH Approval Codes: TC-23C-2152, TC-23C-2159, TC-84C-02010a * Effective against Biological and Chemical Warfare Agents. * Reinforced polyamide. No metal parts. * Standard 40mm threaded type, fits all 40mm NATO spec. gas masks (NATO/EN 148-1.40mm) * Weight: 12.95oz * Particulate filter contains about 160 sq. inches non-woven hydrophobic fiberglass paper * HE High efficiency particulate filter for APR (Air Purifying Respirator) or PAPR (Powered Air Purifying Respirator) * HEPA - P100 (99.97% filter efficiency level) effective against all particulate aerosols. |
| *SFHE 25* | *SCBA CYLINDER COMPRESSOR* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Maximum operating pressure: 350 bar, 5000 psig * Charging rate: 550 l/min, 20 cfm * Filling pressure 200 bar and 300 bar * Maximum operating pressure: 350 Bars * Speed: 1230 RPM * No. of compression stages: 4 * 4 filling connections (207 bar cylinder) * Drive: electric, v-belt driven (400 V/50 Hz 4, 11 kW) * Compressor system – 3-4 stage (min), Air-cooled, high-pressure compressor with inter cooler and after cooler, safety valve after each stage. Air compressor suitable filtration and with pressure maintaining valve. Delivers Compressed Gas Association (CGA) Grade E quality air * Operating system – Starting switch, filling hoses, filling valve with automatic venting and pressure gauge with filling adapters. Must include automatic fill stop once target pressure is achieved. * Machine and/or manufacturer specific tools for unit. * Two sets of any required adapters. * Must be frame mounted with the setup on wheel type trolley or structural frame for easy movement   *(will require installation or pre-delivery inspection)* |
| *SFHE 26* | *AIR-LINE BREATHING APPARATUS* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Air-line trolley system configured to 2 cylinders-2 users * Accommodate 207 bar cylinders * Air supply hose length 60m * 2 bandolier type body harness with air supply hose connection and positive pressure demand valves |
| *SFHE 27* | *TRAILER-MOUNTED FIRE PUMP* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Pump trailer**   * Capable of accommodating any portable fire pump up to 2250 LPM * Stow 4 lengths of suction hose and 4 lengths of fire hose (as specified in item # 6 & 7) * Full, steel, roadworthy chassis mounted on independent suspension, twin heavy duty axles. Heavy duty steel frame protected by a non-chip thermoplastic coating bonded on to the metal, coloured red * Drop down, telescopic jockey wheel, adjustable for height to aid manoeuvring when disconnected from the towing vehicle * Auto reverse overrun cable operated drum braking system to EEC 98/12 * Manual hand brake * Twin, rubberised, independent suspension, 1,800 kg rated axles * Steel wheels 5.5K x 14 * Radial Road tyres - 185R x 14C 8PR * Pre-lubricated sealed bearing hubs * Moulded medium impact plastic mud guards * Rubber sprung independent suspension for each wheel – low maintenance and improved on road and off road towing performance * Twin aluminium lockable hinged locker covers with gas spring lift assist to maintain covers in the open position during fire fighting operations   **Fire Pump**   * Flowrate: 2000 LPM at 7 Bar * Corrosion-resistant light alloy body and impeller cast from LM25 to BS1490 with TF heat treatment * Inlet: 101.6mm (4”) British Standard (to BS336) Round Thread male connection (with blank cap) * Outlet: Standard - twin manual globe valves, 2½” instantaneous female couplings to BS336. |
| *SFHE 28* | *TRAILER PUMP (HIGH VOLUME)* | *Specification (or Better)*  *Trailer Mounted High Lift Pump*   * *Flowrate: >18,000 LPM at 7 Bars* * *Emissions compliant diesel engine with up to 500HP performance* * *Hydraulically driven floating and submersible pumps with fully integrated hydraulic system* * *Electric/Hydraulically actuated crane for ease of submersible deployment* * *All stainless-steel manifold for corrosion resistance* * *Ergonomically positioned and easily actuated intake and discharge valves* * *Heavy duty and purpose-built tandem axle trailer with fuel tank for extended operation* * *Inlet: British Standard (to BS336) Round Thread male connections (with blank cap)* * *Outlet:2½” instantaneous female couplings to BS336.* * *Provision of appropriate training in the operational use and repair & maintenance as required.*   *(will require installation or pre-delivery inspection)* |

***LOT 2 : HIGH-RISE RESCUE EQUIPMENT***

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| ***Item No*** | ***Name of Goods or Related Service*** | ***Technical Specifications and Standards*** |
| *HRRE 1* | *RESCUE SEAT HARNESS*  *(SIZES: small and medium)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE SEAT HARNESS (SIZES: small , medium and large)**   * Improved architecture molds to the user for a lightweight, low-profile fit. * Ergonomic design for maximum comfort and support: * Padding constructed from dual density foam, laminated to optimize load distribution and apply the right amount of support only where needed. * Waist and leg pads are constructed with rolled edges to provide additional comfort. * Y-back construction and bridged front lift: * Allows for optimal adjustment at each shoulder. * Provides a secure fit while minimizing pressure from the harness at the neck. * Constructed with polyester webbing: * Keeps a supple hand for comfort and easy buckle adjustment. * Water repellent and UV resistant material for lasting strength and durability in extreme weather conditions. * Gear loop over-braid is based on a 32-carrier polyester, rope sheath design that delivers a familiar texture and functional robustness. * Multiple accessory attachment points provide ample space for stowing and organizing hardware and tools.   **UL Certified to relevant ANSI Z359.11, CSA and NFPA 1983 (2017 ED) standards.**   * Red webbing at the shoulders and the front leg drop provide higher visibility. * Steel attachment points at the waist, sternal and dorsal position offer robust and low-profile connection points. * Quick-Connect Buckles at the legs and the right shoulder make donning quick and efficient. * One-piece shoulder pad: * Reduces harness twisting for easy donning. * Bridges dorsal webbing for improved comfort at the neck. * Flexible gear loops offer a low-profile gear stowage solution especially when working in confined spaces. |
| *HRRE 2* | *MULTI-PURPOSE, PULLEY/RESCUE BELAY/ASENDER/DESCENDER CONTROL DEVICE* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **M** *MULTI-PURPOSE, PULLEY/RESCUE BELAY/ ASENDER/DESCENDER CONTROL DEVICE*   * The MPD enables to go from lowering to raising without changing hardware. * Variable-friction descent control device for rescue systems and rappels * Incorporates a high efficiency pulley with an integral rope-locking mechanism (ratchet) for a haul system * Built-in becket allows cleaner rigging and more efficient pulley systems * Allows main line and belay line rigging to be mirrored or twin-tensioned * Functions as both a lowering brake and as a ratcheting pulley for raising * Ideal for confined space operations because it converts rapidly to a retrieval line. * UL classified as a pulley, descent control and belay device. * 13mm version designed for use with 12.5mm-13mm rope (rope certified as per NFPA 1983) * 11mm version designed for 11 mm rope * 3 Sigma MBS pulleys (both 13mm and 11 mm): 49kN |
| *HRRE 3* | *CARABINERS* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **AUTO-LOCK (ANSI), GOLD**   * NFPA 1983certified for rescue and rope access work * Auto-lock gate, steel carabiners * Major axis:72kN * Minor axis: 16kN * Major axis (gate open): 22kN * Weight: 309 g * 3 Sigma MBS: 72kN   **Dimensions:**   * Gate opening: 28mm * Interior length: 100mm |
| *HRRE 4* | *FIGURE-8 DESCENDER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE 8**   * Descending hardware used for rappelling and descent maneuvers in search and rescue (SAR). * Product Weight: 1.2 LB (539 G) * Large hole: 65mm * Rope size:13mm * Material: Steel * Color: Chrome * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE 5* | *OVAL CARABINER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **ALUMINUM OVAL CARABINER**   * Oval aluminum carabiner features a unique key-lock design for snag-free operation and a side-swing gate for maximum gate opening. * Product Weight: 2.0 oz. (65g) * Major axis: 22kN * Minor axis: 10kN * Major axis (gate open): 6kN * Gate opening: 25mm * Interior length: 89mm * 3 sigma MBS: 22kN * Color: Red * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE 6* | *DOUBLE SHEAVE PULLEY* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **DOUBLE RESCUE PULLEY**   * Light-weight, full strength, prusik-minding pulley * Builds mechanical advantage rescue systems * Product weight 8.8 oz. (249 g) * Sheave tread size 1-1/2 x 1/2 in (38 x 13 mm) * Type: double * 3 sigma MBS: 50 kN * Color: red * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE 7* | *BRAKE BAR RACK* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE RACK**   * Provide controlled release for rescue loads. * Product weight: 1.8 lb. (794 g) * Overall length: 15 in (381mm) * Rope size (diameter): 1/2 in (13 mm) / 3/8-1/2 in (9.5-13 mm) * Bars are centre-drilled to reduce weight and dissipate heat. * Color: stainless steel / black * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE 8* | *HAND-HELD ASCENDER (Both Hands)* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * The ascender is a hand-held rope clamp designed for rope ascents and features an over-molded grip and an ergonomic upper part for a comfortable and powerful grip when pulling with one or two hands. * Wide opening to allow for the handle to be easily grasped even with thick gloves * Safety catch integrated into the body of the rope clamp to prevent snagging. * Toothed cam with self- cleaning slot. * Wide lower hole for easy attachment of the carabiners of the progress lanyard and foot loops * Upper hole for clipping carabiner around the rope * Rope size: 8-13mm * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use, EN:12841:2006   **Right-Handed**   * Color: Yellow/Black * Weight: 165 G   **Left-Handed**   * Color: Black/ Yellow * Weight: 165 G |
| *HRRE 9* | *SELF-BRAKING DESCENDER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **SELF-BRAKING DESCENDER**   * Self-braking descender allows the operator to position and lower themselves on the working line * Equipped with a breaking spur that creates additional friction on the rope, when used during the descent, without the use of an additional connector. The shape of the braking spur has been improved in order to have even more effective control of the rope. * A multifunctional command lever with an automatic recall system that allows the operator to descend at a controlled speed and stop the descent at the desired point without the need to tie o the device. * An EBS safety system (Extraordinary Braking System) that is activated if the lever is accidentally fully opened, reducing the speed of descent instead of increasing it. * Weight 18.7 oz (529 g) * Rope size 11 mm * Color orange / black * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE10* | *ANCHOR PLATE* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **ANCHOR PLATE (Code: 300615)**   * Anchor Plates keep the carabiners holding the different parts of a rescue system from jamming together and provides for a secure anchor point. * Weight: 9.8 oz. / 278 G * 3 sigma MBS: 43kN * Color: Stainless Steel * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE11* | *ANCHOR STRAP* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **ANCHOR STRAP**   * Designed to make easy main anchor points during high-rise rescue. * Small * Length: 3 Feet * Product weight: 15oz / 425G * Basket (U) configuration 85kN * Medium * Length: 5 Feet * Product weight: 1.2lb / 544G * Basket (U) configuration 85kN * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE12* | *RESCUE TRIPOD (full kit)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE TRIPOD (full kit)**   * A bipod and monopod in one all-inclusive kit. Can be used as an Anchor point to decent and ascend. * Min height: 2.7m * Max height: 3.7m * 3 Sigma MBS: 36kN * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use * Accessories include: * o 2-Piece Head Set * o Head Set Pulley Wheel * o Head Pins (4) * o Inner Legs (3) * o Outer Legs (7) * o Leg/Foot Pins (17) * o Flat (Omni) Feet (3) * o Raptor (Claw) Feet (3) * o Orange Pin Flags (21) * o Adjustable Hobble Straps (3) * o 8mm Tether Cord (40ft) * o User Manual * o Vortex Bag System * § Head Set Bag * § Leg Bags with Shoulder Straps (3) * § Foot Set Sleeves (2) * § Pin Storage Bag |
| *HRRE13* | *RESCUE ROPE (11mm)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Rescue rope.**   * UL classified to NFPA 1983 Standard on Life Safety Rope and Equipment for Emergency Services, 2017 edition. * Construction: block creel, static kernmantle. * Fiber: 100 % high tenacity polyester (HTP) * Sheath: 32 strands braided, with half the strands having a left (Z) twist and the other half having a right (S) twist for a balanced, torque free rope with maximum abrasion resistance * Temperature: melt point 249oC * 3 Sigma MBS: 35kN * Diameter: 11 mm * Color: Red & White * 100 feet (30 meter) |
| *HRRE14* | *RESCUE ROPE (12mm)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Rescue rope.**   * UL classified to NFPA 1983 Standard on Life Safety Rope and Equipment for Emergency Services, 2017 edition. * Construction: block creel, static kernmantle. * Fiber: 100 % high tenacity polyester (HTP) * Sheath: 32 strands braided, with half the strands having a left (Z) twist and the other half having a right (S) twist for a balanced, torque free rope with maximum abrasion resistance * Temperature: melt point 249oC * 3 Sigma MBS: 35kN * Diameter: 12.5mm * Color: Orange & White * 100 feet (30 meter) |
| *HRRE15* | *RESCUE ROPE (11mm, 300 ft)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Rescue rope**.   * UL classified to NFPA 1983 Standard on Life Safety Rope and Equipment for Emergency Services, 2017 edition. * Construction: block creel, static kernmantle. * Fiber: 100 % high tenacity polyester (HTP) * Sheath: 32 strands braided, with half the strands having a left (Z) twist and the other half having a right (S) twist for a balanced, torque free rope with maximum abrasion resistance * Temperature: melt point 249oC * 3 Sigma MBS: 35kN * Diameter: 11 mm * Color: Red & White * 300 feet |
| *HRRE16* | *RESCUE ROPE (13mm, 100ft)* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * Rescue rope. * UL classified to NFPA 1983 Standard on Life Safety Rope and Equipment for Emergency Services, 2017 edition. * Construction: block creel, static kernmantle. * Fiber: 100 % high tenacity polyester (HTP) * Sheath: 32 strands braided, with half the strands having a left (Z) twist and the other half having a right (S) twist for a balanced, torque free rope with maximum abrasion resistance * Temperature: melt point 249oC * 3 Sigma MBS: 28kN * Diameter: 13 mm * Color: black * 100 feet (30 meter) |
| *HRRE17* | *SAFETY CORDS* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **PRUSIK CORD & LOAD RELEASE HITCH CORD**   * A line code attached to the primary life line for safety while doing rope rescue. * Diameter: 6mm * 3 Sigma MBS: 8kN * Color: Orange w/ Blue Stripe * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE18* | *WEB TAPE* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **FLAT WEB**   * Used to attach rescue equipment and for safety purpose * Width: 25mm * 3 Sigma MBS: 26.7kN * Color: Orange * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE19* | *SAFETY ROPE* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Prusik Loops**   * A line cord attached to the primary life line while conducting rope rescue. * Length: 9 inches * 3 Sigma MBS: 13kN * Color: Orange * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE20* | *EDGE PROTECTOR* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **EDGE PAD**   * Heavy-duty edge pad, made from rugged canvas protects ropes from abrasion and helps keep rope clean, increasing their life. * Size: large * Dimension: 28 X 34 IN (71 X 86 CM) * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE21* | *HEAD PROTECTION* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **VENT HELMET**   * ventilated helmet for work at height and rescue * Color: Red * Head circumference: 53-63 cm * Weight (regular colors): 490 g * Material(s): ABS (acrylonitrile butadiene styrene), nylon, polycarbonate, high-strength polyester, polyethylene * Certification(s): CE, EN 397, EN 12492, ANSI Z89.1 Type I Class C, EAC |
| *HRRE22* | *RAPPELLING GLOVES* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RAPPEL GLOVE**   * High dexterity * Double palm and thumb web guards protect against heat, moisture and abrasion * Loops at wrist for hanging and securing to harness via carabiner * Size: small medium & large, * Color: Tan * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE23* | *RIGGER GLOVES* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RIGGERS GLOVES**   * Protects hand while working with ropes, knots and rescue hardware * Synthetic leather palms * Size: Medium * Color: Black * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE24* | *HEAD LIGHT* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Helmet light**   * Must fit SAR / USAR rescue and firefighter helmets noted in the HRRE equipment package. * Bulb type: LED * Weight: 10.1 OZ (287 G) * Lumens: 54 * Battery Type: 4 AA * Battery Life: 8 HOURS * Intrinsically safe UL 913 certification |
| *HRRE25* | *ROPE BAG* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **ROPE BAG (Code: 430101)**   * Bag used carry and deploy rescue rope. * Reach-in bottom allows bag to be used easily from both ends * Contoured backpack-style shoulder straps with integrated handle * Clear-view sleeve for rope I.D. / log information * Side carry handle allows for easy loading/unloading from apparatus * Exterior gear loops for attaching carabiners * Constructed from extra long-life 1,000-denier CORDURA® nylon * Color: Orange * Capacity: 50 - 120 FT (15 - 37 M) * Dimension: 16 X 8 IN (41 X 20 CM * NFPA rated for technical use |
| *HRRE26* | *PULLEY SYSTEM* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **Mechanical advantage pulley system**   * A “set of fours” (SOFs) for a quick 4:1 or 5:1 mechanical advantage system * Cords can extend up to 6 ft. * Sigma MBS: 38kN * UL classified to NFPA 1983   **Rigging solutions include:**   * Quickly adjusts litter attendant position, low/high * High-angle attendant tether * High-angle litter scoops * Solo pick-off * Personal mechanical advantage * Knot passing * Aids in correcting disoriented equipment under load   + Effortlessly transfer loads   + Promptly establish dynamic fixed brakes   + Pre-tensioned back-ties   + Redirect anchors   + Load-releasing hitch   + Tensioned guying   **Bag includes:**   * Pulley Set – UL Classified to NFPA 1983 (2017 ED) * Quick Pin for Pulley * Cord – 28 feet of 8 mm hi-viz orange, 15 kN; Sewn-Eye Termination -12 kN * (2) Aluminum Auto-Lock Carabiners w/ removable keeper pin – 29 kN * Bound-Loop Prusik, blue (6 mm) * Storage bag with quick-connect attachment |
| *HRRE27* | *CERVICAL COLLAR* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **CERVICAL COLLAR**   * A medical device to support victim’s head * Weight: 5.3 OZ (150 G) * Color: Blue |
| *HRRE28* | *STRETCHER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **“Wrap-Around” type Rescue Stretcher**   * Made from a heavy sheet of plastic, the stretcher becomes rigid when folded around the patient making it easy and faster for evacuation. * Weight: 8.2 kg (18 lb.) * Color: Orange * NFPA 1983rated for technical use |
| *HRRE29* | *BACKBOARDS/SPINE BOARDS* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **BACKBOARD**   * Design: Compact and tapered with minimum of twelve cut-out handholds. * Weight. (6.6 kg) (maximum) * Dimensions: (183 x 41 x 5 cm) * Color: yellow * Rated capacity: 350 lb. (159 kg) * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE30* | *LITTER HARNESS* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE LITTER HARNESS**   * Attached to litter stretchers. This harness has legs that adjust with a cam buckle for easily placing the patient in the most comfortable position. * Weight. (1.4 kg) * Color: Red / Blue * Strength rating: 32 kN (7,194 lbf) * NFPA1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE31* | *LITTER STRETCHER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **STAINLESS STEEL SPLIT-APART RESCUE LITTER**   * A Stokes basket, also called a stretcher or litter, is a metal wire or plastic litter used in search and rescue. * Type: Rectangular * Weight: 36 lb (16.3 KG) * Material: Stainless Steel * UL classified to NFPA 1983 (2017 ed) * Vertical MBS: 30kN * Horizontal MBS: 14kN * Dimensions: * Length: 211 cm * Width: 58 cm * Height: 18.5 cm * Load rating: 11kN |
| *HRRE32* | *ROPE PROTECTOR* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **EDGE PROTECTORS**   * Helps to protect life safety ropes from sharp edges. * L x W: 16 X 6 IN (41 X 15 CM) * Color: White * NFPA 1983 rated for technical use |
| *HRRE33* | *MANIKINS (65.8 kg)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE MANIKINS**   * Manikins maintain the reality of rescue training without using a live subject. * Weight: manikin, rescue randy 65.8 kg * Height: 185 cm |
| *HRRE34* | *MANIKINS (74.8 kg)* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **RESCUE MANIKIN**   * Manikins maintain the reality of rescue training without using a live subject. * Weight: manikin, rescue randy 74.8 kg * Height: 185 cm |
|  |  |  |

***LOT 3: HYDRAULIC EXTRICATION TOOLS***

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| ***Item No*** | ***Name of Goods or Related Service*** | ***Technical Specifications and Standards*** |
| *HET 1* | *HYDRAULIC CUTTER* | ***Specification (or Better)***   * **HAYDRAULIC** The cutters are used to cut or shear through materials such as sheet metal and plastic. * used to cut through automobiles and other vehicles to free trapped passengers. * Max. working pressure: 10443 psi / 720 Bar * Weight: 13.2 Kg   Consider the following spec for a hydraulic cutter that may better describe the desired product:  Description: Portable, most favorable cutting force and maximum width of blade opening for extreme application as per features below, with consideration for extraction from newer vehicles with strengthened frames.   * Cutting capacity: 30mm (minimum) * Cutting force: 85 ton (minimum) * Blade opening: 150mm (minimum) * Weight: 20kg (maximum) * Operation Detail: Hydraulic Action, Hydraulic Cylinder with 2 Hydraulic Hoses & Couplings, powered by Hydraulic Pump. Allows for multi-angle use and flat design for better access into narrow spaces. Control valve should revert to neutral position if user’s hand slips from controls. Check valve should sustain load requirement if hydraulic flow is interrupted. * Additional Parts: Should include 2 extra pairs of cutting blades (minimum)   Note: All hydraulic tools, power units and accessories should be of the same manufacturer and production year. |
| *HET 2* | *HYDRAULIC SPREADER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  Description: Portable, most favorable spreading force and maximum width of spread for extreme application as per features below, with consideration for extraction from newer vehicles with strengthened frames.   * Spreading force: 25 ton (minimum) * Pulling force: 4 ton (minimum) * Squeezing force: 5 ton (minimum) * Spreading capacity: 680mm (minimum) * Weight: 20kg (maximum) * Operation Detail: Hydraulic action, Hydraulic cylinder with 2 hydraulic Hose & couplings, powered by Hydraulic Pump. Control valve should revert to neutral in the event of user hand slip from control. Hydraulic check valve should ensure load is sustained in the event hydraulic flow is interrupted. Grip should allow for multi-angle articulation. All hydraulic tools, power units and accessories should be of the same manufacturer and production year. * Additional Parts:  Spare spreading tip pair (1)  1. Cutting tip pair (1) 2. Set of pulling 4.5m pulling chains (1) 3. Set of Pulling Attachments (1)   Note: All hydraulic tools, power units and accessories should be of the same manufacturer and production year. |
| *HET 3* | *HYDRAULIC CONMBINATION TOOL* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **HYDRAULIC COMBINATION TOOL [CUTTER-SPREADER]**   * Multi-functional rescue tool for cutting spreading, squeezing and pulling A tool then uses hydraulic power to spread, pushing apart the metal panels. * Max. working pressure: 10443 psi / 720 Bar * Weight: 14.2 Kg |
| *HET 4* | *HYDRAULIC PUMP* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **GAS/PETROL DUO PUMP**   * Heavy-duty diesel pumps for simultaneous multiple tool operation. Enabling faster tool operation in the most commonly used working pressure range, its revolutionary 3-stage pump technology. * Max. working pressure: 10443 psi / 720 Bar * Weight: 24.9 Kg * Engine: 4-stroke - 3.5 HP - 2.6 kW * Operator Type: Petrol * Pump ***Type: 2 x 2-stage axial pump***   Details: Provide responders with the ability to power hydraulic cutters, spreaders and rams on-site during an emergency.   * Type: Portable * Power source – Gasoline, 2HP (minimum) with 2 stage operating pump (minimum) * Oil Reservoir Capacity – 1700cc (minimum) * Maximum Output – 2450cc (minimum) * Working Pressure – 350bar (minimum) * Weight – 40kg (maximum) * Dimensions/Size – 50mm x 50mm x 50mm (maximum) * No. of connections – 2 (minimum), must operate two hydraulic rescue tools simultaneously. * Additional Parts:   1. Two, 15m (minimum) anti-kink, luminescent high-pressure hydraulic hose capable of being unrolled while under pressure. Reels with hose-to-hose coupler to be included.   2. Two, 5m, anti-kink, luminescent high-pressure hydraulic hose capable of being unrolled while under pressure. Reels with hose-to-hose coupler to be included.   Note - All hydraulic tools, power units and accessories should be of the same manufacturer and production year |
| *HET 5* | *HYDRAULIC RAM* | ***Specification (or Better)***  Description: Portable, most favorable spreading/pulling force and maximum width of spread for extreme application as per features below, with consideration for extraction from newer vehicles with strengthened frames.   * Number of plungers: 2 (minimum) * Spreading force for plunger 1/plunger 2: 20 ton (minimum) / 7 ton (minimum) * Spreading stroke for plunger 1/plunger 2/total: 350mm (minimum)/300 (minimum)/650 (minimum) * Total extended/retracted length: 1200mm (minimum)/550 (maximum) * Weight: 20kg (maximum) * Operation Detail: Hydraulic Action, Telescopic Hydraulic Cylinder with 2 Cylinders powered by Hydraulic Pump. Control valve should revert to neutral position is user’s hand slips from controls. Check valve should sustain load requirement if hydraulic flow is interrupted. All hydraulic tools, power units and accessories should be of the same manufacturer and production year * Additional Parts:   1. Flat base pair (1)   2. Wedge base pair (1)   3. V-tip pair (1)   4. Cross head pair (1)   5. Connection piece pair (1)   6. Set pulling head pair (1)   7. Set pulling chains set (1)   8. Ram support (1)   Note: All hydraulic tools, power units and accessories should be of the same manufacturer and production year. |
| *HET 6* | *GLASS SAW AND PUNCH* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **GLASS SAW AND PUNCH**   * Saw that can cut through laminated wind shield. Including window punch and mounting clips. * Weight: 1 Kg * Dimension: 420 x 245 x 35 mm |
| *HET 7* | *PNEUMATIC LIFTTING BAG* | ***Specification (or Better)***  ***LIFTING BAG***   * High-pressure lifting bag system. Designed for maximum safety and control when lifting heavy objects. * Working Pressure: 12 bar * Weight: 3.2 Kg * Dimension: 403 x 325 x 25 mm   Description: Allows for the safe lifting and/or stabilizing of heavy loads and structures to enable safe and efficient extrication of trapped victims.   * All bags to be Kevlar, Aramide-reinforced nitrile rubber or similar puncture and chemical resistant material; non-slip surfaces with low profile edges and light-reflecting material; surfaces should have centering cross; all air couplers/valves should be auto-locking and double-redundant * Bag Lift Capacity - 60 ton (minimum) * Insertion height – 30mm (maximum) * Additional Parts:   1. Pressure regulator (125 – 5000psi)   2. Valve adapter kit   3. High pressure manifold/control valve   4. Inline pressure relief valve with hose   5. Air hose, yellow, 10 ft.   6. Equipment carrying bag(s)   7. Compressed air cylinder – 6 litre capacity (minimum) |
| *HET 8* | *PNEUMATIC LIFTTING BAG* | ***Specification (or Better)***  ***LIFTING BAG)***   * High-pressure lifting bag system. Designed for maximum safety and control when lifting heavy objects. * Working Pressure: 12 bar * Weight: 2.1 Kg * Dimension: 335 x 295 x 22 mm |
| *HET 9* | *PNEUMATIC LIFTTING BAG* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **LIFTING BAG**   * High-pressure lifting bag system. Designed for maximum safety and control when lifting heavy objects. * Working Pressure: 12 bar * Weight: 1.6 Kg * Dimension: 285 x 245 x 22 mm |
| *HET 10* | *AIR CONTROL SET* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **AIR CONTROL SET**   * Use to operate the air bags. Synthetic carrying/storage case with control unit, hoses, shut-off hoses, pressure reducer, air adapters and connection piece for 300 bar air bottles. |
| *HET 11* | *AIR BOTTLE* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **AIR BOTTLE 300 BAR**   * Air bottle, 300 bar, 6 litres. For use with all air operated tools and pumps. * Weight: 3 Kg * Dimension: 585 x 140 x 140 mm |
| *HET 12* | *CHOCKS AND BLOCKS* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **CHOCKS & BLOCKS**   * Use to stabilizes vehicle and other Machineries and in rescue operations. * Weight: 15 Kg  1. Hi-lift Jacks (2):  * Example – Hi-Lift rescue jack * Overall height – 122cm (maximum) * Lift Height (min./max.) – 17cm/98cm * Width / Depth – 13cm (maximum) / 25cm (maximum) * Rated Load – 2000kg (minimum) * Winching Capacity – 3100kg (minimum) * Clamping Capacity – 3100kg (minimum) * Weight – 15kg (maximum) * Platform – should be locking with 360 degree rotation capability. * Visibility – should be high visibility in colour with luminescent markings for safe operation in low light conditions. * Materials – powder-coated steel or similar resilient material. * Accessories – Cover for lifting mechanism during operation (2); handle keepers to secure ratchet arm in closed position for transport (2); servicing kit (2).  1. Cribbing and wedge kit:  * Example – eDarley Urban Search and Rescue Cribbing/Wedge Kit. * All materials to be constructed of highly durable, non-compressing, weather resilient material such as composite resin or similar. * Cribs - 4”x4”x18” (24); 2”x4”x18” (24); Super Cribs (8); Shoring Cribs (2). * Chocks – Standard Step Chock (4); Medium Step Chock (2); Giant Step Chock (2) * Wedges – 2”x4”x12” (12); 4”x4”x20” (12); Super Wedge (2). * Lincoln Logs (24) * Lifting Bag pads (2) * Hose Bridge set (1) * Carrying Bags (2) * Material Totes (6)  1. Shoring set:  * Example – Prospan USAR Heavy Duty Structural Collapse Shoring Kit. * Assembly should facilitate rapid deployment and take down with soft placement and securing. Materials should be aluminium alloy or similar material and anodized to reduce electrical conductivity. * Shores – 25” (6), 40” (6), 65” (6), 105” (6); or similar. * Extensions – 12” extensions (6), 24” extensions (6), 36” extensions (6), 48” extensions; or similar. * Raker Rails – 5’ rails (2) with shoring adapters (8), nailing blocks (8), and splice (4); or similar. * Base Plates and other – Flat bases (24), Swivel bases (24), L channels (6), U channels (6), gantry legs (4), Gantry/column plate (2), base plate shoring adapters (4), base plate timber blocks (4); or similar. |
| *HET 13* | *DOOR OPENER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **HYDRAULIC DOOR OPENER**   * Use to forcibly open doors. Single-acting hydraulic door opener with rotating swivel, pigtail hose and 360° rotatable carrying handle in synthetic carrying / storage case. * Working Pressure: 720 bar * Weight: 6.7 Kg |
| *HET 14* | *HYDRAULIC HOSE* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **SINGLE HOSE**   * Hydraulic Hose which is connected to the manual pump to open doors and other forcible extrication. * Must be compatible with the pump unit * Color: Orange * Length: 2 Meters * Weight: 1.3 Kg |
| *HET 15* | *HAND PUMP* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **HAND PUMP**   * Compact and lightweight hand pump for double-acting tools. * Working Pressure: 720 bar * Operation: manual * Weight: 4.8 Kg |
| *HET 16* | *SHARP EDGE PROTECTION COVER* | ***Specification (or Better)***  **SHARP EDGE PROTECTION COVER (SEP 10)**   * Set with polyester covers and blankets to cover the sharp edges that remain after cutting. * Colour: Orange |

4. Drawings (Not Applicble)

This bidding document includes *[insert**“the following”**or “no”]* drawings.

*[If documents shall be included, insert the following List of Drawings]*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **List of Drawings** | | |
| Drawing Nr. | **Drawing Name** | **Purpose** |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |

5. Inspections and Tests

The following inspections and tests shall be performed: *stated in* Detailed Technical Specifications and Standards of this section

PART 3 - Contract

|  |
| --- |
| Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract |

**Table of Clauses**

[1. Definitions 120](#_Toc46415899)

[2. Contract Documents 121](#_Toc46415900)

[3. Fraud and Corruption 121](#_Toc46415901)

[4. Interpretation 121](#_Toc46415902)

[5. Language 122](#_Toc46415903)

[6. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association 122](#_Toc46415904)

[7. Eligibility 123](#_Toc46415905)

[8. Notices 123](#_Toc46415906)

[9. Governing Law 123](#_Toc46415907)

[10. Settlement of Disputes 123](#_Toc46415908)

[11. Inspections and Audit by the Bank 124](#_Toc46415909)

[12. Scope of Supply 124](#_Toc46415910)

[13. Delivery and Documents 124](#_Toc46415911)

[14. Supplier’s Responsibilities 124](#_Toc46415912)

[15. Contract Price 126](#_Toc46415913)

[16. Terms of Payment 126](#_Toc46415914)

[17. Taxes and Duties 126](#_Toc46415915)

[18. Performance Security 127](#_Toc46415916)

[19. Copyright 127](#_Toc46415917)

[20. Confidential Information 127](#_Toc46415918)

[21. Subcontracting 128](#_Toc46415919)

[22. Specifications and Standards 128](#_Toc46415920)

[23. Packing and Documents 129](#_Toc46415921)

[24. Insurance 129](#_Toc46415922)

[25. Transportation and Incidental Services 129](#_Toc46415923)

[26. Inspections and Tests 130](#_Toc46415924)

[27. Liquidated Damages 131](#_Toc46415925)

[28. Warranty 131](#_Toc46415926)

[29. Patent Indemnity 132](#_Toc46415927)

[30. Limitation of Liability 133](#_Toc46415928)

[31. Change in Laws and Regulations 133](#_Toc46415929)

[32. Force Majeure 134](#_Toc46415930)

[33. Change Orders and Contract Amendments 134](#_Toc46415931)

[34. Extensions of Time 136](#_Toc46415932)

[35. Termination 136](#_Toc46415933)

[36. Assignment 137](#_Toc46415934)

[37. Export Restriction 137](#_Toc46415935)

**Section VIII - General Conditions of Contract**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. Definitions | | 1. The following words and expressions shall have the meanings hereby assigned to them:  “Bank” means the World Bank and refers to the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) or the International Development Association (IDA).“Contract” means the Contract Agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier, together with the Contract Documents referred to therein, including all attachments, appendices, and all documents incorporated by reference therein.“Contract Documents” means the documents listed in the Contract Agreement, including any amendments thereto.“Contract Price” means the price payable to the Supplier as specified in the Contract Agreement, subject to such additions and adjustments thereto or deductions therefrom, as may be made pursuant to the Contract.“Day” means calendar day.“Completion” means the fulfillment of the Related Services by the Supplier in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Contract.“GCC” means the General Conditions of Contract.“Goods” means all of the commodities, raw material, machinery and equipment, and/or other materials that the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract.“Purchaser’s Country” is the country specified in the **Special Conditions of Contract** **(SCC).**“Purchaser” means the entity purchasing the Goods and Related Services, as **specified in the SCC.**“Related Services” means the services incidental to the supply of the goods, such as insurance, installation, training and initial maintenance and other such obligations of the Supplier under the Contract.“SCC” means the Special Conditions of Contract.“Subcontractor” means any person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, to whom any part of the Goods to be supplied or execution of any part of the Related Services is subcontracted by the Supplier.“Supplier” means the person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, whose Bid to perform the Contract has been accepted by the Purchaser and is named as such in the Contract Agreement.“The Project Site,” where applicable, means the place named in the **SCC.** | |
| 1. Contract Documents | | 1. Subject to the order of precedence set forth in the Contract Agreement, all documents forming the Contract (and all parts thereof) are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory. The Contract Agreement shall be read as a whole. | |
| 1. Fraud and Corruption | | * 1. The Bank requires compliance with the Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in the WBG’s Sanctions Framework, as set forth in Appendix to the GCC.   2. The Purchaser requires the Supplier to disclose any commissions or fees that may have been paid or are to be paid to agents or any other party with respect to the Bidding process or execution of the Contract. The information disclosed must include at least the name and address of the agent or other party, the amount and currency, and the purpose of the commission, gratuity or fee. | |
| 1. Interpretation | | 1. If the context so requires it, singular means plural and vice versa. 2. Incoterms  Unless inconsistent with any provision of the Contract**,** the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of parties thereunder shall be as prescribed by Incoterms **specified in the** **SCC**.The terms EXW, CIP, FCA, CFR and other similar terms, when used, shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms specified in the **SCC** and published by the International Chamber of Commerce in Paris, France.  1. Entire Agreement   The Contract constitutes the entire agreement between the Purchaser and the Supplier and supersedes all communications, negotiations and agreements (whether written or oral) of the parties with respect thereto made prior to the date of Contract.   1. Amendment   No amendment or other variation of the Contract shall be valid unless it is in writing, is dated, expressly refers to the Contract, and is signed by a duly authorized representative of each party thereto.   1. Nonwaiver  Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 4.5(b) below, no relaxation, forbearance, delay, or indulgence by either party in enforcing any of the terms and conditions of the Contract or the granting of time by either party to the other shall prejudice, affect, or restrict the rights of that party under the Contract, neither shall any waiver by either party of any breach of Contract operate as waiver of any subsequent or continuing breach of Contract.Any waiver of a party’s rights, powers, or remedies under the Contract must be in writing, dated, and signed by an authorized representative of the party granting such waiver, and must specify the right and the extent to which it is being waived.  1. Severability   If any provision or condition of the Contract is prohibited or rendered invalid or unenforceable, such prohibition, invalidity or unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provisions and conditions of the Contract. | |
| 1. Language | | * 1. The Contract as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Contract exchanged by the Supplier and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified in the **SCC.** Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Contract may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in the language specified**,** in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Contract, this translation shall govern.   2. The Supplier shall bear all costs of translation to the governing language and all risks of the accuracy of such translation, for documents provided by the Supplier. | |
| 1. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association | | * 1. If the Supplier is a joint venture, consortium, or association, all of the parties shall be jointly and severally liable to the Purchaser for the fulfillment of the provisions of the Contract and shall designate one party to act as a leader with authority to bind the joint venture, consortium, or association. The composition or the constitution of the joint venture, consortium, or association shall not be altered without the prior consent of the Purchaser. | |
| 1. Eligibility | | * 1. The Supplier and its Subcontractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country. A Supplier or Subcontractor shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if it is a citizen or constituted, incorporated, or registered, and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country.   2. All Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract and financed by the Bank shall have their origin in Eligible Countries. For the purpose of this Clause, origin means the country where the goods have been grown, mined, cultivated, produced, manufactured, or processed; or through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components. | |
| 1. Notices | | * 1. Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing to the address specified in the **SCC.** The term “in writing” means communicated in written form with proof of receipt.   2. A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice’s effective date, whichever is later. | |
| 1. Governing Law | * 1. The Contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s Country, unless otherwise specified in the **SCC.**   2. Throughout the execution of the Contract, the Supplier shall comply with the import of goods and services prohibitions in the Purchaser’s Country when   (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, the Borrower’s country prohibits commercial relations with that country; or   * 1. (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, the Borrower’s Country prohibits any import of goods from that country or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country. |
| 1. Settlement of Disputes | * 1. The Purchaser and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.   2. If, after twenty-eight (28) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the Purchaser or the Supplier may give notice to the other party of its intention to commence arbitration, as hereinafter provided, as to the matter in dispute, and no arbitration in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given. Any dispute or difference in respect of which a notice of intention to commence arbitration has been given in accordance with this Clause shall be finally settled by arbitration. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract. Arbitration proceedings shall be conducted in accordance with the rules of procedure specified in the **SCC.**   3. Notwithstanding any reference to arbitration herein,      1. the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the Contract unless they otherwise agree; and      2. the Purchaser shall pay the Supplier any monies due the Supplier. |
| 1. Inspections and Audit by the Bank | 1. The Supplier shall keep, and shall make all reasonable efforts to cause its Subcontractors to keep, accurate and systematic accounts and records in respect of the Goods in such form and details as will clearly identify relevant time changes and costs. 2. Pursuant to paragraph 2.2 e. of Appendix B to the General Conditions the Supplier shall permit and shall cause its agents (where declared or not), subcontractors, subconsultants, service providers, suppliers, and personnel, to permit, the Bank and/or persons appointed by the Bank to inspect the site and/or the accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have such accounts, records and other documents audited by auditors appointed by the Bank. The Supplier’s and its Subcontractors’ and subconsultants’ attention is drawn to Sub-Clause 3.1 (Fraud and Corruption) which provides, inter alia, that acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights constitute a prohibited practice subject to contract termination (as well as to a determination of ineligibility pursuant to the Bank’s prevailing sanctions procedures). |
| 1. Scope of Supply | 1. The Goods and Related Services to be supplied shall be as specified in the Schedule of Requirements. |
| 1. Delivery and Documents | 1. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 33.1, the Delivery of the Goods and Completion of the Related Services shall be in accordance with the Delivery and Completion Schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements. The details of shipping and other documents to be furnished by the Supplier are specified in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Supplier’s Responsibilities | 1. The Supplier shall supply all the Goods and Related Services included in the Scope of Supply in accordance with GCC Clause 12, and the Delivery and Completion Schedule, as per GCC Clause 13. 2. The Supplier, including its Subcontractors, shall not employ or engage forced labor or persons subject to trafficking, as described in GCC Sub-Clauses 14.3 and 14.4. 3. Forced labor consists of any work or service, not voluntarily performed, that is exacted from an individual under threat of force or penalty, and includes any kind of involuntary or compulsory labor, such as indentured labor, bonded labor or similar labor-contracting arrangements. 4. Trafficking in persons is defined as the recruitment, transportation, transfer, harbouring or receipt of persons by means of the threat or use of force or other forms of coercion, abduction, fraud, deception, abuse of power, or of a position of vulnerability, or of the giving or receiving of payments or benefits to achieve the consent of a person having control over another person, for the purposes of exploitation. 5. The Supplier, including its Subcontractors, shall not employ or engage a child under the age of 14 unless the national law specifies a higher age (the minimum age). 6. The Supplier, including its Subcontractors, shall not employ or engage a child between the minimum age and the age of 18 in a manner that is likely to be hazardous, or to interfere with, the child’s education, or to be harmful to the child’s health or physical, mental, spiritual, moral, or social development. 7. Work considered hazardous for children is work that, by its nature or the circumstances in which it is carried out, is likely to jeopardize the health, safety, or morals of children. Such work activities prohibited for children include work: 8. with exposure to physical, psychological or sexual abuse; 9. underground, underwater, working at heights or in confined spaces; 10. with dangerous machinery, equipment or tools, or involving handling or transport of heavy loads; 11. in unhealthy environments exposing children to hazardous substances, agents, or processes, or to temperatures, noise or vibration damaging to health; or 12. under difficult conditions such as work for long hours, during the night or in confinement on the premises of the employer. 13. The Supplier shall comply, and shall require its Subcontractors if any to comply, with all applicable health and safety regulations, laws, guidelines, and any other requirement stated in the Technical Specifications. 14. The Supplier shall comply with additional obligations as **specified in the SCC.** |
| 1. Contract Price | 1. Prices charged by the Supplier for the Goods supplied and the Related Services performed under the Contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the Supplier in its Bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Terms of Payment | 1. The Contract Price, including any Advance Payments, if applicable, shall be paid as specified in the **SCC.** 2. The Supplier’s request for payment shall be made to the Purchaser in writing, accompanied by invoices describing, as appropriate, the Goods delivered and Related Services performed, and by the documents submitted pursuant to GCC Clause 13 and upon fulfillment of all other obligations stipulated in the Contract. 3. Payments shall be made promptly by the Purchaser, but in no case later than sixty (60) days after submission of an invoice or request for payment by the Supplier, and after the Purchaser has accepted it. 4. The currencies in which payments shall be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be those in which the Bid price is expressed. 5. In the event that the Purchaser fails to pay the Supplier any payment by its due date or within the period set forth in the **SCC,** the Purchaser shall pay to the Supplier interest on the amount of such delayed payment at the rate shown in the **SCC,** for the period of delay until payment has been made in full, whether before or after judgment or arbitrage award. |
| 1. Taxes and Duties | 1. For goods manufactured outside the Purchaser’s Country, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the Purchaser’s Country.   17.2 For goods Manufactured within the Purchaser’s Country, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.  17.3 If any tax exemptions, reductions, allowances or privileges may be available to the Supplier in the Purchaser’s Country, the Purchaser shall use its best efforts to enable the Supplier to benefit from any such tax savings to the maximum allowable extent. |
| 1. Performance Security | 1. If required as specified in the SCC, the Supplier shall, within twenty-eight (28) days of the notification of contract award, provide a performance security for the performance of the Contract in the amount specified in the **SCC.** 2. The proceeds of the Performance Security shall be payable to the Purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the Supplier’s failure to complete its obligations under the Contract. 3. As specified in the SCC, the Performance Security, if required, shall be denominated in the currency(ies) of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser; and shall be in one of the format stipulated by the Purchaser in the SCC, or in another format acceptable to the Purchaser. 4. The Performance Security shall be discharged by the Purchaser and returned to the Supplier not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of Completion of the Supplier’s performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, unless specified otherwise in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Copyright | 1. The copyright in all drawings, documents, and other materials containing data and information furnished to the Purchaser by the Supplier herein shall remain vested in the Supplier, or, if they are furnished to the Purchaser directly or through the Supplier by any third party, including suppliers of materials, the copyright in such materials shall remain vested in such third party. |
| 1. Confidential Information | 1. The Purchaser and the Supplier shall keep confidential and shall not, without the written consent of the other party hereto, divulge to any third party any documents, data, or other information furnished directly or indirectly by the other party hereto in connection with the Contract, whether such information has been furnished prior to, during or following completion or termination of the Contract. Notwithstanding the above, the Supplier may furnish to its Subcontractor such documents, data, and other information it receives from the Purchaser to the extent required for the Subcontractor to perform its work under the Contract, in which event the Supplier shall obtain from such Subcontractor an undertaking of confidentiality similar to that imposed on the Supplier under GCC Clause 20. 2. The Purchaser shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Supplier for any purposes unrelated to the contract. Similarly, the Supplier shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Purchaser for any purpose other than the performance of the Contract. 3. The obligation of a party under GCC Sub-Clauses 20.1 and 20.2 above, however, shall not apply to information that:  the Purchaser or Supplier need to share with the Bank or other institutions participating in the financing of the Contract;now or hereafter enters the public domain through no fault of that party;can be proven to have been possessed by that party at the time of disclosure and which was not previously obtained, directly or indirectly, from the other party; orotherwise lawfully becomes available to that party from a third party that has no obligation of confidentiality.  1. The above provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall not in any way modify any undertaking of confidentiality given by either of the parties hereto prior to the date of the Contract in respect of the Supply or any part thereof. 2. The provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall survive completion or termination, for whatever reason, of the Contract. |
| 1. Subcontracting | 1. The Supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under the Contract if not already specified in the Bid. Such notification, in the original Bid or later shall not relieve the Supplier from any of its obligations, duties, responsibilities, or liability under the Contract. 2. Subcontracts shall comply with the provisions of GCC Clauses 3 and 7. |
| 1. Specifications and Standards | 1. Technical Specifications and Drawings  The Goods and Related Services supplied under this Contract shall conform to the technical specifications and standards mentioned in Section VI, Schedule of Requirements and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, the standard shall be equivalent or superior to the official standards whose application is appropriate to the Goods’ country of origin.The Supplier shall be entitled to disclaim responsibility for any design, data, drawing, specification or other document, or any modification thereof provided or designed by or on behalf of the Purchaser, by giving a notice of such disclaimer to the Purchaser.Wherever references are made in the Contract to codes and standards in accordance with which it shall be executed, the edition or the revised version of such codes and standards shall be those specified in the Schedule of Requirements. During Contract execution, any changes in any such codes and standards shall be applied only after approval by the Purchaser and shall be treated in accordance with GCC Clause 33. |
| 1. Packing and Documents | 1. The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract. During transit, the packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation, and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods’ final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit. 2. The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in the SCC, and in any other instructions ordered by the Purchaser. |
| 1. Insurance | 1. Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** the Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured—in a freely convertible currency from an eligible country—against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery, in accordance with the applicable Incoterms or in the manner specified in the **SCC.** |
| 1. Transportation and Incidental Services | 1. Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** responsibility for arranging transportation of the Goods shall be in accordance with the specified Incoterms. |
|  | 1. The Supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:   (a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start‑up of the supplied Goods;  (b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied Goods;  (c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied Goods;  (d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and  (e) training of the Purchaser’s personnel, at the Supplier’s plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods.   1. Prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services, if not included in the Contract Price for the Goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services |
| 1. Inspections and Tests | 1. The Supplier shall at its own expense and at no cost to the Purchaser carry out all such tests and/or inspections of the Goods and Related Services as are specified in the **SCC.** 2. The inspections and tests may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods’ final destination, or in another place in the Purchaser’s Country as specified in the **SCC.** Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 26.3, if conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Purchaser. 3. The Purchaser or its designated representative shall be entitled to attend the tests and/or inspections referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 26.2, provided that the Purchaser bear all of its own costs and expenses incurred in connection with such attendance including, but not limited to, all traveling and board and lodging expenses. 4. Whenever the Supplier is ready to carry out any such test and inspection, it shall give a reasonable advance notice, including the place and time, to the Purchaser. The Supplier shall obtain from any relevant third party or manufacturer any necessary permission or consent to enable the Purchaser or its designated representative to attend the test and/or inspection. 5. The Purchaser may require the Supplier to carry out any test and/or inspection not required by the Contract but deemed necessary to verify that the characteristics and performance of the Goods comply with the technical specifications codes and standards under the Contract, provided that the Supplier’s reasonable costs and expenses incurred in the carrying out of such test and/or inspection shall be added to the Contract Price. Further, if such test and/or inspection impedes the progress of manufacturing and/or the Supplier’s performance of its other obligations under the Contract, due allowance will be made in respect of the Delivery Dates and Completion Dates and the other obligations so affected. 6. The Supplier shall provide the Purchaser with a report of the results of any such test and/or inspection. 7. The Purchaser may reject any Goods or any part thereof that fail to pass any test and/or inspection or do not conform to the specifications. The Supplier shall either rectify or replace such rejected Goods or parts thereof or make alterations necessary to meet the specifications at no cost to the Purchaser, and shall repeat the test and/or inspection, at no cost to the Purchaser, upon giving a notice pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.4. 8. The Supplier agrees that neither the execution of a test and/or inspection of the Goods or any part thereof, nor the attendance by the Purchaser or its representative, nor the issue of any report pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.6, shall release the Supplier from any warranties or other obligations under the Contract. |
| 1. Liquidated Damages | 1. Except as provided under GCC Clause 32, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods by the Date(s) of delivery or perform the Related Services within the period specified in the Contract, the Purchaser may without prejudice to all its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to the percentage specified in the **SCC** of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the percentage specified in those **SCC.** Once the maximum is reached, the Purchaser may terminate the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause 35. |
| 1. Warranty | 1. The Supplier warrants that all the Goods are new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided otherwise in the Contract. 2. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 22.1(b), the Supplier further warrants that the Goods shall be free from defects arising from any act or omission of the Supplier or arising from design, materials, and workmanship, under normal use in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination. 3. Unless otherwise specified in the **SCC,** the warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the Goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the **SCC,** or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the country of origin, whichever period concludes earlier. 4. The Purchaser shall give notice to the Supplier stating the nature of any such defects together with all available evidence thereof, promptly following the discovery thereof. The Purchaser shall afford all reasonable opportunity for the Supplier to inspect such defects. 5. Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, within the period specified in the **SCC,** expeditiously repair or replace the defective Goods or parts thereof, at no cost to the Purchaser. 6. If having been notified, the Supplier fails to remedy the defect within the period specified in the **SCC,** the Purchaser may proceed to take within a reasonable period such remedial action as may be necessary, at the Supplier’s risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the Purchaser may have against the Supplier under the Contract. |
| 1. Patent Indemnity | 1. The Supplier shall, subject to the Purchaser’s compliance with GCC Sub-Clause 29.2, indemnify and hold harmless the Purchaser and its employees and officers from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Purchaser may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract by reason of:  the installation of the Goods by the Supplier or the use of the Goods in the country where the Site is located; andthe sale in any country of the products produced by the Goods.Such indemnity shall not cover any use of the Goods or any part thereof other than for the purpose indicated by or to be reasonably inferred from the Contract, neither any infringement resulting from the use of the Goods or any part thereof, or any products produced thereby in association or combination with any other equipment, plant, or materials not supplied by the Supplier, pursuant to the Contract.  1. If any proceedings are brought or any claim is made against the Purchaser arising out of the matters referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 29.1, the Purchaser shall promptly give the Supplier a notice thereof, and the Supplier may at its own expense and in the Purchaser’s name conduct such proceedings or claim and any negotiations for the settlement of any such proceedings or claim. 2. If the Supplier fails to notify the Purchaser within twenty-eight (28) days after receipt of such notice that it intends to conduct any such proceedings or claim, then the Purchaser shall be free to conduct the same on its own behalf. 3. The Purchaser shall, at the Supplier’s request, afford all available assistance to the Supplier in conducting such proceedings or claim, and shall be reimbursed by the Supplier for all reasonable expenses incurred in so doing. 4. `The Purchaser shall indemnify and hold harmless the Supplier and its employees, officers, and Subcontractors from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Supplier may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract arising out of or in connection with any design, data, drawing, specification, or other documents or materials provided or designed by or on behalf of the Purchaser. |
| 1. Limitation of Liability | 1. Except in cases of criminal negligence or willful misconduct,   (a) the Supplier shall not be liable to the Purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the Supplier to pay liquidated damages to the Purchaser and  (b) the aggregate liability of the Supplier to the Purchaser, whether under the Contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total Contract Price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment, or to any obligation of the supplier to indemnify the Purchaser with respect to patent infringement |
| 1. Change in Laws and Regulations | 1. Unless otherwise specified in the Contract, if after the date of 28 days prior to date of Bid submission, any law, regulation, ordinance, order or bylaw having the force of law is enacted, promulgated, abrogated, or changed in the place of the Purchaser’s Country where the Site is located (which shall be deemed to include any change in interpretation or application by the competent authorities) that subsequently affects the Delivery Date and/or the Contract Price, then such Delivery Date and/or Contract Price shall be correspondingly increased or decreased, to the extent that the Supplier has thereby been affected in the performance of any of its obligations under the Contract. Notwithstanding the foregoing, such additional or reduced cost shall not be separately paid or credited if the same has already been accounted for in the price adjustment provisions where applicable, in accordance with GCC Clause 15. |
| 1. Force Majeure | 1. The Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its Performance Security, liquidated damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that its delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure. 2. For purposes of this Clause, “Force Majeure” means an event or situation beyond the control of the Supplier that is not foreseeable, is unavoidable, and its origin is not due to negligence or lack of care on the part of the Supplier. Such events may include, but not be limited to, acts of the Purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes. 3. If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event. |
| 1. Change Orders and Contract Amendments | 1. The Purchaser may at any time order the Supplier through notice in accordance GCC Clause 8, to make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:  drawings, designs, or specifications, where Goods to be furnished under the Contract are to be specifically manufactured for the Purchaser;the method of shipment or packing;the place of delivery; andthe Related Services to be provided by the Supplier.  1. If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Supplier’s performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or in the Delivery/Completion Schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Supplier for adjustment under this Clause must be asserted within twenty-eight (28) days from the date of the Supplier’s receipt of the Purchaser’s change order. 2. Prices to be charged by the Supplier for any Related Services that might be needed but which were not included in the Contract shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services. 3. **Value Engineering:** The Supplier may prepare, at its own cost, a value engineering proposal at any time during the performance of the contract. The value engineering proposal shall, at a minimum, include the following; 4. the proposed change(s), and a description of the difference to the existing contract requirements; 5. a full cost/benefit analysis of the proposed change(s) including a description and estimate of costs (including life cycle costs) the Purchaser may incur in implementing the value engineering proposal; and 6. a description of any effect(s) of the change on performance/functionality.   The Purchaser may accept the value engineering proposal if the proposal demonstrates benefits that:   1. accelerates the delivery period; or 2. reduces the Contract Price or the life cycle costs to the Purchaser; or 3. improves the quality, efficiency or sustainability of the Goods; or 4. yields any other benefits to the Purchaser,   without compromising the necessary functions of the Facilities.  If the value engineering proposal is approved by the Purchaser and results in:   1. a reduction of the Contract Price; the amount to be paid to the Supplier shall be the percentage specified **in the PCC** of the reduction in the Contract Price; or 2. an increase in the Contract Price; but results in a reduction in life cycle costs due to any benefit described in (a) to (d) above, the amount to be paid to the Supplier shall be the full increase in the Contract Price. 3. Subject to the above, no variation in or modification of the terms of the Contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties. |
| 1. Extensions of Time | 1. If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier or its subcontractors should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods or completion of Related Services pursuant to GCC Clause 13, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the delay, its likely duration, and its cause. As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier’s notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier’s time for performance, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Contract. 2. Except in case of Force Majeure, as provided under GCC Clause 32, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its Delivery and Completion obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to GCC Clause 26, unless an extension of time is agreed upon, pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 34.1. |
| 1. Termination | 1. Termination for Default  The Purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract in whole or in part:if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 34;if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation under the Contract; orif the Supplier, in the judgment of the Purchaser has engaged in Fraud and Corruption, as defined in paragrpah 2.2 a of the Appendix to the GCC, in competing for or in executing the Contract.In the event the Purchaser terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to GCC Clause 35.1(a), the Purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Related Services similar to those undelivered or not performed, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Purchaser for any additional costs for such similar Goods or Related Services. However, the Supplier shall continue performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated.  1. Termination for Insolvency.  The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving notice to the Supplier if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In such event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy that has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser  * 1. Termination for Convenience.  The Purchaser, by notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Purchaser’s convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within twenty-eight (28) days after the Supplier’s receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Purchaser may elect:to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/orto cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and Related Services and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier. |
| 1. Assignment | 1. Neither the Purchaser nor the Supplier shall assign, in whole or in part, their obligations under this Contract, except with prior written consent of the other party. |
| 1. Export Restriction | 1. Notwithstanding any obligation under the Contract to complete all export formalities, any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, to the country of the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, which arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, and which substantially impede the Supplier from meeting its obligations under the Contract, shall release the Supplier from the obligation to provide deliveries or services, always provided, however, that the Supplier can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser and of the Bank that it has completed all formalities in a timely manner, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. Termination of the Contract on this basis shall be for the Purchaser’s convenience pursuant to Sub-Clause 35.3. |

**APPENDIX TO GENERAL CONDITIONS**

**Fraud and Corruption**

***(Text in this Appendix shall not be modified)***

1. **Purpose**
   1. The Bank’s Anti-Corruption Guidelines and this annex apply with respect to procurement under Bank Investment Project Financing operations.
2. **Requirements**
3. The Bank requires that Borrowers (including beneficiaries of Bank financing); bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors and suppliers; any sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers; any agents (whether declared or not); and any of their personnel, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process, selection and contract execution of Bank-financed contracts, and refrain from Fraud and Corruption.
4. To this end, the Bank:
5. Defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:
6. “corrupt practice” is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;
7. “fraudulent practice” is any act or omission, including misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;
8. “collusive practice” is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;
9. “coercive practice” is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;
10. “obstructive practice” is:
11. deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede a Bank investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive, or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing, or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation; or
12. acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the Bank’s inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 2.2 e. below.
13. Rejects a proposal for award if the Bank determines that the firm or individual recommended for award, any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/ or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;
14. In addition to the legal remedies set out in the relevant Legal Agreement, may take other appropriate actions, including declaring misprocurement, if the Bank determines at any time that representatives of the Borrower or of a recipient of any part of the proceeds of the loan engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices during the procurement process, selection and/or execution of the contract in question, without the Borrower having taken timely and appropriate action satisfactory to the Bank to address such practices when they occur, including by failing to inform the Bank in a timely manner at the time they knew of the practices;
15. Pursuant to the Bank’s Anti- Corruption Guidelines and in accordance with the Bank’s prevailing sanctions policies and procedures, may sanction a firm or individual, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, including by publicly declaring such firm or individual ineligible (i) to be awarded or otherwise benefit from a Bank-financed contract, financially or in any other manner;[[5]](#footnote-6) (ii) to be a nominated[[6]](#footnote-7) sub-contractor, consultant, manufacturer or supplier, or service provider of an otherwise eligible firm being awarded a Bank-financed contract; and (iii) to receive the proceeds of any loan made by the Bank or otherwise to participate further in the preparation or implementation of any Bank-financed project;
16. Requires that a clause be included in bidding/request for proposals documents and in contracts financed by a Bank loan, requiring (i) bidders (applicants/proposers), consultants, contractors, and suppliers, and their sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers, suppliers, agents personnel, permit the Bank to inspect[[7]](#footnote-8) all accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Bank.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Section IX - Special Conditions of Contract | |
| The following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) shall supplement and / or amend the General Conditions of Contract (GCC). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in the GCC*.*  *[The Purchaser shall select insert the appropriate wording using the samples below or other acceptable wording, and delete the text in italics]* | |
| **GCC 1.1(i)** | The Purchaser’s Country is: Republic of *Maldives* |
| **GCC 1.1(j)** | The Purchaser is: *The Government of Maldives* |
| **GCC 1.1 (o)** | The Project Site(s)/Final Destination(s) is/are: Ministry of Defense (*MNDF)* |
| **GCC 4.2 (a)** | The meaning of the trade terms shall be as prescribed by Incoterms. If the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of the parties thereunder shall not be as prescribed by Incoterms, they shall be as prescribed by: **Incoterms 2010** |
| **GCC 4.2 (b)** | The version edition of Incoterms shall be *2010* |
| **GCC 5.1** | The language shall be: *English* |
| **GCC 8.1** | Project Director  Maldives Urban Development and Resilience Project  Infrastructure Department  Ministry of National Planning, Housing and Infrastructure  Amenee Magu  Republic of Maldives |
| **GCC 9.1** | The governing law shall be the law of*:* **The Laws and Regulations of the Republic of Maldives** |
| **GCC 10.2** | The rules of procedure for arbitration proceedings pursuant to GCC Clause 10.2 shall be as follows:  Any dispute between the Purchaser and a Supplier who is a national of the Purchaser’s country arising in connection with the present Contract shall be referred to adjudication or arbitration in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s country.  (a) Contract with foreign Supplier:  Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this Contract, or breach, termination or invalidity thereof, shall be settled by arbitration in accordance with the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules as at present in force.  If the Purchaser chooses the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules, the following sample clause should be inserted:  GCC 10.2 (a)—Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or relating to this Contract, or breach, termination or invalidity thereof, shall be settled by arbitration in accordance with the UNCITRAL Arbitration Rules as at present in force.  If the Purchaser chooses the Rules of ICC, the following sample clause should be inserted:  GCC 10.2 (a)—All disputes arising in connection with the present Contract shall be finally settled under the Rules of Conciliation and Arbitration of the International Chamber of Commerce by one or more arbitrators appointed in accordance with said Rules.  If the Purchaser chooses the Rules of Arbitration Institute of Stockholm Chamber of Commerce, the following sample clause should be inserted:  GCC 10.2 (a)—Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or in connection with this Contract, or the breach termination or invalidity thereof, shall be settled by arbitration in accordance with the Rules of the Arbitration Institute of the Stockholm Chamber of Commerce.  If the Purchaser chooses the Rules of the London Court of International Arbitration, the following clause should be inserted:  GCC 10.2 (a)—Any dispute arising out of or in connection with this Contract, including any question regarding its existence, validity or termination shall be referred to and finally resolved by arbitration under the Rules of the London Court of International Arbitration, which rules are deemed to be incorporated by reference to this clause.  (b) Contracts with Supplier national of the Purchaser’s Country:  In the case of a dispute between the Purchaser and a Supplier who is a national of the Purchaser’s Country, the dispute shall be referred to adjudication or arbitration in accordance with the laws of the Purchaser’s Country. |
| **GCC 13.1** | Not APPLICABLE |
| **GCC 14.9** | *NOT APPLICABLE* |
| **GCC 15.1** | The prices charged for the Goods supplied and the related Services performed *shall not* be adjustable. |
| **GCC 16.1** | GCC 16.1—The method and conditions of payment to be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be as follows:  **Payment for Goods and Services supplied:**  Payment for Goods and Services supplied shall be made in *UNITED STATES DOLLARS (USD)* as follows:  (i) **Advance Payment:** Ten (10) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid within thirty (30) days of signing of the Contract against a simple receipt and a bank guarantee for the equivalent amount and in the form provided in the bidding document or another form acceptable to the Purchaser.  (ii) **On Delivery:** Eighty (80) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid on receipt of the Goods and upon submission of the documents specified in GCC Clause 13.  (iii) **On Acceptance:** The remaining ten (10) percent of the Contract Price shall be paid to the Supplier within thirty (30) days after the date of the acceptance certificate for the respective delivery issued by the Purchaser. |
| **GCC 16.5** | “Payments shall be made by the Purchaser no later than sixty (60) days after submission of an invoice or request for payment by the Supplier, and after the Purchaser has accepted it as specified in GCC clause 16.3  Interest charges for late payments shall be calculated at the annual rate of three percentage points above the prevailing interest rate for commercial borrowing from the supplier’s bank” |
| **GCC 18.1** | A Performance Security *shall be required*  Lot 1: **10%** of the cost of supply of the goods and a reduction of the 50% of the performance security at the end of retention period of 1 year.  Lot 2: Not required  Lot 3: **5%** of the cost of supply of the goods and a reduction of the 50% of the performance security at the end of retention period of 1 year. |
| **GCC 18.3** | If required, the Performance Security shall be in the form of: **Unconditional** **Bank Guarantee**  If required, the Performance security shall be denominated in *USD* |
| **GCC 18.4** | Discharge of the Performance Security shall take place: Discharge of the Performance Security shall be at the **end of the Warranty Period.** |
| **GCC 23.2** | The packing, marking and documentation within and outside the packages shall be:  MUDRP  MNPHI  A List of the items included in the package should to be indicated outside the box. |
| **GCC 24.1** | The insurance coverage shall be as specified in the Incoterms*.* |
| **GCC 25.1** | Responsibility for transportation of the Goods shall be as specified in the Incoterms. |
| **GCC 25.2** | Incidental services to be provided are:  *NOT APPLICABLE* |
| **GCC 26.1** | The inspections and tests shall be:  Pre-delivery inspections: NA  Inspections following delivery: with the assistance of purchaser, the supplier shall inspect all the equipment and other goods **within seven days of delivery.**  Unpacking of the equipment and other goods at the site shall be subject to a visual, functional and quantitative check in the presence of the purchaser’s representative or its duly authorized technical representative.  Upon inspections/ checking and verification, any defective and non-functioning equipment shall be replaced by the supplier with no cost to the Purchaser.  Should the inspected or tested components fail to conform to the requirements of the Contract, the Purchaser may reject the component(s), and the Supplier shall either replace the rejected component(s), or make alterations as necessary so that it meets the Contract requirements free of cost to the Purchaser.  After the inspection following delivery, supplier shall obtain a Certificate of Delivery Inspection.  Operational Acceptance Tests  Pursuant to GCC Clause 28 and related SCC clauses, the Purchaser (with the assistance of the Supplier) will perform the following tests on the Equipment.  Testing will simply consist of trouble-free operation for 7 consecutive working days under normal operating conditions.  There should not be any additional charges for carrying out acceptance tests. No malfunction, partial or complete failure of any part of equipment should occur. |
| **GCC 26.2** | The Inspections and tests shall be conducted at: Ministry of Defence (*MNDF)* |
| **GCC 27.1** | The liquidated damage shall be: **Zero-point Five Percent (0.5%) per day.** |
| **GCC 27.1** | The maximum amount of liquidated damages shall be: **Ten (10%)****percent** of the Contract Price. |
| **GCC 28.3** | The period of validity of the Warranty shall be: A minimum of **twelve (12) months**  For purposes of the Warranty, the place of final destination shall be after the Goods, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the SCC**.** |
| **GCC 28.5, GCC 28.6** | The period for repair or replacement shall be: **within thirty (30) days of receipt of Notice.** |
| **GCC 33.4** | Not Applicable |

**Attachment: Price Adjustment Formula (Not Applicable)**

If in accordance with GCC 15.1, prices shall be adjustable, the following method shall be used to calculate the price adjustment:

15.1 Prices payable to the Supplier, as stated in the Contract, shall be subject to adjustment during performance of the Contract to reflect changes in the cost of labor and material components in accordance with the formula:

P1 = P0 [a + bL1 + cM1] - P0

L0 M0

a+b+c = 1

in which:

P1 = adjustment amount payable to the Supplier.

P0 = Contract Price (base price).

a = fixed element representing profits and overheads included in the Contract Price and generally in the range of five (5) to fifteen (15) percent.

b = estimated percentage of labor component in the Contract Price.

c = estimated percentage of material component in the Contract Price.

L0, L1 = \*labor indices applicable to the appropriate industry in the country of origin on the base date and date for adjustment, respectively.

M0, M1 = \*material indices for the major raw material on the base date and date for adjustment, respectively, in the country of origin.

The Bidder shall indicate the source of the indices, and the source of exchange rate (if applicable) and the base date indices in its Bid.

The coefficients a, b, and c as specified by the Purchaser are as follows:

a = *[insert value of coefficient]*

b = *[insert value of coefficient]*

c = *[insert value of coefficient]*

Base date = thirty (30) days prior to the deadline for submission of the Bids.

Date of adjustment = *[insert number of weeks]* weeks prior to date of shipment (representing the mid-point of the period of manufacture).

The above price adjustment formula shall be invoked by either party subject to the following further conditions:

* + 1. No price adjustment shall be allowed beyond the original delivery dates. As a rule, no price adjustment shall be allowed for periods of delay for which the Supplier is entirely responsible. The Purchaser will, however, be entitled to any decrease in the prices of the Goods and Services subject to adjustment.
    2. If the currency in which the Contract Price P0 is expressed is different from the currency of origin of the labor and material indices, a correction factor will be applied to avoid incorrect adjustments of the Contract Price. The correction factor shall be: Z0 / Z1, where,

Z0 = the number of units of currency of the origin of the indices which equal to one unit of the currency of the Contract Price P0 on the Base date, and

Z1 = the number of units of currency of the origin of the indices which equal to one unit of the currency of the Contract Price P0 on the Date of Adjustment.

* + 1. No price adjustment shall be payable on the portion of the Contract Price paid to the Supplier as advance payment.

|  |
| --- |
| Section X - Contract Forms |

**Table of Forms**

[Notification of Intention to Award 145](#_Toc494182758)

[Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form 145](#_Toc494182759)

[Letter of Acceptance 145](#_Toc494182760)

[Contract Agreement 145](#_Toc494182761)

[Performance Security 145](#_Toc494182762)

[Advance Payment Security 145](#_Toc494182763)

Notification of Intention to Award

**[*This Notification of Intention to Award shall be sent to each Bidder that submitted a Bid.*]**

**[*Send this Notification to the Bidder’s Authorized Representative named in the Bidder Information Form*]**

For the attention of Bidder’s Authorized Representative

Name: *[insert Authorized Representative’s name]*

Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s Address]*

Telephone/Fax numbers: *[insert Authorized Representative’s telephone/fax numbers]*

Email Address: *[insert Authorized Representative’s email address]*

***[IMPORTANT: insert the date that this Notification is transmitted to Bidders. The Notification must be sent to all Bidders simultaneously. This means on the same date and as close to the same time as possible.]***

**DATE OF TRANSMISSION**: This Notification is sent by: [*email/fax*] on [*date*] (local time)

**Notification of Intention to Award**

**Purchaser:** *[insert the name of the Purchaser]*

**Project:***[insert name of project]*

**Contract title:** *[insert the name of the contract]*

**Country:** *[insert country where RFB is issued]*

**Loan No. /Credit No. / Grant No.:** *[insert reference number for loan/credit/grant]*

**RFB No:** *[insert RFB reference number from Procurement Plan]*

This Notification of Intention to Award (Notification) notifies you of our decision to award the above contract. The transmission of this Notification begins the Standstill Period. During the Standstill Period you may:

1. request a debriefing in relation to the evaluation of your Bid, and/or
2. submit a Procurement-related Complaint in relation to the decision to award the contract.
3. **The successful Bidder**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Name:** | [*insert name* *of successful Bidder*] |
| **Address:** | [*insert address* *of the successful Bidder*] |
| **Contract price:** | [*insert contract price* *of the successful Bid*] |

1. **Other Bidders *[INSTRUCTIONS: insert names of all Bidders that submitted a Bid. If the Bid’s price was evaluated include the evaluated price as well as the Bid price as read out.]***

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Name of Bidder** | **Bid price** | **Evaluated Bid price**  **(if applicable)** |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |
| [*insert name*] | [*insert Bid price*] | [*insert evaluated price*] |

1. **Reason/s why your Bid was unsuccessful**

|  |
| --- |
| ***[INSTRUCTIONS: State the reason/s why this Bidder’s Bid was unsuccessful. Do NOT include: (a) a point by point comparison with another Bidder’s Bid or (b) information that is marked confidential by the Bidder in its Bid.]*** |

1. **How to request a debriefing**

|  |
| --- |
| **DEADLINE: The deadline to request a debriefing expires at midnight on [*insert date*] (local time).**  You may request a debriefing in relation to the results of the evaluation of your Bid. If you decide to request a debriefing your written request must be made within three (3) Business Days of receipt of this Notification of Intention to Award.  Provide the contract name, reference number, name of the Bidder, contact details; and address the request for debriefing as follows:  **Attention**: [*insert full name of person, if applicable*]  **Title/position**: [*insert title/position*]  **Agency**: [*insert name of Purchaser*]  **Email address**: [*insert email address*]  **Fax number**: [*insert fax number*] ***delete if not used***  If your request for a debriefing is received within the 3 Business Days deadline, we will provide the debriefing within five (5) Business Days of receipt of your request. If we are unable to provide the debriefing within this period, the Standstill Period shall be extended by five (5) Business Days after the date that the debriefing is provided. If this happens, we will notify you and confirm the date that the extended Standstill Period will end.  The debriefing may be in writing, by phone, video conference call or in person. We shall promptly advise you in writing how the debriefing will take place and confirm the date and time.  If the deadline to request a debriefing has expired, you may still request a debriefing. In this case, we will provide the debriefing as soon as practicable, and normally no later than fifteen (15) Business Days from the date of publication of the Contract Award Notice. |

1. **How to make a complaint**

|  |
| --- |
| **Period: Procurement-related Complaint challenging the decision to award shall be submitted by midnight, [*insert date*] (local time).**  Provide the contract name, reference number, name of the Bidder, contact details; and address the Procurement-related Complaint as follows:  **Attention**: [*insert full name of person, if applicable*]  **Title/position**: [*insert title/position*]  **Agency**: [*insert name of Purchaser*]  **Email address**: [*insert email address*]  **Fax number**: [*insert fax number*] ***delete if not used***  At this point in the procurement process, you may submit a Procurement-related Complaint challenging the decision to award the contract. You do not need to have requested, or received, a debriefing before making this complaint. Your complaint must be submitted within the Standstill Period and received by us before the Standstill Period ends.  Further information:  For more information see the [Procurement Regulations for IPF Borrowers](https://policies.worldbank.org/sites/ppf3/PPFDocuments/Forms/DispPage.aspx?docid=4005) (Procurement Regulations)[https://policies.worldbank.org/sites/ppf3/PPFDocuments/Forms/DispPage.aspx?docid=4005] (Annex III). You should read these provisions before preparing and submitting your complaint. In addition, the World Bank’s Guidance “[How to make a Procurement-related Complaint](http://www.worldbank.org/en/projects-operations/products-and-services/brief/procurement-new-framework#framework)” [http://www.worldbank.org/en/projects-operations/products-and-services/brief/procurement-new-framework#framework] provides a useful explanation of the process, as well as a sample letter of complaint.  In summary, there are four essential requirements:   1. You must be an ‘interested party’. In this case, that means a Bidder who submitted a Bid in this bidding process, and is the recipient of a Notification of Intention to Award. 2. The complaint can only challenge the decision to award the contract. 3. You must submit the complaint within the period stated above. 4. You must include, in your complaint, all of the information required by the Procurement Regulations (as described in Annex III). |

1. **Standstill Period**

|  |
| --- |
| **DEADLINE: The Standstill Period is due to end at midnight on [*insert date*] (local time).**  The Standstill Period lasts ten (10) Business Days after the date of transmission of this Notification of Intention to Award.  The Standstill Period may be extended as stated in Section 4 above. |

If you have any questions regarding this Notification please do not hesitate to contact us.

On behalf of the Purchaser:

**Signature:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Name:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Title/position:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Telephone:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Email:** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form

*INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS: DELETE THIS BOX ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE FORM*

*This Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form (“Form”) is to be completed by the successful Bidder. In case of joint venture, the Bidder must submit a separate Form for each member. The beneficial ownership information to be submitted in this Form shall be current as of the date of its submission.*

*For the purposes of this Form, a Beneficial Owner of a Bidder is any natural person who ultimately owns or controls the Bidder by meeting one or more of the following conditions:*

* *directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares*
* *directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the voting rights*
* *directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of directors or equivalent governing body of the Bidder*

**RFB No.:** [*insert number of RFB process*]

**Request for Bid No**.: [*insert identification*]

To: **[*insert complete name of Purchaser*]**

In response to your request in the Letter of Acceptance *dated [insert date of letter of Acceptance]* to furnish additional information on beneficial ownership: *[select one option as applicable and delete the options that are not applicable]*

(i) we hereby provide the following beneficial ownership information.

**Details of beneficial ownership**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Identity of Beneficial Owner | Directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares  (Yes / No) | Directly or indirectly holding 25 % or more of the Voting Rights  (Yes / No) | Directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of the directors or an equivalent governing body of the Bidder  (Yes / No) |
| *[include full name (last, middle, first), nationality, country of residence]* |  |  |  |

***OR***

(ii) *We declare that there is no Beneficial Owner meeting one or more of the following conditions:*

* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares
* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the voting rights
* directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of directors or equivalent governing body of the Bidder

**OR**

*(iii) We declare that we are unable to identify any Beneficial Owner meeting one or more of the following conditions. [If this option is selected, the Bidder shall provide explanation on why it is unable to identify any Beneficial Owner]*

* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the shares
* directly or indirectly holding 25% or more of the voting rights
* directly or indirectly having the right to appoint a majority of the board of directors or equivalent governing body of the Bidder]”

**Name of the Bidder**: \*[*insert complete name of the Bidder*]\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder**: \*\*[*insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Bid*]\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Title of the person signing the Bid**: [*insert complete title of the person signing the Bid*]\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Signature of the person named above**: [*insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above*]\_\_\_\_\_

**Date signed** [*insert date of signing*] **day of** [*insert month*], [*insert year*]\_\_\_\_\_

\* In the case of the Bid submitted by a Joint Venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder. In the event that the Bidder is a joint venture, each reference to “Bidder” in the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form (including this Introduction thereto) shall be read to refer to the joint venture member.

\*\* Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder. The power of attorney shall be attached with the Bid Schedules.

Letter of Acceptance

*[use letterhead paper of the Purchaser]*

*[date]*

To: *[name and address of the Supplier]*

Subject: ***Notification of Award Contract No.*** . . . . . . . . ..

This is to notify you that your Bid dated ***[insert date]*** for execution of the ***[insert name of the contract and identification number, as given in the SCC]***for the Accepted Contract Amount of ***[insert*** ***amount in numbers and words and name of currency]***, as corrected and modified in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders is hereby accepted by our Agency.

You are requested to furnish (i) the Performance Security within 28 days in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, using for that purpose one of the Performance Security Form*s* and (ii) the additional information on beneficial ownership in accordance with BDS ITB 45.1 within eight (8) Business days using the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form, included in Section X, - Contract Forms, of the Bidding Document.

Authorized Signature:

Name and Title of Signatory:

Name of Agency:

**Attachment: Contract Agreement**

Contract Agreement

*[The successful Bidder shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]*

THIS AGREEMENT made

the *[insert:* ***number****]* day of *[insert:* ***month****]*, *[insert:* ***year****]*.

BETWEEN

(1) *[insert complete name of Purchaser]*, a *[insert description of type of legal entity, for example, an agency of the Ministry of .... of the Government of {insert name of Country of Purchaser}, or corporation incorporated under the laws of {insert name of Country of Purchaser}]* and having its principal place of business at *[insert address of Purchaser****]*** (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”), of the one part, and

(2) *[insert name of Supplier****]***, a corporation incorporated under the laws of *[insert: country of Supplier****]*** and having its principal place of business at *[insert: address of Supplier]* (hereinafter called “the Supplier”), of the other part:

WHEREAS the Purchaser invited Bids for certain Goods and ancillary services, viz., *[insert brief description of Goods and Services]* and has accepted a Bid by the Supplier for the supply of those Goods and Services

The Purchaser and the Supplier agree as follows:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Contract documents referred to.

2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement. This Agreement shall prevail over all other contract documents.

1. the Letter of Acceptance
2. the Letter of Bid
3. the Addenda Nos.\_\_\_\_\_ (if any)
4. Special Conditions of Contract
5. General Conditions of Contract
6. the Specification (including Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications)
7. the completed Schedules (including Price Schedules)
8. any other document listed in GCC as forming part of the Contract

3. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Purchaser to the Supplier as specified in this Agreement, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Purchaser to provide the Goods and Services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.

4. The Purchaser hereby covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the Goods and Services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with the laws of *[insert the name of the Contract governing law country]* on the day, month and year indicated above.

For and on behalf of the Purchaser

Signed: *[insert signature]*

in the capacity of *[insert title or other appropriate designation]*

In the presence of *[insert identification of official witness]*

For and on behalf of the Supplier

Signed: *[insert signature of authorized representative(s) of the Supplier]*

in the capacity of *[insert title or other appropriate designation]*

in the presence of *[insert identification of official witness]*

Performance Security

**Option 1: (Bank Guarantee)**

*[The bank, as requested by the successful Bidder, shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]*

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[insert name and Address of Purchaser]*

**Date:** \_ *[Insert date of issue]*

**PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that \_ *[insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture]* (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has entered into Contract No. *[insert reference number of the contract]* dated *[insert date]* with the Beneficiary, for the supply of \_ *[insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, a performance guarantee is required.

At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of *[insert amount in figures]*( ) *[insert amount in words]*,[[8]](#footnote-9)1 such sum being payable in the types and proportions of currencies in which the Contract Price is payable, upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that the Applicant is in breach of its obligation(s) under the Contract, without the Beneficiary needing to prove or to show grounds for your demand or the sum specified therein.

This guarantee shall expire, no later than the …. Day of ……, 2…[[9]](#footnote-10)2, and any demand for payment under it must be received by us at this office indicated above on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_   
*[signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

**Option 2: Performance Bond ( Not Applicable)**

By this Bond *[insert name of Principal]* as Principal (hereinafter called “the Supplier”) and *[insert name of Surety]* as Surety (hereinafter called “the Surety”), are held and firmly bound unto *[insert name of Purchaser]* as Obligee (hereinafter called “the Supplier”) in the amount of *[insert amount in words and figures]*, for the payment of which sum well and truly to be made in the types and proportions of currencies in which the Contract Price is payable, the Supplier and the Surety bind themselves, their heirs, executors, administrators, successors and assigns, jointly and severally, firmly by these presents.

WHEREAS the Supplier has entered into a written Agreement with the Purchaser dated the day of , 20 , for *[name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* in accordance with the documents, plans, specifications, and amendments thereto, which to the extent herein provided for, are by reference made part hereof and are hereinafter referred to as the Contract.

NOW, THEREFORE, the Condition of this Obligation is such that, if the Supplier shall promptly and faithfully perform the said Contract (including any amendments thereto), then this obligation shall be null and void; otherwise, it shall remain in full force and effect. Whenever the Supplier shall be, and declared by the Purchaser to be, in default under the Contract, the Purchaser having performed the Purchaser’s obligations thereunder, the Surety may promptly remedy the default, or shall promptly:

(1) complete the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions; or

(2) obtain a Bid or Bids from qualified Bidders for submission to the Purchaser for completing the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions, and upon determination by the Purchaser and the Surety of the lowest responsive Bidder, arrange for a Contract between such Bidder and Purchaser and make available as work progresses (even though there should be a default or a succession of defaults under the Contract or Contracts of completion arranged under this paragraph) sufficient funds to pay the cost of completion less the Balance of the Contract Price; but not exceeding, including other costs and damages for which the Surety may be liable hereunder, the amount set forth in the first paragraph hereof. The term “Balance of the Contract Price,” as used in this paragraph, shall mean the total amount payable by Purchaser to Supplier under the Contract, less the amount properly paid by Purchaser to the Supplier; or

(3) pay the Purchaser the amount required by Purchaser to complete the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions up to a total not exceeding the amount of this Bond.

The Surety shall not be liable for a greater sum than the specified penalty of this Bond.

Any suit under this Bond must be instituted not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of completion of the Supplier’s performance of its obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations.

No right of action shall accrue on this Bond to or for the use of any person or corporation other than the Purchaser named herein or the heirs, executors, administrators, successors, and assigns of the Purchaser.

In testimony whereof, the Supplier has hereunto set his hand and affixed his seal, and the Surety has caused these presents to be sealed with his corporate seal duly attested by the signature of his legal representative, this day of 20 .

SIGNED ON on behalf of

By in the capacity of

In the presence of

SIGNED ON on behalf of

By in the capacity of

In the presence of

Advance Payment Security

**Demand Guarantee**

*[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]*

**Beneficiary:** *[Insert name and Address of Purchaser]*

**Date:** *[Insert date of issue]*

**ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE No.:** *[Insert guarantee reference number]*

**Guarantor:** *[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]*

We have been informed that *[insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture]* (hereinafter called “the Applicant”) has entered into Contract No. *[insert reference number of the contract]* dated *[insert date]* with the Beneficiary, for the execution of *[insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services]* (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, an advance payment in the sum *[insert amount in figures]* () *[insert amount in words]* is to be made against an advance payment guarantee.

At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of *[insert amount in figures]*( ) *[insert amount in words][[10]](#footnote-11)1* upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary’s complying demand supported by the Beneficiary’s statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating either that the Applicant:

* + 1. has used the advance payment for purposes other than toward delivery of Goods; or
    2. has failed to repay the advance payment in accordance with the Contract conditions, specifying the amount which the Applicant has failed to repay.

A demand under this guarantee may be presented as from the presentation to the Guarantor of a certificate from the Beneficiary’s bank stating that the advance payment referred to above has been credited to the Applicant on its account number *[insert number]* at *[insert name and address of Applicant’s bank]*.

The maximum amount of this guarantee shall be progressively reduced by the amount of the advance payment repaid by the Applicant as specified in copies of interim statements or payment certificates which shall be presented to us. This guarantee shall expire, at the latest, upon our receipt of a copy of the interim payment certificate indicating that ninety (90) percent of the Accepted Contract Amount, has been certified for payment, or on the *[insert day]* day of *[insert month]*, 2 *[insert year]*, whichever is earlier. Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at this office on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No.758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

.

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_   
*[signature(s)]*

***Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.***

1. IBRD and IDA are generally called the World Bank. Since the procurement requirements for IBRD and IDA are identical, “World Bank” in this SPD refers to both IBRD and IDA, and “loan”refers to either an IBRD loan or an IDA credit. [↑](#footnote-ref-2)
2. For the avoidance of doubt, a sanctioned party’s ineligibility to be awarded a contract shall include, without limitation, (i) applying for pre-qualification, expressing interest in a consultancy, and bidding, either directly or as a nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider, in respect of such contract, and (ii) entering into an addendum or amendment introducing a material modification to any existing contract. [↑](#footnote-ref-3)
3. A nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider (different names are used depending on the particular bidding document) is one which has been: (i) included by the bidder in its pre-qualification application or bid because it brings specific and critical experience and know-how that allow the bidder to meet the qualification requirements for the particular bid; or (ii) appointed by the Borrower. [↑](#footnote-ref-4)
4. Inspections in this context usually are investigative (i.e., forensic) in nature. They involve fact-finding activities undertaken by the Bank or persons appointed by the Bank to address specific matters related to investigations/audits, such as evaluating the veracity of an allegation of possible Fraud and Corruption, through the appropriate mechanisms. Such activity includes but is not limited to: accessing and examining a firm's or individual's financial records and information, and making copies thereof as relevant; accessing and examining any other documents, data and information (whether in hard copy or electronic format) deemed relevant for the investigation/audit, and making copies thereof as relevant; interviewing staff and other relevant individuals; performing physical inspections and site visits; and obtaining third party verification of information. [↑](#footnote-ref-5)
5. For the avoidance of doubt, a sanctioned party’s ineligibility to be awarded a contract shall include, without limitation, (i) applying for pre-qualification, expressing interest in a consultancy, and bidding, either directly or as a nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider, in respect of such contract, and (ii) entering into an addendum or amendment introducing a material modification to any existing contract. [↑](#footnote-ref-6)
6. A nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider (different names are used depending on the particular bidding document) is one which has been: (i) included by the bidder in its pre-qualification application or bid because it brings specific and critical experience and know-how that allow the bidder to meet the qualification requirements for the particular bid; or (ii) appointed by the Borrower. [↑](#footnote-ref-7)
7. Inspections in this context usually are investigative (i.e., forensic) in nature. They involve fact-finding activities undertaken by the Bank or persons appointed by the Bank to address specific matters related to investigations/audits, such as evaluating the veracity of an allegation of possible Fraud and Corruption, through the appropriate mechanisms. Such activity includes but is not limited to: accessing and examining a firm's or individual's financial records and information, and making copies thereof as relevant; accessing and examining any other documents, data and information (whether in hard copy or electronic format) deemed relevant for the investigation/audit, and making copies thereof as relevant; interviewing staff and other relevant individuals; performing physical inspections and site visits; and obtaining third party verification of information. [↑](#footnote-ref-8)
8. *1 The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the percentage of the Accepted Contract Amount specified in the Letter of Acceptance, and denominated either in the currency (ies) of the Contract or a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Beneficiary.* [↑](#footnote-ref-9)
9. *2 Insert the date twenty-eight days after the expected completion date as described in GC Clause 18.4. The Purchaser should note that in the event of an extension of this date for completion of the Contract, the Purchaser would need to request an extension of this guarantee from the Guarantor. Such request must be in writing and must be made prior to the expiration date established in the guarantee. In preparing this guarantee, the Purchaser might consider adding the following text to the form, at the end of the penultimate paragraph: “The Guarantor agrees to a one-time extension of this guarantee for a period not to exceed [six months] [one year], in response to the Beneficiary’s written request for such extension, such request to be presented to the Guarantor before the expiry of the guarantee.”* [↑](#footnote-ref-10)
10. 1 *The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the amount of the advance payment and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the advance payment as specified in the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser.* [↑](#footnote-ref-11)